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City of Jacksonville

Ed Ball Building, 8™ Floor - Conference Room 851
214 North Hogan Street - Jacksonville, Florida 32202

A NEW DAY.

Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission Meeting
Wednesday, March 27, 2024 (3:00 PM - 5:00 PM)

Members:

Jack C. Demetree, lll, Chair
Michael Montoya, Vice Chair
Ethan Gregory, Secretary
Julia Epstein
Maximilian Glober
Olivia Frick
William Hoff

AGENDA

RULE 4.505 DISRUPTION OF MEETING No member of the audience shall applaud nor make any noise or remarks that are audible to the Committee that
would indicate approval or disapproval of anything being discussed. Any disregard of this rule may result in removal by the Security.

REQUEST TO SPEAK: 1. Fill out a speaker card.
2. Sign in if you are going to speak.
3. Read the rules on the back of the card.
4. Place card in tray labeled “Speaker Cards”.

BREAKS: Will be taken at 5 PM, 7 PM and every two hours thereafter until the close of the meeting.

NOTE: The next regular meeting will be held Wednesday, April 24, 2024.
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC. Comments from the public shall be limited to no more than three minutes per person and no person shall be allowed to
give or transfer his/her time to speak to another person.

ADDRESSING THE BOARD/COMMITTEE. At public hearings required by law or fixed by the Board/Committee, the presiding officer shall extend the floor
to proponents and opponents of the subject matter of the public hearing, and those filing written requests or speakers cards shall be heard prior to other
persons who appear at the hearing. Each person addressing the Board/Committee shall proceed to the place assigned for speaking, give his/her name in
an audible tone of voice for the records, (if the person has not filled out a speaker's request card and returned it to the Board/Committee staff before
addressing the Board/Committee, the person shall also give his/her address in an audible tone of voice for the records), and limit his/her comments to
three (3) minutes, unless further time is granted by the Board/Committee. All remarks shall be addressed to the Board/Committee as a body and not to any
member thereof. No person other than a Board/Committee Member or the person having the floor shall be permitted to enter into any discussion, either
directly or through a member of the Board/Committee, without the permission of the presiding officer. All questions to the Board/Committee shall be
directed through the presiding officer. 2



Speakers may appeal the decision of the Commission on an item they addressed. Appeals may be made to the City Council
within twenty-one (21) days of the date of the Final Order in the matter. To appeal, file a Notice of Appeal with the Legislative
Services under §307.203, Ord. Code. Failure to file a Notice with the Legislative Services Division within the time prescribed
waives the right to appeal the Order.

A. Call to Order/Verification of Quorum
1. Submittal of Speaker’s Cards

2. Breaks at 5 PM, 7 PM and every two hours thereafter until the close of the meeting
3. Approval of Minutes from February 28, 2024

B. Deferred Items
1. COA-22-27451 (2768 Riverside Avenue)

2. COA-23-28339 (3664 Richmond Street)
3. COA-23-29186 (2799 Selma Street)
4. L8-23-01 (538 Ellis Road, South)

C. Consent Agenda
1. COA-24-30177
District: Riverside/Avondale - 3896 St. Johns Avenue
Applicant; William Pitts, WG Pitts Development, Inc.
Owner: William Pitts, Constellar Properties, LLC
Request: New construction - addition
Staff Recommendation: Approve with Conditions

2. COA-24-30284
District: Springfield - 447 8" Street, East
Applicant: Michael Haskins, Springfield Preservation and Revitalization Council, Inc.
Owner: City of Jacksonville
Request: Alterations - sculpture
Staff Recommendation: Approve with Conditions

3. COA-24-30289
District: Landmark - 525 Beaver Street, West
Applicant: Barry Underwood, Avant Construction Group, Inc.
Owner: Eric Adler, 525 Beaver, LLC / Silver Street Capital, LLC
Request: Alterations
Staff Recommendation: Approve with Conditions

4. COA-24-30222
District: Springfield - 1715 lonia Street
Applicant: Tyler Crump, TC Commercial Properties, LLC
Owner: Tyler Crump, TC Commercial Properties, LLC
Request: New construction
Staff Recommendation: Approve with Conditions
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5. COA-24-30325

10.

1.

District: Springfield - 1721 lonia Street

Applicant: Tyler Crump, TC Commercial Properties, LLC
Owner: Tyler Crump, TC Commercial Properties, LLC
Request: New construction

Staff Recommendation: Approve with Conditions

. COA-24-30332

District: Springfield - 1725 lonia Street

Applicant: Tyler Crump, TC Commercial Properties, LLC
Owner: Tyler Crump, TC Commercial Properties, LLC
Request: New construction

Staff Recommendation: Approve with Conditions

. COA-24-30377

District: Riverside/Avondale - 3583 Hedrick Street
Applicant: JAA Architecture

Owner: Barret Bottomley

Request: New construction - addition

Staff Recommendation: Approve with Conditions

. COA-24-30379

District: St John’s Quarter - 2231 St. Johns Avenue
Applicant: JAA Architecture

Owner: Vickie Mangin

Request: New construction - addition

Staff Recommendation: Approve with Conditions

. COA-24-30383

District: Springfield - 0 5t Street, West

Applicant: JAA Architecture

Owner: Michael Trautmann, Trautmann & Company, LLC
Request: New construction

Staff Recommendation: Approve with Conditions

COA-24-30426

District: Springfield - 0 5t Street, West

Applicant: JAA Architecture

Owner: Michael Trautmann, Trautmann & Company, LLC
Request: New construction

Staff Recommendation: Approve with Conditions

COA-24-30428

District: Springfield - 0 5t Street, West

Applicant: JAA Architecture

Owner: Michael Trautmann, Trautmann & Company, LLC
Request: New construction

Staff Recommendation: Approve with Conditions

Page 3 of 5



D. Previously Deferred Items to be Heard

E. Condemned Properties

F. Historic Designations
1. LM-24-02
District: 315, 317 Forsyth Street, West
Applicant: Spencer Jones, Underascope Enterprise, LLC
Owner: Spencer Jones, Underascope Enterprise, LLC
Request: Landmark Designation

G. Certificates of Appropriateness
1. COA-23-29881
District: Springfield - 242 5t Street, East
Applicant: Alicia Gomez, Twin 22 Investments, LLC
Owner: Alicia Gomez, Twin 22 Investments, LLC
Request: Alterations
Staff Recommendation: Approve with Conditions

2. COA-24-30148
District: Riverside/Avondale - 1502 Glendale Street
Applicant: Best Roof Jax
Owner: Paul Ramey
Request: Alterations - reroof
Staff Recommendation: Deny

3. COA-24-30212
District: Springfield - 771 West Street
Applicant; Garrett & Victoria Wirtz
Owner: Garrett & Victoria Callis
Request: Alterations - driveway
Staff Recommendation: Deny

H. Certificate of Appropriateness / Work Initiated or Completed Without a COA

l. Appeal of Administratively Approved COA’s

J. Minor Modifications to Previously Approved COA’s

K. Public Comments
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L. New Business
1. Road Renaming (Confederate Street to Frazier Pl)

M. Information
1. Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission Workshops and Trainings

2. 2024 Historic Preservation Resource Packet
3. Pending Legislation
4. Public Works Improvement Projects

N. Old Business

O. Design Issues

P. Addendum

Q. Adjournment
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Approval of the
Minutes
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City of Jacksonville
Historic Preservation Commission

February 28, 2024
Uncertified Condensed Copy

3
1 you want to have any private conversations,
CITY OF JACKSONVILLE 2 please go out into the hallway to do that.
HISTORIC PRESERVATION 3 And, also, I will try to maintain order
COMMTSSTON 4 and rule, although this is my first time acting
5 as chairman in our chairman's absence, so
6 please forgive me if I make any errors.
Proceedings held on Wednesday, February 28, 2024, 7 With that, a motion to approve the
commencing at 3:00 p.m., at the Ed Ball Building, 8 January 24th meeting minutes.
Room 851, 214 North Hogan Street, Jacksonville, Florida, 9 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN Second.
before Diane M. Tropia, FPR, a Notary Public in and for .
the State of Florids at Lerge. 10 MS. LOPERA: Someone has to make a motion,
1 Mr. Vice Chairman, not you.
CRESENT: 12 THE CHAIRMAN: I'm sorry. Ididn'tsayI
MICHAEL MONTOYA, Acting Chairman. 13 ask for a motion.
VX GLOBER, Commission Member. 14 MS. LOPERA: You'll entertain a motion.
FRIIRI HORE, Commiasion Hember. 15 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Entertain a motion.
ALSO PRESENT: 16 Motion to approve the meeting minutes from
T A Rt e i 17 our previous meeting.
CARLA LOPERA, Office of General Councel. 18 COMMISSIONER HOFF: I will second that.
19 THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor?
.- - 20 COMMISSION MEMBERS: Aye.
21 THE CHAIRMAN: All those opposed?
22 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
23 THE CHAIRMAN: The ayes have it. The
24 meeting minutes are approved.
Diene M. Tropie . Ine. Post Office Box 2575, Jacksonvils . Flo 32205 25 One other comment for you. If there's
(004 821-0500 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300
2 4
1 PROCEEDINGS 1 anything during the course of today's meeting
February 28, 2024 3:00 p.m. 2 that you need to bring forward to the
2 oo 3 Commission, please don't come to the center of
4 the room because there are a lot of wires here.
3 THE CHAIRMAN_: Welcome., evgryone, to the 5 Come around to the side where Joanna ...
g Iifebsrgfvr;ltiisntr&:ns:i?s?o?lf. the Historic 6 So we'll start by calling out the deferred
6 Let's start with some introductions, 7 items. We have COA-22-27451 at 2768 Riverside
7 please. 8 Avenue. We have COA-23-28339 at 3664 Richmond
8 MS. FIGUEROA: Brittany Figueroa, Historic 9 street. We have COA=23-29186 at 2799 Selma
9 Preservation section. 10 Street, and LS-23-01 at 538 Ellis Road South,
10 MR. WELLS: Arimus Wells, Historic 11 and LM-24-02 at 315 Forsyth Street West. So
1 Preservation section. 12 those are the deferred items.
12 MS. LOPERA: Carla Lopera, Office of 13 And then we have -- on the consent agenda,
13 General Counsel. 14 we have COA-23-29719 at 2111 Liberty Street
14 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Julia Epstein, 15 North. We have COA-23-29932 at 2242 Myra
15 commissioner. 16 Street. We have COA-23-30108 at 3606 Boone
16 THE CHAIRMAN: Michael Montoya, vice 17 Park Avenue, COA-23-30123 at 3709 Hedrick
17 chairman, acting chairman for today. 18 Street.
18 C_ON!MISSIONER HOFF: Bill Hoff, 19 Is there anyone here to speak on any of
;g Comn(‘:]g:/:(lsllrigrs-IONER GLOBER: Max Glob 20 these items on the consent agenda?
" Commicsionar, - axslober, 21 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.)
22 THE CHAIRMAN: Again, welcome, everyone. | 22 THE CHAIRMAN:  So T'll open the public
23 Just for your information, if the meeting 23 hearing.
24 goes long, we'll take a break every two hours. 24 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
25 We ask that you silence your cell phones. If 25 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Yes, I'd like to talk
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300 (904) 821-0300 11
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1 about the Liberty Street -- 1 come to an agreement as to what will approve

2 Hey. So Bob Lienau. I'm representing 2 the project with conditions, and that's why

3 Mike Mumford in the Liberty Street project. 3 it's on the consent agenda. So as long as you

4 Just trying to put some awnings on there. 4 have no objection to the consent agenda,

5 We've got a safety issue at the front with rain 5 there's no need to necessarily come up and

6 coming in. Nice, slick terrazzo floor when you 6 speak. If there's something that is a

7 step in the building and just trying to get 7 condition on the consent agenda that you, as

8 some safety and some water -- stop some water. 8 the applicant, have an issue with, then you can

9 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Anything else? 9 come forward and make an argument for that
10 MS. LOPERA: Through the Vice Chair, just 10 condition that's on the consent agenda.

11 to clarify for anyone in the audience and for 1 Is there anyone else who would like to
12 vyou, sir, the items on the consent agenda will 12 come up to speak?
13 be voted on next. You can speak on them if you 13 AUDIENCE MEMBER: (Indicating.)
14 want, but you don't have to. 14 THE CHAIRMAN: Come forward.
15 MR. LIENAU: Okay. 15 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
16 THE CHAIRMAN: And that's if you -- if you 16 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Hi. Good afternoon.
17 agree with the conditions of the consent 17 My name is Kim Pryor, and I would like to
18 agenda, if you have no objection to them, 18 request that Item Number 4, COA-23-30123, the
19 then -- 19 demolition of the accessory structure at 3709
20 MR. LIENAU: So what is the -- so I'm 20 Hedrick Street, be removed from the consent
21 sorry, I couldn't hear her real good. What is 21 agenda so that we can have further discussion.
22 the -- what conditions -- what are the 22 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
23 conditions on the awnings? 23 Is there anyone else who wants to come
24 MR. WELLS: So through the Chair, you 24 forward and speak on -- towards one of the
25 should have received a staff report on Friday, 25 consent agenda items?
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300 (904) 821-0300
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1 last Friday, just outlining the conditions in 1 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.)

2 the staff report, so if you're in agreeance 2 THE CHAIRMAN: No? Okay. Then I would

3 with those, then that's why your application 3 entertain a motion.

4 was placed on consent. 4 MS. LOPERA: Can you close the public

5 MR. LIENAU: Okay. And I apologize. I'm 5 hearing?

6 filling in for Mike. He's out of state this 6 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you. That's mistake

7 week, so -- 7 number two.

8 All right. Well, do you recall what the 8 I'll close the public hearing.

9 conditions were? 9 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: I'd like to make a
10 (Ms. Figueroa tenders document to 10 motion to approve the consent agenda Items 1
11 Mr. Lienau.) 11 through 3.

12 MR. LIENAU: I mean, we're -- 12 COMMISSIONER HOFF: I second.

13 THE CHAIRMAN: Sir, if you would like, you 13 THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor?

14 can read through those, and we'll hear from 14 COMMISSION MEMBERS: Aye.

15 anyone else, and then you can come back up. 15 THE CHAIRMAN: All those opposed?

16 MR. LIENAU: No. That's true. So I agree 16 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
17 with that. So that means we can do -- proceed 17 THE CHAIRMAN: The ayes have it.

18 with the awnings, correct? 18 MS. LOPERA: So that means that you have
19 THE CHAIRMAN: We'll vote. 19 approved Items 1 through 3.

20 MR. LIENAU: Okay. 20 THE CHAIRMAN: The Commission has approved
21 All right. Thank you. 21 Items 1 through 3, and we'll move Item 4 to the
22 THE CHAIRMAN: And so just to clarify for 22 COAs.

23 everyone, everything on the consent agenda has 23 Before we get to the COA list, we'll go

24 been reviewed by staff. They have had 24 through the historic designation item. It's

25 conversations with the applicant, and they've 25 LM-24-01.

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300 12
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1 Is there anyone here to speak on behalf of 1 well-maintained over the years. There are no

2 this item? 2 records on file for any major alterations that

3 AUDIENCE MEMBER: (Indicating.) 3 have occurred to the original building. The

4 THE CHAIRMAN: We'll hear from staff and 4 only exterior alterations on file for the

5 get a report and then you can come forward. 5 building include brick repair and glass window

6 MS. FIGUEROA: This is the report of the 6 or door work.

7 Planning and Development Department for a 7 Based on the findings of this report, the

8 designation of LM-24-01 at 1349 Market Street 8 Planning and Development Department recommends

9 North as a City of Jacksonville landmark. This 9 that the Jacksonville Historic Preservation
10 landmark designation is sponsored by the 10 Commission approve the designation of 1349
11 property owner. The owner of the property is 11 Market Street North, LM-24-01, as a City of
12 House of Leaf & Bean, LLC. 12 Jacksonville landmark.
13 Staff found that this application meets 13 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. So I'll open
14 two of the seven criteria, and the two criteria 14 the public hearing to anyone who wants to speak
15 include the following: 15 on behalf of this landmark designation.
16 A, its value as a significant reminder of 16 Is the applicant here?
17 the cultural, historical, architectural, or 17 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Yes.
18 archaeological heritage of the city, state, or 18 THE CHAIRMAN: Yeah? Please come forward.
19 nation. The subject property is significant 19 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
20 because it is located in Springfield, which is 20 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Hello. Good afternoon.
21 one of the oldest subdivisions in the city of 21 My name is Jonathan Raiti. I live at 224
22 Jacksonville and contains a large collection of 22 Bowles Street, Neptune Beach, and I am a part
23 historic residential buildings with a wide 23 owner of the House of Leaf & Bean, LLC,
24 variety of architectural styles. 24 together with my wife, who is also present.
25 Springfield contains 1,890 structures 25 I thought the staff report was very well

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300 (904) 821-0300
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1 built before 1940 and retain enough of their 1 prepared. Thank you very much. I think that

2 original physical character to embody 2 in addition to that, just point out that -- a

3 adequately a similar sense of time, place, and 3 couple of statistics from the Springfield

4 historic association. 4 Historic District's historic report on the

5 The subject property, located at 1349 5 district. Apparently, most of the Boom Style

6 Market Street North, consists of a one-story 6 architecture after the Great Fire was basically

7 masonry, vernacular style, commercial 7 built in other areas outside of Springfield, so

8 structure. The structure is characterized by 8 very few were actually put into the Springfield

9 its rectangular shape, brick exterior, 9 area.
10 (indecipherable) glass storefront, and a flat 10 Of the 1,890 buildings that Brittany
11 roof with a parapet. 11 mentioned, there's 48 that are commercial and
12 In Springfield, most masonry vernacular 12 201 that are masonry, so that overlapping kind
13 buildings are small apartments or commercial 13 of set of circles is quite small. So we
14 buildings built within the 1900 to 1930 period. 14 recognize this as being a Georgian style,
15 In addition, this application meets G, its 15 commercial style, Boom Style architecture, and
16 suitability for preservation or restoration. 16 we think it would be a great example of a
17 It has been the practice of the Planning and 17 building to keep alive in the neighborhood and
18 Development Department to evaluate proposed 18 to designate as a landmark, and, you know, just
19 landmarks based on evidence of significant 19 let everybody remember how wonderful those
20 exterior alterations that have negatively 20 neighborhoods have been and keep them alive and
21 impacted character-defining features as well as 21 vital.
22 represent alterations difficult, costly, or 22 So I don't know if you have any questions
23 impossible to reverse. 23 for me, but certainly happy to take them.
24 Not having any evidence of the significant 24 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
25 exterior deterioration, the structure has been 25 MR. RAITI: Okay. Thank you.

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300 13
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1 THE CHAIRMAN: Anyone else want to speak? | 1 if it's named after a person, it would have to
2 AUDIENCE MEMBER: (Indicating.) 2 be approved and we would get ample
3 THE CHAIRMAN: Come forward. 3 notification, correct?
4 (Audience member approaches the podium.) 4 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Uh-huh.
5 THE CHAIRMAN: Please state your name and | 5 THE CHAIRMAN: There is a process, yes,
6 address for the record. 6 sir.
7 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Good afternoon. 7 MR. LEWIS: That's all I need.
8 Kelvin Lewis, 1329 North Market Street. 8 Thank you.
9 I'm the next-door neighbor, Mount Carmel 9 THE CHAIRMAN: Anyone else, please come
10 Baptist Church, and so I have come today just 10 forward.
11 to get a brief description of what the landmark 11 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
12 entails, and it seems like on some 12 THE CHAIRMAN: Please state your name and
13 correspondence that I received -- said it was 13 address.
14 to be a monument, and that just kind of piqued 14 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Mike Haskins, 417 West
15 my interest. 15 7th Street, Jacksonville, Florida 32206.
16 So my main question is, if the building is 16 I am the executive director of SPAR. 1
17 going to be named or if a name is going to be 17 just wanted to state our support for
18 displayed on it, what would that name be, and 18 landmarking this building. Appreciate the
19 what's the significance of the landmark, what 19 applicant's hard work to rehabilitate the
20 latitude does the owner have with it, so I can 20 historic structure.
21 know what are possibilities for it. 21 Thank you, all.
22 MS. LOPERA: Through the Vice Chair to the |22 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
23 speaker, so this is a public hearing for a 23 Anyone else want to speak to this?
24 landmark application to landmark the structure 24 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.)
25 at 1349 Market Street North. If you have 25 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. We'll close the
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300 (904) 821-0300
14 16
1 questions about the landmarking process and 1 public hearing, and we'll entertain a motion.
2 what that entails, I would recommend going 2 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Through the Vice
3 online to the Planning Department's website, 3 Chair, I need to declare ex parte. The
4 the City of Jacksonville's website, or contact 4 applicant sent me an email about this in my
5 the Planning Department to get more information 5 former volunteer role a couple of months ago,
6 about that. 6 and I forwarded that on to the correct people
7 MR. LEWIS: Okay. But to be clear, this 7 afterwards, so thanks.
8 is a landmark and not a monument? 8 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
9 THE CHAIRMAN: Correct. It's landmarking 9 So I'll entertain a motion.
10 the building as a historic property. 10 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Motion to approve
1 MR. LEWIS: Okay. And that's probably all 11 the landmarking of LM-24-01.
12 I need to know, but -- 12 THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor?
13 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice |13 MS. LOPERA: You need a second.
14 Chair. Typically, too, if a building receives 14 COMMISSIONER GLOBER: Second.
15 a name, it comes through the Commission for 15 MS. LOPERA: Any discussion?
16 that name to be approved as well. So if there 16 THE CHAIRMAN: Yeah. Any discussion?
17 was any naming designation for a building, we 17 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
18 would approve that at a different time. 18 THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor?
19 MR. LEWIS: So you can't just arbitrarily 19 COMMISSION MEMBERS: Aye.
20 put a name on the building? It would have to 20 THE CHAIRMAN: All opposed?
21 be approved through the Chair -- through the 21 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
22 board; is that correct? 22 THE CHAIRMAN: So hearing none, we have
23 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Yes, unless it's, 23 approved the landmark application for 1349
24 like, a business name or something. 24 Market Street North.
25 MR. LEWIS: Right. And then with -- but 25 We'll move on to the COAs. Should we

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1 start with the Number 4 that was moved to the 1 Again, according to that structural engineer's
2 COA agenda? 2 letter, restoration of the existing structure
3 We'll start with -- so we'll start with 3 would require removal of all of the structure's
4 COA-23-30123, 3709 Hedrick Street, that was on| 4 historic materials, thereby stripping of it --
5 the consent agenda. 5 stripping the building of its historic value,
6 Can I have a staff report for this one? 6 which is consistent with several sections of
7 MR. WELLS: Yes. All right. This is 7 our Code.
8 COA-23-30123 for the property located at 3709 8 Consistent with Section 307.106(n)(3),
9 Hedrick Street. So the applicant seeks to 9 it's the opinion of staff that the structure
10 demolish a contributing accessory structure 10 itself does not have any design elements such
11 that's located in the rear corner of the lot in 11 as building height, massing, and production
12 Riverside/Avondale. The structure is currently 12 materials that will make reproduction difficult
13 located behind a two-story single-family home 13 or impossible.
14 that was constructed in 2019. 14 Again, another option that we did pursue
15 Due to the placement of the new 15 in terms of demolitions, as always, is we asked
16 construction, the contributing accessory 16 the applicant to consider feasible alternatives
17 structure is not visible from the street and is 17 to demolition such as relocation,
18 considered by staff to be secondary in nature. 18 rehabilitation, mothballing, and reuse by the
19 The lot is located on a block with 19 current owner or prospective buyer. However,
20 primarily two-story homes with a variety of 20 once again, based on the applicant's structural
21 architectural influences from Mediterranean -- 21 engineering report, no other feasible
22 MS. PRYOR: Can you speak into the 22 alternatives to demolition are readily
23 microphone? 23 apparently.
24 MR. WELLS: Yes. This is just a little 24 Moreover, if rehabilitation attempts were
25 |ow. I'll try to speak a little louder. My 25 made, the structure does not appear to have
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300 (904) 821-0300
18 20
1 apologies. 1 enough structural integrity for relocation to
2 So, again, the lot is located on a block 2 be considered.
3 with primarily two-story homes with a variety 3 The applicant has expressed a willingness
4 of architectural influences from Mediterranean 4 to -- if the structure is demolished, to build
5 Revival to ranch-style brick homes. 5 something similar in style in its place, but,
6 The applicant has supplied an 6 again, based on our findings and coupled with
7 environmental report as evidence that the 7 the two structural engineering reports as well
8 current structure is currently uninhabitable 8 as the environmental report stressing the need
9 due to high levels of formaldehyde that poses a 9 to address the high levels of carcinogens,
10 cancer risk. 10 staff forwards to you a recommendation for
1 A structural report supplied by the 11 approval of COA-23-30123.
12 applicant also states that restoration efforts 12 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Arimus.
13 would require removal of all the exterior 13 Do we have any questions for staff?
14 walls, which could lead to total collapse in 14 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice
15 the course of work. Again, this structural 15 Chair, did you go out and visit this structure?
16 engineering letter that was provided by the 16 I know, typically, when we receive just a
17 applicant states that the uninhabitable 17 letter from a structural engineer, we tend to
18 structure requires removal of all exterior 18 look for more photographic evidence of the
19 walls and several structural improvements. As 19 structure failing, and I don't see any
20 such, we do find that this poses a health and 20 photographic evidence of that. I'm not sure if
21 safety risk to the residents as well as the 21 you guys went out there and, you know, saw
22 surrounding community. 22 anything.
23 Key architectural features of the building 23 MR. WELLS: Through the Chair to
24 include its walls, windows, doors, roof shape, 24 Commissioner Epstein, we did do a site visit.
25 and its relationship to the surrounding area. 25 I'll need to look at my records to determine
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21 23
1 the date, but we did take some pictures in 1 causing structural issues. Is that --
2 there. It should be in the book package 2 MR. WELLS: Through the Chair to
3 itself. They might have been -- 3 Commissioner Epstein, that is correct.
4 MS. PRYOR: We can't hear you. 4 And so just to answer your follow-up
5 MR. WELLS: So, again, the mic is very 5 question you asked, the pictures -- we did take
6 short, so I apologize in advance, but I have to 6 pictures. They are on the screen for you right
7 lean over the table to get a little bit louder 7 now. And because of the nature of the
8 here. 8 building, we weren't able to inspect it from
9 But, again, we did a site visit. We took 9 the inside, but from the exterior, we can see
10 pictures. They might be mixed in with the 10 the injection foam spots.
11 applicant's photos, but they are in there. 11 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: So it's not
12 TI'll try to pull them up on the screen here. 12 necessarily falling apart now, but the process
13 Thank you. 13 of making it habitable to remove the chemical
14 THE CHAIRMAN: Any other questions? 14 issue is what would make it fall apart?
15 Questions for staff? 15 MR. WELLS: Correct.
16 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.) 16 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Okay.
17 THE CHAIRMAN: Were there -- do we know |17 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Through the Vice
18 when the -- when this accessory structure was 18 Chair, a question for staff. Was the staff --
19 last occupied? It seems to be functioning as 19 did they need to wear any type of protective
20 an apartment and has air conditioning, and it's 20 equipment while going inside due to this issue?
21 a habitable structure. 21 MR. WELLS: Through the Chair to
22 MR. WELLS: Through the Chair -- or to the |22 Commissioner Hoff, just to clarify, we did not
23 Vice Chair, I'll have to defer to the applicant 23 inspect from the inside just because it was
24 on that. To my best ability or knowledge, I 24 deemed already uninhabitable, so we just did
25 believe it was last occupied last year, but, 25 our best and just took pictures from the
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(904) 821-0300 (904) 821-0300
22 24
1 again, I would rather confirm with the 1 exterior.
2 applicant. 2 THE CHAIRMAN: Is anyone here to speak on
3 THE CHAIRMAN: And then another question | 3 behalf of this demolition? Is the applicant
4 for staff. Do we have history on -- 4 here to speak on behalf of it?
5 understanding that the primary structure is not 5 AUDIENCE MEMBER: (Indicating.)
6 a historic structure, the history of the 6 THE CHAIRMAN: TI'll open the public
7 property, what happened to the primary 7 hearing.
8 structure that I assume was historic that 8 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
9 allowed the construction of a new building? Do 9 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Yeah, I'm Taylor King.
10 we have any past history on the property? 10 My wife Christine and I own the property.
11 MR. WELLS: To the Vice Chair, not 11 THE CHAIRMAN: And your address, sir?
12 included within the report itself. To my best 12 MR. KING: Same address, 3709 Hedrick
13 knowledge, I believe that the structure was a 13 Street. There's only one parcel. So --
14 noncontributing structure, so hence the 14 THE CHAIRMAN: Oh, yeah, please be sworn
15 demolition, but I'll have to do some further 15 in.
16 research to determine when it was actually 16 THE REPORTER: If you would raise your
17 demolished. 17 right hand for me, please.
18 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. 18 MR. KING: (Complies.)
19 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice |19 THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the
20 Chair, so the way that I'm reading the report, 20 testimony you are about to give will be the
21 and if it's incorrect -- I believe that there 21 truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
22 was some foam injected in the walls, and now 22 truth?
23 it's -- that was done incorrectly, and it is a 23 MR. KING: Yes.
24 direct hazard. And to remove the foam, you 24 THE REPORTER: Thank you.
25 have to remove the exterior walls, which is 25 MR. KING: So as far as the last
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1 occupant -- we have two young kids. My parents | 1 one is going to want to touch it for the risk
2 sometimes come in from out of town, stay at the | 2 of it's going to collapse while they're
3 accessory unit. So the last time -- actually, 3 removing all the exterior siding.
4 we had a baby in September. They came in 4 It's permeated everything inside. We
5 October. At that time, the contractor was 5 don't want to -- we didn't want to tear this
6 telling us that the fumes, the smell was not 6 down. I mean, we didn't -- when we put in
7 toxic. My parents spent a night there, had a 7 insulation in, we were trying to make it get
8 headache the next day, said we're not staying 8 through the heat. I mean -- and then -- so now
9 there anymore. It took us many months to come | 9 we're dealing with trying to figure out if
10 to the conclusion. We had to hire an 10 we're going to sue the contractor over having
11 environmental expert. The contractor actually 11 to demolish the house that we used to have my
12 paid for that. 12 parents stay at.
13 The environmental person did a VOC test, 13 So I'm not sure what the objection is, but
14 formaldehyde test, and that's the environmental |14 if I hear whatever she has to say, I'd like a
15 report that we submitted. It says it's 15 chance to respond to that.
16 off-gassing toxic fumes, formaldehyde, and 16 Anyway, the last person that stayed there
17 phenol. And by that point, it had permeated 17 was my parents for one night when we thought it
18 the structure. So then we started going 18 was nontoxic at the time, and they were sick,
19 through the process of how do we remediate. 19 so they said we're not staying there anymore.
20 So we started going through, okay, we've 20 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice
21 got to -- the environmental guy, who is the -- 21 Chair, so did you -- you did hire a contractor
22 he wears protective equipment whenever he goes |22 to do this foam work, and the foam failed, and
23 in there. I don't have personal protective 23 you are handling that separately?
24 equipment. I used to go in there when they 24 MR. KING: Right.
25 told me it was nontoxic. I wish I hadn't. I 25 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Do they --
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1 don't go in there anymore. 1 MR. KING: Unfortunately, not that this is
2 We're worried about if a pipe bursts when 2 particularly relevant, but at this point, the
3 it's freezing, we have no way of knowing that 3 latest is their insurance is telling us there's
4 because I don't go over there anymore. It'sin 4 some kind of pollution exclusion, and they are
5 our backyard. We can't hire someone to fix it 5 denying coverage, so we're going to be coming
6 in good conscience because we can't -- no one 6 out-of-pocket at this point, I believe.
7 is going to go in there. If something happens, 7 You know, I've talked to a couple of
8 it's a disaster. It's a total nightmare. 8 attorneys. I'm an attorney. I don't know
9 We have two young kids. My daughter used | 9 anything about this. It's not my area of
10 to go over there. I told her, you cannot go 10 expertise. I wish I had a good answer. I
11 over there. 11 mean ...
12 We started talking to contractors about 12 But the biggest nightmare for us would be
13 removing exterior walls because the 13 denial of this because we have no way of fixing
14 environmental expert was adamant about -- you |14 this problem. It's unsafe. And it just -- we
15 have got to get this removed. Before you even 15 don't even go over there anymore. The
16 start other remediation steps, you've got to 16 furniture is in there. It's just sitting
17 get the toxic-emitting material removed. We 17 there. It's been sitting there ever since we
18 started talking to multiple contractors that -- 18 found out, about Christmastime, that this was
19 either they didn't want to touch it or they 19 going on.
20 said it's impossible. 20 Before that, the contractor was adamant
21 Then we got the structural engineering 21 about -- he kept telling me the smell is
22 |etter saying that all this work needs to be 22 nontoxic, it's going to eventually stop
23 done to remove -- that's going to make the 23 off-gassing, give it more time, give it more
24 structure collapse, so no one is going to want 24 time, give it more time. The environmental guy
25 to -- even if it were somehow -- you know, no 25 said -- and I'm not an environmental person.
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1 He's smarter than me because he wears personal 1 not sure if the engineer's letter goes into
2 protective equipment. He said -- I don't know 2 more detail about that.
3 if this is conveyed in the long report -- that 3 THE CHAIRMAN: And then the last question.
4 it will never stop. Even if it hadn't 4 You're applying for demolition. I'm
5 permeated the structure, that it will never 5 assuming you have anticipated demolition. What
6 stop off-gassing because of the way it has -- 6 is the -- what are the environmental
7 it's not going to cure. 7 ramifications of the demolition of the
8 And there's so much of it. There's so 8 structure if the materials inside it are
9 much space because it's not -- it's not a 9 off-gassing hazardous gases? How is that going
10 to-code framing. There's so much space in 10 to be handled?
11 there that's unusual because, normally, there's 11 MR. KING: Okay. So I think that -- that
12 set 2-by-4s. So whenever they inject the foam 12 it -- the off-gassing takes time for it to
13 in there, it's not going to be like this. So 13 build up in the house, and it's not -- it's not
14 that, I think, was part of the problem, but 14 a situation where it's -- it's not radioactive
15 there's just so much foam in there that is also 15 is my -- you know, it's not like it's going
16 contributing to the problem. If it was a small 16 to -- unless you -- you know, as long as no one
17 amount that was giving out toxic gas, that 17 is going up and picking it up and ingesting it,
18 would be bad anyway, but it's a large amount of 18 if it's in the open air, it's not going to be a
19 this product that's giving off phenol, which 19 biohazard to the surrounding area.
20 I'd never heard of before this, and 20 I'm not sure about how exactly it needs to
21 formaldehyde. 21 be disposed of, but my understanding is, if it
22 THE CHAIRMAN: And I assume that when 22 gets demolished, that there's no -- it doesn't
23 the -- I assume that when the foam was 23 need to go to, like, a biohazard facility.
24 installed, it was done with a permit, and it 24 That's my understanding. We could revisit that
25 was an approved product or -- I mean, I'm 25 with the environmental expert, though.
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1 trying to understand how a product -- 1 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Through the Vice
2 MR. KING: The contractors, USA 2 Chair, a question for the applicant.
3 Insulation, we paid them $8,500 to install the 3 You mentioned that you spoke with multiple
4 insulation, and it's -- you know, you can look 4 contractors about doing this job. You have the
5 at their website. I'm sure that the insulation 5 letter from one. What are the others that you
6 is not supposed to off-gas toxic fumes, so I 6 spoke with?
7 don't know what went wrong. I'm not aware of 7 MR. KING: McDowell & Ariail. McDowell &
8 the -- 8 Ariail. And I think the other people were
9 Part of the problem is that they -- they 9 probably just -- I called, left messages, and
10 drilled holes to inject the foam, and now that 10 they probably thought, no thanks. I can't
11 it's in there, they can't just reopen up the 11 remember anybody else specific.
12 holes to get it out. And the environmental 12 THE CHAIRMAN: Any other questions for the
13 person also said it's important -- the 13 applicant?
14 environmental person said it's important that 14 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
15 whoever does this -- I don't know if I was even 15 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Thank you.
16 supposed to do it myself or watch the 16 We may call you back up.
17 contractor that does it -- picks out every last 17 Anyone else here to speak on this
18 little bit of this that's surrounding the 18 demolition?
19 entire house. He was -- 19 (Ms. Pryor approaches the podium.)
20 That's what he told me, is that you've got 20 THE CHAIRMAN: Please state your name and
21 to make sure they get every last -- it's very 21 address and be sworn in.
22 important, before you do all these remedial 22 MS. PRYOR: My name is Kim Pryor, 245 West
23 steps, that every last little bit comes out, so 23 5th Street.
24 that's, I suppose, part of the reason why all 24 THE REPORTER: If you would please raise
25 the exterior walls have to be removed, and I'm 25 vyour right hand.

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300 18

03/10/2024 03:36:47 PM

Page 29 to 32 of 122

8 of 47 sheets




City of Jacksonville
Historic Preservation Commission

February 28, 2024
Uncertified Condensed Copy

33 35
1 MS. PRYOR: (Complies.) 1 is not. That makes this particular structure
2 THE REPORTER: Thank you. 2 that much even more important.
3 Do you affirm that the testimony you're 3 You know, I am here because this was
4 about to give will be the truth, the whole 4 listed as a demolition, and as many of you
5 truth, and nothing but the truth? 5 know, Preservation SOS is here to save the
6 MS. PRYOR: I do. 6 houses. That's what it is. And this beautiful
7 THE REPORTER: Thank you. 7 accessory structure is one that also needs to
8 MS. PRYOR: The first thing that I want to 8 be saved. If this -- if this is allowed, it
9 say is that I am very sorry that this has 9 will set a precedent that all you've got to do
10 occurred to this homeowner. It is a tragedy 10 is go inject spray foam in your walls, and
11 with this spray foam insulation issue. 11 you'll be able to demolish your house. That's
12 That being said, I believe that we have 12 a dangerous, dangerous path to take, and so I
13 more than -- there's more than one way to skin 13 urge this commission to deny this application
14 a cat, if you will. Everything that I've heard 14 and have you go back to their -- the insulation
15 is -- talks about taking off the exterior 15 company.
16 siding and cleaning things and everything else. 16 Thank you.
17 Well, let's talk about -- and they're 17 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
18 worried about imminent collapse and things if 18 Anyone else here to speak on this?
19 you take that off. Well, you're not going to 19 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.)
20 take every bit of siding off the entire 20 THE CHAIRMAN: Then we'll close the public
21 structure at one time. You would do a little 21 hearing and entertain a motion.
22 bit at a time and remove it and clean it and 22 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Motion to approve
23 putit back. At least that's how I would do 23 the demolition of COA-23-30123.
24 it. 24 COMMISSIONER GLOBER: Second.
25 The interior -- from what I read in the 25 THE CHAIRMAN: Discussion?
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1 report, the interior is lath and plaster, so 1 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
2 even if you take the siding off, that lath and 2 THE CHAIRMAN: TI'll start. Thisis a
3 plaster is going to provide some support as 3 tough one. This is really tough. I went by
4 well, so that could be done. But how about 4 this accessory structure today. Just some
5 approaching this from the inside? You know, 5 background information. Yes, it is not visible
6 you don't necessarily have to take the siding 6 from the primary structure street address from
7 off, which does provide structural integrity. 7 Hedrick, but the property has an alley, and
8 You could take the lath and plaster off and 8 it's very visible from Van Wert when you drive
9 clean it from the inside. 9 through the neighborhood, so it is a part of
10 I heard the homeowner talk about the 10 the community, and it is -- it is a historic
11 insulation company, USA Insulation, is having 11 structure.
12 an issue with their insurance not covering 12 And we've heard from the applicant and the
13 this. Well, I think that's an issue that they 13 citizen, both expressing the sincere value that
14 need to continue to fight because they need to 14 they see of the structure, but we're in a
15 pay for this. 15 predicament here. This is hard for me.
16 My question here is, what type of foam was 16 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Yeah, through the
17 used? Is that foam still sold and installed 17 Vice Chair, I think the biggest thing for me
18 today? And what caused this foam not to cure 18 would be, you know, asking them to do any kind
19 properly? Was there a problem with the way 19 of remediation to try and save this.
20 that it was installed? Things of that nature. 20 I don't know where -- I don't know if we
21 And then I also have environmental 21 can even quantify how this has gone wrong. And
22 concerns. You know, what will happen with the 22 if it has gone wrong in a way that has
23 demolition and so forth? Yes, this is an 23 impregnated the plaster -- the lath and plaster
24 accessory structure, but it is an historic 24 on the interior, how do you clean that? Do you
25 structure, especially given that the main house 25 have to just basically strip this whole thing
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1 apart to get it back to a safe standard, and, 1 These structures are very important to us, and
2 vyou know, what happens then? 2 so the idea, as Commissioner Glober said, of us
3 It's tricky because it's a, you know, 3 approving the demolition of any structure in
4 health -- it's health, safety and welfare of 4 the historic district is very difficult for us,
5 the people that own the house, on top of the 5 but this is a -- this is a different kind of
6 historic. And I think when we're talking about 6 situation.
7 a possible dangerous situation, it's a little 7 I, too, have questions about how a
8 bit of an important thing to look at. 8 material was approved through the Building
9 COMMISSIONER GLOBER: Yeah, through the 9 Department that gets used in a structure if it
10 Vice Chair, I agree with my fellow 10 had a permit, and then it becomes toxic.
11 commissioner -- commissioner's comments. 11 That -- I know it's not a skin -- it's not a
12 I've been on this board for a number of 12 skin issue, so it may not have had to have had
13 years, and I can tell you I've not seen staff 13 a Florida Product Approval Number, but when you
14 recommend a demolition very many times, and I 14 go in for a permit, things are approved. I'm
15 know we take no pleasure in that. ButI 15 just wondering the process of that.
16 appreciate the staff report, and I -- and I 16 And maybe that is another question for
17 support this. 17 staff. Do we have any information about that?
18 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Through the Vice 18 How was this product approved for use in the
19 Chair, I am struggling with this because 19 construction?
20 there's a lot of hypotheticals here. If the 20 MR. WELLS: To the Vice Chair, I did do a
21 applicant has talked to a limited number of 21 preliminary search just to see if any permits
22 contractors and if the structure is not a -- 22 related to the injection foam was applied for,
23 it's not a risk to fall, it could 23 and I did not see any, so that may be the issue
24 hypothetically be, if a contractor starts to 24 in and of itself, but, also, I -- I'm not too
25 work on it, a certain way to remedy the issue. 25 sure if you even need a permit for that, so ...
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1 So that's -- there's a lot of unknowns there. 1 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice
2 On the other hand, it's not the primary 2 Chair, just a basic understanding of how the
3 structure, and it's not readily seen, I guess, 3 spray foam insulation works. It's my -- I'm
4 from the street. And, hypothetically, there 4 sorry. It's my understanding that if it's not
5 would be little historic fabric of the 5 mixed correctly and it's not applied correctly
6 structure left if it was remedied. 6 orif there is a -- there's recommendations for
7 So just kind of thinking out loud here. 7 temperatures. There's recommendations for
8 THE CHAIRMAN: Just to elaborate on the 8 humidity. There's all sorts of recommendations
9 scenarios that were spoken to, the idea of 9 that go with using that, and if it is not
10 removing the exterior skin of the structure to 10 inserted or applied in the correct manner, then
11 remove the insulation, that is one way to do 11 it can have a failure like this and it will not
12 it. You could go from the inside, removing the 12 cure. And when it doesn't cure, it's not like
13 lath, and that would contain the hazardous 13 you can just take it off things. It's sticky.
14 material because you would be operating within 14 It makes its way into materials. It's not like
15 the structure of the home rather than letting 15 you're just going in there and scraping it out
16 friable materials get into the air, which was 16 and that's it. It's not a great situation when
17 my question earlier about what is the plan for 17 it fails like this.
18 demolition of such a structure. Like, how do 18 THE CHAIRMAN: Well, we have a motion on
19 you contain that if it is demolished? 19 the floor and it's been seconded. Are we ready
20 But as Commissioner Epstein said, the 20 for a vote? Do we need more discussion? Are
21 health and safety and the risk of that, that's 21 there more questions?
22 a pretty big factor. That's a pretty big 22 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Chair,
23 factor. I do, as a commissioner on this -- 23 1 think this is tough. I don't think any of us
24 with this historic preservation, these 24 take any satisfaction in watching anything come
25 structures are -- there's a reason we're here. 25 down. And, like we said, the staff does not
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1 usually recommend a demolition unless there's a 1 structure of the existing building, accessory

2 good reason, and I just -- this is a tough one 2 structure, would you be open to that?

3 and it's tough. 3 MR. KING: Well, yes, but we feel like we

4 THE CHAIRMAN: Could we hear from the 4 explored that fully. We went through -- when

5 applicant one more time? I have some questions | 5 this first -- well, when the insulation was

6 for the applicant. 6 installed, the contractor told us initially

7 (Mr. King approaches the podium.) 7 that it was going to stop smelling in a week or

8 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you. 8 two. That was back in August. So I said,

9 MR. KING: I guess to the point, again, 9 okay. This is when my wife was pregnant, so I
10 it's the -- let's say we spend $100,000 trying 10 wasn't -- she kept on telling me, don't worry
11 to fix the issue and we do another VOC test and 11 about it; it's going to -- give them more time,
12 it comes back unsatisfactory levels of 12 so stop stressing about it. So we gave them a
13 formaldehyde, okay, do we go back and spend 13 couple of weeks.

14 another 100,000 trying to figure out where the 14 Then guess what? The smell didn't go
15 contractor didn't remove something properly or 15 away. And this is when he's telling me it's
16 it's permeated the wood? I mean, it's been in 16 nontoxic. So he brought in industrial fans.
17 there for months now, so -- and then what's 17 We were using -- we were running -- what do you
18 left of the structure at that point that's 18 call them? Dehumidifiers. I was running air
19 historical? 19 purifiers, which was ridiculous. If -- we
20 So it's a health and safety issue for me, 20 ended up -- he rented a -- what do you call it?
21 my wife. No one can stay -- and if we did all 21 Oxidizer. Ozone. Ozone machine. We did an
22 this work and then someone comes and stays 22 ozone machine.
23 there, how -- we don't even know -- it's just 23 He started -- he went under the structure
24 too many unknowns. We can't -- I'm not sure we |24 to try to rip out -- he said, oh, this area is
25 could even -- we're just stuck. We're just 25 the area, or this area was the thickest area.
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1 stuck with this building sitting there 1 He removed some of that. So we went through

2 indefinitely, unlivable, and it's not -- 2 several steps of, oh, this is going to be --

3 I mean, maybe it was beautiful once upon a 3 And step after step after step after step,

4 time, and we were happy to have it, to have 4 every time, the contractor said, this is going

5 people stay there, but it's -- look at it. I 5 to doit. And you go back and then -- oh, give

6 mean, it's not that beautiful now, and it's -- 6 it a week. And you air out all the windows --

7 it's a -- it's unlivable inside. It's got 7 and if you air out all windows, if you leave it

8 toxic formaldehyde and phenol inside. 8 open, the smell is going to get better. It's

9 THE CHAIRMAN: So a question for you, and 9 not going to smell as bad.

10 this isn't meant to be adversarial at all. 10 So I go back and -- oh, it's smelling

11 These are just questions. Do you -- is there 11 better. It's aired out now. It's okay. So

12 an intention, after the demolition, to rebuild 12 we -- we went through a lot of that, and that
13 a guest house on the property, or what are the 13 got us to the point of -- and I contacted

14 plans for the property? 14 different environmental people -- 1,500 bucks
15 MR. KING: We would like to rebuild 15 for something that isn't toxic. It just

16 something similar, yes. 16 smells. You know, we're going to do that, so
17 THE CHAIRMAN: And if there was -- and 17 we hired --

18 this is -- Commissioner Hoff used the word 18 And then we hired the environmental guy,
19 "hypothetical" earlier. This is highly 19 and it's only -- the environmental person told
20 hypothetical, but if there was a way to remove 20 me that the regular VOC test doesn't include

21 the foam -- and I'm not going to propose one 21 formaldehyde, so he had to -- on his own, he
22 because I'm neither an engineer nor an 22 was -- he knew what he was doing. He smelled
23 environmentalist either, but if there was a way 23 something and said, I'm going to order an extra
24 to -- within a reasonable, economical way to 24 formaldehyde test on his own. That's how we
25 remove the foam without destroying the 25 discovered the formaldehyde.
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1 Then when it came back that it was toxic, 1 Soitis a--itis a health and safety issue.
2 the contractor, the first thing he said was, 2 I think staff has done a really good job
3 well, that's great news because our product 3 on the report of this.
4 doesn't contain formaldehyde, so it's something 4 I will entertain any more discussion, but
5 else with the house; it's your fault. And then 5 1 think we need to put this to the vote.
6 we took a -- they took a sample of that, sent 6 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Chair,
7 that sample off for testing. Formaldehyde. 7 just to -- I don't know how much formaldehyde
8 It's definitely the insulation. 8 is bad. And I know that it says this was a
9 So we -- we went through a lot of steps, 9 high level, and it looks like the kind of OSHA
10 and -- and then we thought, okay, remediate. 10 standard is .75 parts per million for
11 Here's the steps to remediate. And we started 11 formaldehyde. And if you take what we've been
12 contacting, you know, the structural engineer, 12 given and convert it to that, this is 86 parts
13 Cardinal, McDowell & Ariail. I did call other 13 per million, and .75 is what OSHA is saying is
14 people -- I can't remember the names of them, 14 bad. So it's not like this is -- this is quite
15 but, you know -- and so I just don't see it 15 severe. This is some more information.
16 being -- 16 COMMISSIONER GLOBER: Some context.
17 You know, I'm not an expert. I'm not a 17 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: It's not like it's
18 structural engineer. I'm not an environmental 18 a little bit bad.
19 expert, but it does scare me thinking about 19 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
20 doing a lot of the work, and then who is going 20 Well, hearing no further discussion, I
21 to -- because -- do you want to stay there? 21 think we need to vote. There's a motion on the
22 You want to be the guinea pig? Who wants to be |22 floor to approve the demolition of the
23 the guinea pig, you know. 23 structure.
24 And I can't, in good conscience, rent it 24 All those in favor?
25 out, let my parents stay there, let my kids go 25 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Aye.
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1 over there. I mean, I just don't -- that seems 1 COMMISSIIONER GLOBER: Aye.
2 crazy. 2 THE CHAIRMAN: Aye.
3 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. 3 Any opposed?
4 MR. KING: And then they get cancer ten 4 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Nay.
5 years later. I mean ... 5 MS. LOPERA: Through the Vice Chair, just
6 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you. 6 to confirm, there was one nay? Mr. Hoff was a
7 So we've heard from the applicant. 7 nay?
8 There's the investigation done. There's 8 THE CHAIRMAN: (Nods head.)
9 discovery of hazardous materials and fumes. 9 And, Legal, does there need to be a
10 There are attempts for remediation. It's, we 10 statement of reason of opposition?
11 won't say, impossible because that's an 1 MS. LOPERA: No.
12 extremist position, but our -- nothing is 12 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Well, the ayes
13 available to make that happen. And of our own 13 haveit.
14 knowledge about materials like this and how 14 By your action, we have approved the
15 sticky they are and impregnating materials, the 15 demolition of 3709 Hedrick Street,
16 idea of eliminating it from the structure and 16 COA-23-30123.
17 leaving the structure in place seems unlikely. 17 And we'll move on to the next COA, which
18 MS. PRYOR: Can you speak into microphone, [18 is COA-23-30131, Riverside/Avondale, 132 6th
19 please? 19 Street East.
20 THE CHAIRMAN: The idea of removing the 20 Can I have a staff report?
21 foam from the building and actually getting it 21 MR. WELLS: So this is application
22 all out of the structure seems unlikely because 22 COA-23-30131 for the property located at 132
23 of the fluid nature of the material and the way 23 6th Street East. The applicant seeks to
24 it permeates and impregnates materials like 24 construct a two-story single-family home. The
25 wood. You would have to replace the structure. 25 property is currently vacant. It has an
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1 existing foundation that was never built upon. 1 both from SPAR and from staff, HPC staff, about
2 As proposed, the building will consist of 2 the elevations. We took another look at it.
3 a hip roof with a nested gable. Primary 3 We agreed with them. We studied. We did four
4 materials of the structure include asphalt 4 more studies of elevations. We settled on this
5 shingles for the roof, 1-over-1 vinyl windows, 5 one that we're going to bring up.
6 fiber cement lap siding, a wood railing with 6 We also took the opportunity to redesign
7 2-by-2 spindles, and a concrete block with 7 the master bathroom, but it didn't affect the
8 stucco finish for the foundation wall. 8 windows.
9 Overall, we find that the proposed 9 So these are the new elevations. We took
10 structure, given its architectural features and 10 the porch all the way across the front. There
11 design, is consistent with our Ordinance Code 11 was other conditions on the windows on other
12 as well as the Springfield Design Guidelines. 12 sides of the house we also made corrections to.
13 The only issue that we did have is just, 13 I'm here to answer any questions you have.
14 given the abundance of full-width porches along 14 THE CHAIRMAN: Do we have any questions
15 the block, we did ask that the -- we did 15 for the applicant?
16 condition the staff report to modify the 16 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
17 elevations to include a full-width porch. 17 THE CHAIRMAN: No?
18 So since the publishing of the staff 18 Thank you. If we need you, we'll call you
19 report, the applicant has provided updated 19 back up.
20 elevation drawings. So we are in support of 20 MR. SHACTER: Thank you. Appreciate it.
21 those elevation drawings; however, we do need 21 THE CHAIRMAN: Is there anyone else here
22 to update our condition in accordance with the 22 to speak on this COA? If so, please come up.
23 new elevation drawings as well as receive the 23 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.)
24 updated site plan. But other than that, we are 24 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Hearing none --
25 in support of the staff report [sic]. 25 MR. WELLS: So through the Chair to the
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1 THE CHAIRMAN: Any questions for staff? 1 Commission, there are four conditions that need
2 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.) 2 to be modified or removed just because this --
3 THE CHAIRMAN: Hearing none, we'll open 3 again, this was based on the original elevation
4 the public hearing. 4 plans.
5 Is the applicant here to speak on behalf 5 So Condition 1 that pertains to the
6 of the COA? 6 revised elevations dated January 26th, that
7 (Audience member approaches the podium.) 7 needs to be updated to February 21st. And then
8 THE CHAIRMAN: Please state your name and 8 Number 2, we haven't received an updated site
9 address and be sworn in. 9 plan just yet, so I don't know where you -- if
10 AUDIENCE MEMBER: David Shacter, 1334 10 the applicant is able -- if they have one
11 Walnut Street, Jacksonville 32206. 11 already that they could provide, that needs to
12 THE REPORTER: If you would raise your 12 be addressed. And then Conditions 13 and 14
13 right hand, please. 13 just should be stricken.
14 MR. SHACTER: (Complies.) 14 MR. SHACTER: I can make a comment about
15 THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the 15 the site plan. This particular site is an
16 testimony you are about to give will be the 16 existing foundation SRG concrete porch slab,
17 truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the 17 and so where the house is placed, you know, is
18 truth? 18 not moveable. And we didn't like the old SRG
19 MR. SHACTER: I do. 19 plan; it was outdated. We totally redesigned
20 THE REPORTER: Thank you. 20 it, actually added a little bit to it on the
21 MR. SHACTER: Arimus, do you have the 21 front and back, but the -- the location of the
22 updated -- 22 house is pretty well fixed.
23 MR. WELLS: Yes, I'm pulling them up right 23 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Chair
24 now. 24 to the staff, so you're just looking for the
25 MR. SHACTER: Okay. Yeah, we had comments | 25 site plan to be updated to show the front porch
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1 being enlarged because right now it doesn't? 1 THE CHAIRMAN: Hearing none, COA-23-30131
2 MR. WELLS: That's correct. 2 is approved with conditions.
3 MR. SHACTER: Okay. That's not a problem. 3 MR. SHACTER: Thank you.
4 We can definitely do that. 4 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. The next COA on
5 THE CHAIRMAN: So that will be provided? 5 the docket is COA-24-30146, 1422 Liberty Street
6 MR. SHACTER: Yes, I could have that to 6 North.
7 you tomorrow. 7 Do we have a staff report?
8 THE CHAIRMAN: Is that a sufficient 8 MR. WELLS: Yes. So COA-24-30146, for the
9 response for staff? 9 property located at 1422 North Liberty Street,
10 MR. WELLS: To the Vice Chair, yes, I 10 seeks to demolish a contributing structure -- a
11 think Condition 2 just needs to be modified 11 two-story contributing structure. The
12 verbiage-wise. 12 structure is currently located on the interior
13 THE CHAIRMAN: That that site plan will be 13 ot and it is characterized as having a frame
14 provided prior to the final COA being issued? 14 vernacular style building with significant
15 Would that be sufficient? 15 alterations over the years.
16 MR. WELL: Yeah, that could work. That 16 The current owner acquired the subject
17 could work. 17 property in 2020. The applicant provided a
18 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Thank you. 18 structural engineer's report that found the
19 MR. SHACTER: Just a site plan, updated? 19 structure to be unsafe and in danger of
20 MR. WELLS: Yes. 20 collapse. Attempts to rehabilitate the
21 MR. SHACTER: Okay. No problem. Thank 21 structure were made by a previous owner via two
22 you. 22 different COAs in 2017 and 2018. And despite
23 Is there any other questions? 23 being approved for those alterations and
24 THE CHAIRMAN: No, but keep your shoes on. |24 structural improvements, the rehabilitation
25 Is there anyone else to speak on this COA? 25 plans never materialized. As such, the
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1 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.) 1 property was cited by the Municipal Code
2 THE CHAIRMAN: Then we'll close the public 2 Compliance Division as an unsafe structure in
3 hearing, and I'll entertain a motion, 3 November of 2023. The case number is
4 understanding recommendations from staff about 4 referenced in the staff report, and the
5 some amendments. 5 commissioners -- an exhaustive version has been
6 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Motion to approve 6 passed out to you.
7 COA-23-30131 with altering Condition Number 1 7 I would note, too, that, again, the
8 to revise the date of the elevation drawings to 8 Municipal Code Compliance Division cited this
9 February 21st, and modifying the condition for 9 structure as unsafe rather than condemning it
10 Number 2 to read that the owner will provide an 10 for immediate demolition, so I do want to
11 updated site plan that is representative of the 11 emphasize that point.
12 drawings that were submitted on February 21st, 12 Demolition, by nature, is the ultimate
13 and Items Number 13 and 14 under the conditions |13 removal of historic fabric and thus should be
14 be removed. 14 considered a last resort.
15 COMMISSIIONER GLOBER: Second. 15 MS. PRYOR: We can't hear you back here.
16 THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor? 16 Could you please speak into the microphone?
17 MS. LOPERA: Did anyone have any 17 MR. WELLS: When addressing a
18 discussion? 18 deteriorated, historic resource, alternatives
19 THE CHAIRMAN: So close. We're so close. 19 should be explored, including relocation,
20 Any discussion? 20 rehabilitation, mothballing, and reuse by the
21 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.) 21 current owner of a -- or a prospective buyer.
22 THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor? 22 Staff did conduct a site visit to assess
23 COMMISSION MEMBERS: Aye. 23 the condition of the structure on Tuesday,
24 THE CHAIRMAN: All those opposed? 24 February 13th. Consistent with Section
25 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.) 25 307.106(k)(1) through (3), as well as (n)(2)

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300 24

03/10/2024 03:36:47 PM

Page 53 to 56 of 122

14 of 47 sheets




City of Jacksonville
Historic Preservation Commission

February 28, 2024
Uncertified Condensed Copy

57 59
1 and (9), the proposed demolition of the 1 mothballing, and reuse by the current owner or
2 contributing structure will not have a 2 prospective buyer. And, again, based on our
3 significant impact on the surrounding 3 findings and our discussions with the
4 properties due to the structure being one of 4 applicant, no other feasible alternatives to
5 many frame vernacular structures that could be 5 demolition are readily apparent. The applicant
6 found within the historic district. 6 has also rejected to sell the property.
7 Staff also notes that the structure is -- 7 And based on another section of our Code,
8 has experienced several alterations, is -- over 8 the staff has not been provided any evidence to
9 the years, and is somewhat deteriorated. 9 support a potential claim of undue economic
10 In accordance with Section 307.106(n)(1), 10 hardship.
11 the structure was listed as a contributing 1 MS. PRYOR: We can't hear you.
12 structure based on its age and style. The 12 MR. WELLS: And so based on our findings
13 architectural design of the property reflects 13 and coupled with, again, the structural
14 the frame vernacular style. 14 engineer's report, we forward to you a
15 Again, we have noted that several 15 recommendation for approval.
16 alterations have been imposed on the structure 16 THE CHAIRMAN: Any questions for staff?
17 over the years, such as a partial enclosure of 17 MS. LOPERA: I have a question. Through
18 the second floor front porch, alterations to 18 the Vice Chair to Mr. Wells, has this property
19 the window openings, and alterations to the 19 owner received a notice from the City regarding
20 porch columns and railings. 20 neglect or failure to (inaudible)?
21 Based on the applicant's request, they did 21 MR. WELLS: Through the Chair to OGC, in
22 emphasize a desire to construct a new 22 this instance, no, the applicant has not
23 residential structure should this request be 23 provided any reference in regards to that
24 approved. As you know, any new construction 24 section of the --
25 improvements would require review by the 25 MS. PRYOR: The applicant has what?
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1 Commission. And so in order to address Section 1 MR. WELLS: -- Code.
2 307.106, which is (n)(6), the applicant 2 The applicant has not provided any
3 provided an opinion from a certified engineer. 3 reference to (inaudible) in the Code,
4 The engineering report found that the structure 4 Chapter 518, which references condemnation.
5 was in immediate danger of collapsing and cost 5 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice
6 prohibitive. 6 Chair, so it has not been condemned?
7 Furthermore, based upon our visual 7 MR. WELLS: Through the Chair, that's
8 inspection of the subject property and 8 correct.
9 supporting documentation, staff also found the 9 THE CHAIRMAN: Any other questions for
10 integrity of the structure is compromised and 10 staff?
11 would require a significant amount of 1 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
12 rehabilitation in order to bring it back to a 12 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Hearing none,
13 rehabitable [sic] use. 13 we'll open the public hearing.
14 So in accordance with 307.106(n)(7), 14 Is the applicant here?
15 details regarding the economic return were 15 AUDIENCE MEMBER: (Indicating.)
16 provided by the applicant in the form of a 16 THE CHAIRMAN: Please come forward.
17 remodeling estimate. According to the quote, 17 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
18 it will cost roughly $420,000 to rehabilitate 18 THE CHAIRMAN: State your name and address
19 the structure. And, again, given the series of 19 and be sworn in.
20 alterations that -- that have happened over the 20 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Good afternoon.
21 years, staff finds the cost of -- to 21 Michael Tessema, 358 King Street,
22 rehabilitate the structure significant. 22 Jacksonville, Florida.
23 In terms of demolitions, we always ask the 23 THE REPORTER: If you would raise your
24 applicant to consider feasible alternatives to 24 right hand for me, please.
25 demolition, such as relocation, rehabilitation, 25 MR. TESSEMA: (Complies.)
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1 THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the 1 assessed the cost of rehabilitation of the
2 testimony you are about to give will be the 2 structure, I decided to, you know, ask the
3 truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the 3 committee if they can allow me to --
4 truth? 4 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: So you've owned the
5 MR. TESSEMA: I do. 5 property for three years. And when did the
6 THE REPORTER: Thank you. 6 roof collapse?
7 THE CHAIRMAN: Would you like to make a 7 MR. TESSEMA: Right after -- six months
8 statement? 8 after I bought it.
9 MR. TESSEMA: Yes. Okay. I was waiting 9 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: And have you done
10 for you. 10 anything to remediate that roof collapse so
1 I bought this property about three years 11 that the structure would not be sitting for the
12 ago, as it's conditioned, and I was wanting to 12 past couple of years --
13 rehabilitate it. But after I spoke with the 13 MR. TESSEMA: No, because right after I
14 construction guys, they told me that it's going 14 noticed that the piers -- the piers were giving
15 to cost way too much and it's very -- if you 15 up on it -- you could see it -- the piers
16 walk inside the house, the structure is very 16 pushing towards the back. And the whole
17 unsafe. It appears to be collapsing. The 17 structure is about to give out. It could be
18 internal floors are weathered out. There's a 18 any day.
19 lot of termite issues. The roof is gone. All 19 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Yeah, I'm just --
20 the windows are gone. The siding is missing. 20 I'm -- whenever we get any kind of demolition
21 You can't even walk inside the floor. And it's 21 request, we, obviously, take it very seriously.
22 leaning towards the -- I believe the back side. 22 And whenever there is talk about structure, we
23 It's -- basically, can fall any day now. 23 like to see pictures that show that the -- the
24 And I'm asking, you know, if -- if you 24 entire structure, multiple locations.
25 will allow me to (inaudible) the structure and 25 I see where the sub floor is kind of
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1 build a new one within the historic guidelines. 1 giving way. I see where the roof has given
2 THE CHAIRMAN: Do we have any questions 2 way. I'm looking at structure, structure of
3 for the applicant? 3 this. In the picture you're giving me, I don't
4 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice 4 see the termite damage that's being described.
5 Chair, can you explain, since you've owned the 5 I don't see the piers that have fallen apart or
6 property for three years, what you've done for 6 have given way. Idon't -- I don't see --1
7 any type of keeping water out while you're 7 don't see the structural story that you're
8 working on coming up with a solution for this, 8 telling in your writing, and that always --
9 any kind of structural remediation to try and 9 MR. TESSEMA: You can --
10 brace it so that it could be repaired? Can you 10 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: When we're looking
11 explain anything you've done towards that? 11 at demolishing something, I like to see
12 MR. TESSEMA: Yes. There was, like -- 12 pictures that go along with that story.
13 when we started framing the inside, and then 13 MR. TESSEMA: 1 gave the pictures. And if
14 all the piers collapsed, and they said we got 14 vyou stand in front of the house, the three
15 to stop at this point, it's not worth, you 15 piers in the front are, like, caving in towards
16 know, doing this. And we just stopped then. 16 the back, and it's -- visually, you can tell
17 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: I'm sorry, so -- so 17 that the house is leaning to the back. Any
18 you were doing some framing on the inside? 18 head wind can push it and it's going to
19 MR. TESSEMA: Yeah. 19 collapse.
20 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: And then some of 20 THE CHAIRMAN: Any more questions for
21 the piers collapsed and you just -- 21 him -- any other questions for the applicant?
22 MR. TESSEMA: Yeah. 22 MR. TESSEMA: And my engineer is present
23 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: And then -- 23 also here.
24 MR. TESSEMA: The whole roof caved in, and 24 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Through the Vice
25 then it was wide open, and I -- after I 25 Chair, question for the applicant.
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1 You mentioned getting a quote for 1 you've shown us here, that this is beyond
2 renovating the home. How many quotes did you 2 repair and the only solution is demolition.
3 get? 3 That's where I'm kind of finding myself.
4 MR. TESSEMA: 1 got two, but one in 4 I've seen a lot of buildings that -- in
5 writing. 5 the pictures that are provided, that have
6 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Okay. And have you 6 looked similar and have been restored, or
7 considered trying to sell the property as is? 7 worse, and have been restored.
8 MR. TESSEMA: No, because, I mean, there's 8 If there's other photographic evidence
9 nothing left to sell. 9 that you have that shows that things are beyond
10 I desire the area. I own a few houses 10 that point, I'm just not seeing it in the
11 around Springfield, and I would like to build 11 packet that I have in front of me.
12 it myself. 12 MR. TESSEMA: Mr. Wells went out to --
13 COMMISSIONER HOFF: One last question. 13 physically saw it on the site. And my engineer
14 Another commissioner kind of had some 14 went out and assessed the condition. If you
15 questions earlier about at what point you 15 would like to hear from them, they're here.
16 decided to stop trying to preserve the house. 16 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Yeah. They can
17 So you mentioned that the roof opened up about |17 come up and -- I'm just telling you what -- the
18 six months after you purchased it, which was 18 guidelines we are given when we look at this.
19 about two-and-a-half years ago? 19 MR. TESSEMA: Correct.
20 MR. TESSEMA: Correct. 20 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Yeah.
21 COMMISSIONER HOFF: And then shortly after | 21 MR. TESSEMA: But when I found out that
22 that, you decided that it just wasn't worth -- 22 the foundation was rotted out and then the
23 MR. TESSEMA: It's not the roof itself, 23 piers were (inaudible), at that point I made a
24 but the piers and the foundation. It was -- 24 decision, like, you know, this is beyond safe.
25 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Gotcha. 25 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Yes, I understand,
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1 MR. TESSEMA: Yeah. 1 but you've given us a proposal from somebody
2 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Gotcha. 2 who can fix the house. So there's a question
3 MR. TESSEMA: I mean, if you stand up -- 3 of beyond repair and --
4 physically, if you go there, you can see for 4 Have you looked at the cost of repairing
5 yourself. 5 the house, what it would actually cost to build
6 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Okay. 6 a house that looks like that --
7 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice 7 MR. TESSEMA: Yes.
8 Chair, I understand what you're saying. We can 8 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: -- at this pointin
9 only judge based off what we have in our packet 9 time?
10 here. 10 MR. TESSEMA: Yes, he did.
11 MR. TESSEMA: Right. 11 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Do you have that
12 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: And one of the 12 comparison?
13 things we're asked to do as commissioners when 13 MR. TESSEMA: I was given about 250 per
14 a demolition is being requested is to observe 14 square footage to build a new one versus the --
15 what the owner has done over the ownership to 15 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: And this is about
16 try and remediate the structure before the 16 200 per square foot to fix it?
17 demolition is requested. That's why I asked 17 MR. TESSEMA: Which one?
18 that question, because, typically, our 18 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: What's this -- 1
19 guidelines do not allow us to approve a 19 estimated --
20 demolition unless it has shown that the owner 20 MR. TESSEMA: Yes.
21 has tried to remediate and fix the problems and 21 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: -- the square
22 then the problems just have gone beyond the 22 footage of the house, so --
23 ability to be fixed. 23 MR. TESSEMA: But, you know, fixing it
24 The thing that's hitting me here is, 24 versus building a new one, it's -- how it's
25 I'm -- I'm not convinced that -- from what 25 going to be fixed and how sturdy it's going to
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1 be, it's kind of, you know ... 1 from other people -- and maybe you can come
2 THE CHAIRMAN: So I have a couple of 2 back up. In the three years that you've owned
3 questions. But what I'm hearing from the 3 the home, what are the -- you said you did some
4 applicant is it's not a -- it's not a statement 4 interior framing. What are the -- could you --
5 that the house is beyond repair. It's just 5 and I know you're not the -- you're the owner,
6 beyond what you want to pay for the repair. 6 not the contractor, but was there structural
7 And for the money that you would pay, you would 7 work done? Was it cosmetic? Interior plan
8 rather build a new house on the property. 8 work done with the framing? Could you be a
9 That -- is that what I just heard? But I just 9 little bit more specific about what you did
10 want to make sure that's what I heard. 10 over the course of the last three years that
1 MR. TESSEMA: Not a hundred percent, but, 11 you've owned the home?
12 I mean, it's -- the sturdiness of the house is 12 MR. TESSEMA: Reinforced the sub floors of
13 beyond fixing is what I'm saying. 13 the second floor. We put a new framing to it.
14 THE CHAIRMAN: But the -- Commissioner 14 THE CHAIRMAN: So there's new -- there's
15 Epstein, the figure that we saw for the repair 15 new second floor framing --
16 of the house was -- 16 MR. TESSEMA: Correct.
17 MS. PRYOR: Microphone. 17 THE CHAIRMAN: -- that's been put in?
18 THE CHAIRMAN: Commissioner Epstein, the 18 MR. TESSEMA: Partial.
19 figures that we saw for the repair of the house 19 THE CHAIRMAN: Partial. That's one thing.
20 was about $420,0007? 20 What else has been -- what else have --
21 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: I think that's 21 what else has been -- what other work has been
22 right. 22 executed at the home?
23 THE CHAIRMAN: So that's fairly close to 23 MR. TESSEMA: That's about it.
24 the -- I'm sorry I have to speak so loud. I'm 24 THE CHAIRMAN: So that's it.
25 not angry with you, but I'm just trying to 25 And then -- when the roof collapsed, there
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1 accommodate people. 1 was no -- there was nothing done to sort of
2 MR. TESSEMA: That's all right. 2 shore that up or close it up or keep it. It's
3 THE CHAIRMAN: So that number is fairly 3 been -- since the roof caved in, or collapsed
4 close to the number that you've been provided 4 or has been -- left the house open, it's just
5 to construct a new house on the same piece of 5 been open to the elements?
6 property. And so, you know, that -- that's 6 MR. TESSEMA: Correct. It's been rotted
7 something that, as commissioners, we have to 7 out before even -- the front porch was the same
8 take into account because this is the Historic 8 way when I bought it.
9 Preservation Commission. 9 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.
10 MR. TESSEMA: Right. 10 MR. TESSEMA: Yes.
1 THE CHAIRMAN: And these houses that have |11 THE CHAIRMAN: Well, thank you.
12 historic significance and are part of our urban 12 We'll hear from other people and maybe --
13 fabric are very important. That's why we're 13 maybe -- you may be asked to come back up.
14 here. People have spent much more than 14 MR. TESSEMA: Thank you.
15 $400,000 to restore their homes in these 15 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
16 neighborhoods, and so that -- that's the -- 16 MR. TESSEMA: Thank you.
17 that's sort of the -- that's the backdrop at 17 THE CHAIRMAN: Is there anyone else here
18 which we look at things. 18 to speak on this COA?
19 And I don't -- I'm not a wealthy man, so I 19 AUDIENCE MEMBER: (Indicating.)
20 understand the position of not being able to 20 THE CHAIRMAN: Please come forward.
21 spend an inordinate amount of money on houses 21 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
22 thatlI--1Ilivein too. I understand. Sol 22 THE CHAIRMAN: State your name and address
23 think that's something for us to discuss as the 23 and be sworn in.
24 commissioners. 24 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Gloria Devall, 7 Alpine
25 The last question for you before we hear 25 Street.
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1 I'm -- oh. 1 COMMISSIONER GLOBER: No, we can close it.
2 (Raises right hand.) 2 THE CHAIRMAN: We need to -- is there
3 THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the 3 anyone else here to speak on this COA?
4 testimony you are about to give will be the 4 (Ms. Pryor approaches the podium.)
5 truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the 5 MS. PRYOR: Kim Pryor, 245 West 5th
6 truth? 6 Street.
7 MS. DEVALL: I do. 7 Do I need to be sworn in again?
8 THE REPORTER: Thank you. 8 THE REPORTER: No.
9 MS. DEVALL: I'm a licensed building 9 MS. PRYOR: I'm good. Okay.
10 contractor. I've worked in Springfield for 24 10 First off, save the houses, that's what
11 years. I've worked on hundreds of houses in 11 this is all about. We're Historic
12 Springfield. 12 Preservation, that's what we need to focus on
13 I wanted to take a minute to talk about 13 here.
14 the pricing. I'm not going to presume to talk 14 I heard the owner talk about piers
15 about what the -- how much this is going to 15 collapsing, things of that nature, they did
16 cost, but I want to take a look at some of the 16 some framing. Well, there's been no permits
17 numbers. And I sent you an email with that in 17 pulled, so I don't know what kind of work was
18 it. 18 done.
19 First of all, there's almost $30,000 in 19 They bought the property for $63,000 in
20 sales tax. Why is that included in this 20 August of 2020. There's plenty of room to make
21 number? You don't pay sales tax on labor. 21 money on this deal, when you buy it right, like
22 Okay? So we can take that right off the bat. 22 he did.
23 There's money in there to fix a pool. Why 23 I want to bring your attention to 1636
24 does that even count? 24 TIonia, the poor little house that could. That
25 There's $11,000 for kitchen appliances. 25 house was approved for demolition by this
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1 That -- you know, my kitchen -- I don't have 1 commission years ago. And, by golly, she stood
2 $11,000 in kitchen appliances. 2 through Irma and Matthew, and she faced east.
3 MS. PRYOR: Talk into the microphone. 3 You want to know what finally took her down? A
4 MS. DEVALL: Yes, Kim. 4 fire.
5 So if you go through, there are [sic] just 5 So this "imminent danger of collapse" is
6 an enormous amount of money in there for 6 just some buzz phrase that everybody uses to
7 finishes, for things that don't really -- 7 try to scare people when they think that they
8 aren't going to add up. 8 want -- when they want a house to come down.
9 So even using this guy's prices, I think 9 Okay?
10 350- would be about max. And I will say that 10 These houses, as many of you know, the
11 I've never spent 350- renovating a house in 11 quality of the construction as well as the
12 Springfield, and I've renovated some pretty 12 materials that were used, are far superior to
13 rough ones, so -- 13 anything that you can get in today's market. I
14 Do you have any questions? 14 have seen porch columns removed with no support
15 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.) 15 that do not sag at all. This particular house
16 MS. DEVALL: Thank you. 16 can be saved. It is not too far gone.
17 COMMISSIONER GLOBER: Through the Vice 17 And we do not, in any way, shape or form,
18 Chair, if I may -- 18 need to reward owners who do nothing to
19 MS. LOPERA: IfI could just -- are we 19 properties that they purchased in a historic
20 still in the public hearing? 20 district and then allow it to continue to
21 THE CHAIRMAN: We're still in the public 21 deteriorate, basically doing their own
22 hearing. 22 demolition by neglect, and then coming to this
23 MS. LOPERA: Okay. If you have a comment, |23 commission and asking for permission to
24 Commissioner Glober, is that (inaudible) -- 24 demolish. That is unacceptable.
25 (Simultaneous speaking.) 25 I just want to point out, one of the items
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1 in the cost given was some money for a pool. 1 And my understanding is that demolition is
2 There is no pool on the property. So I would 2 an option of last resort. In this case, it's
3 question the estimate provided by this 3 not apparent to me that the other strategies
4 contractor, as well as -- like Ms. Devall did. 4 have been pursued fully, and I would certainly
5 Bottom line here is that there are very 5 encourage the Historic Preservation Commission
6 few historic properties that cannot be saved. 6 to deny the demolition and to encourage the
7 This property was purchased right and can be 7 applicant to pursue those other remedies fully.
8 saved and he can still make money. Mothball 8 Thank you.
9 it, donate it to Preservation SOS, we will take 9 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
10 it and we will restore her and she will live on 10 Is there anyone else here to speak on this
11 for years to come. There are options. Make 11 COA?
12 him sell it. 12 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.)
13 There are -- our Ordinance Code, Chapter 13 THE CHAIRMAN: I'm going to close the
14 307, requires things to be done before allowing 14 public hearing.
15 demolition. 15 I'll entertain a motion.
16 Thank you for your time. 16 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: I would like to
17 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you. 17 motion to deny COA-24-30146.
18 Is there anyone else to speak on this COA? |18 COMMISSIONER GLOBER: Second.
19 MR. HASKINS: (Indicating.) 19 THE CHAIRMAN: Discussion?
20 THE CHAIRMAN: Please come forward. 20 COMMISSIONER HOFF: I've got an ex parte
21 (Mr. Haskins approaches the podium.) 21 declaration. I was copied on an email with
22 THE CHAIRMAN: State your name and 22 SPAR's position a few days ago.
23 address -- well, you already did that once. 23 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice
24 You're good. 24 Chair, as I had stated previously, we are given
25 MR. HASKINS: Just in case. 25 guidelines as commissioners to follow beyond
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1 Mike Haskins, 417 West 7th Street. 1 just our expertise in this, and I would say
2 Do you need to swear me in? 2 that the guidelines do say that we can approve
3 THE REPORTER: No. You're fine. 3 demolition on a structure if during the
4 Thank you. 4 ownership remediation for trying to save the
5 MR. HASKINS: I'm the executive director 5 structure has been shown in good faith.
6 of Springfield Preservation and Revitalization. 6 And looking at this, I see there's no
7 The SPAR board of directors has voted to 7 permit pulled on the site for anything to try
8 oppose this demolition. I'm sure you have 8 and restore it. The applicant said that they
9 received several emails to that effect, and I 9 have owned it for three years. The roof caved
10 am -- I'd like you to know there are quite a 10 in two-and-a-half years ago, nothing's been
11 few people that either could not be here today 11 done for that. And they have a quote to
12 and wish to be heard and were currently here 12 restore.
13 and were unable to -- just chose not to speak 13 So in my level of expertise here, knowing
14 for whatever reason. 14 the guidelines, it seems like that this is
15 I think the concern from SPAR is that 15 restorable and that the applicant has had time
16 there are clear and viable alternatives to 16 to do remediation over the course of their
17 demolition that have not been adequately 17 ownership that has not been done. So I would
18 considered, and two of those alternatives are 18 not be in favor of demolition.
19 rehabilitation, which is, obviously, viable 19 COMMISSIONER GLOBER: Through the Vice
20 because the applicant has a quote for 20 Chair, I agree with my fellow commissioner.
21 rehabilitation that is priced comparatively to 21 You know, I think a lot of our discussion
22 building new; and two, attempting to sell the 22 around this COA kind of centered around the
23 property. I know there are people within the 23 economic feasibility. And, obviously, there's
24 Springfield neighborhood who expressed interest |24 some questions about discrepancy in this
25 in purchasing the property in the past. 25 estimate, but our primary concern on this
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1 commission, if I'm not mistaken, is whether 1 supplement, then they could do that. I'll just
2 it's -- whether saving this building is 2 add that too.
3 feasible at all with the economic factor being 3 THE CHAIRMAN: Question for staff.
4 secondary at best. So for that reason, I 4 There was a comment made by people who
5 support the demolition -- I mean, sorry, I 5 spoke about no permits, and then we've heard
6 oppose the demolition. 6 the (inaudible) --
7 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Through the Vice 7 (Reporter clarification.)
8 Chair, if economics are a legitimate concern, I 8 THE CHAIRMAN: -- Commissioner Epstein
9 believe you can talk with the staff about 9 speak about no known permits. Is that true?
10 filing for an economic hardship, which they can 10 Is that true? There's been --
11 consider, but at this time I would also be in 11 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: (Inaudible) an
12 opposition. 12 active permit.
13 MS. LOPERA: Mr. Vice Chair, can I just 13 THE CHAIRMAN: There are no known permits
14 clarify something? 14 in the past three years for this property?
15 THE CHAIRMAN: Absolutely. 15 MR. WELLS: Through the Vice Chair to the
16 MS. LOPERA: Thank you. 16 Commission, actually, that's correct.
17 Through the Vice Chair to the Commission, 17 The last permit I could find is from 2018,
18 just a reminder, considering these demolition 18 and that's for a reroof. And that was not
19 requests, there are ten criteria that the Code 19 completed. So that was the last one.
20 asks you to consider, and one of them, Number 20 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. So, you know, for my
21 10, I will say, is whether it would be an undue 21 part of the discussion -- I mean, I think we're
22 economic hardship to deny the property owner a 22 hearing some pretty consistent responses from
23 right to demolish the building or structure. 23 the commissioners, and I tend to agree with
24 There are nine other criteria, which I 24 them.
25 won't read all of them to you, but the 25 And just for the record, to point out
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1 significance of the structure, the difficulty 1 that, you know, the applicant has owned the
2 in reintroducing such a structure, and so 2 building for three years. There's severe
3 forth. And that is in section (n), as in 3 damage that occurred six months after purchase
4 Nancy, of 307.106. 4 of the property, but the -- the building has
5 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice 5 been in disrepair for longer than three years.
6 Chair to the staff, would this building be 6 The building has been in need of repair for a
7 eligible for the grant money that you 7 longer period of time than the current
8 previously sent out to us for -- because it's a 8 owner's -- the current -- the applicant's
9 historic building. It's -- you know, it has 9 current ownership of the property.
10 considerable restoration that needs to be done 10 And so, for me, that's a -- that's a sign
11 to it. Would this be something that would be 11 that it's not a sort of blind -- it's not a
12 eligible for that grant that you previously 12 blind date that we have going on here. It's a
13 sent out to us a few months ago? 13 known quantity. There's -- you know, some of
14 MR. WELLS: Through the Chair to 14 us on this commission own historic homes, very
15 Commissioner Epstein, unfortunately not. 15 old homes, and they were in disrepair, and we
16 So that REHAB grant is only eligible -- 16 went in with our eyes wide open. And sometimes
17 it's only for nonresidential buildings or 17 it has been a struggle, and so I understand
18 commercial structures. 18 that. I do understand that. But it is the --
19 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Okay. Through the |19 it is the goal of this commission to look to
20 Vice Chair, I would also say again, just -- if 20 preserve our fabric, and that is -- that is our
21 the owner is trying to prove that this is 21 task. Thatis our task.
22 beyond repair, I do not see photographic 22 And so I tend to agree with the
23 evidence that shows that the building is 23 commissioners, my fellow commissioners, that
24 falling down based off of what we have in our 24 this -- this is a situation where -- there's a
25 packet. If that's something that they want to 25 cost attached to the restoration of this home,
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1 but it -- it's not an impossible task. And it 1 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Yeah, I --
2 may not be the -- it may -- it's a question 2 THE CHAIRMAN: -- for the record.
3 of -- in relationship to the criteria that we 3 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Okay. Whatever you
4 heard a moment ago, it's not -- it's --it's a 4 want.
5 question -- it's a question for the owner to 5 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: I was mentioning
6 make based on the situation and the condition 6 that you had said that and that you did not
7 that the home was purchased at the beginning. 7 come up during the public hearing.
8 It wasn't something that happened and then | 8 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Okay. Sorry.
9 it was deemed irreparable, so that -- that's 9 THE CHAIRMAN: (Inaudible.)
10 were I sit. Like, if it had -- if the 10 MS. LOPERA: (Inaudible.)
11 building -- if the building was in a state of 11 THE CHAIRMAN: Can we reopen the public
12 demolition upon purchase, then that should have |12 hearing?
13 been the -- that should have been the path to 13 MS. LOPERA: It's at your discretion as
14 begin with. 14 the vice chair.
15 So is there any other discussion? Any 15 (Simultaneous speaking.)
16 other discussion? Any questions for the 16 THE CHAIRMAN: Well, he has to -- he has
17 applicant? I think we -- we put this to a 17 to fill out a card?
18 vote? 18 MS. LOPERA: Yes.
19 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice |19 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. I'm -- let's
20 Chair, the applicant had mentioned that the 20 hear from the engineer for the record. We'll
21 engineer was here to speak about the condition 21 reopen the public hearing.
22 of the building. Is that -- are they here to 22 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
23 speak about that? They did not speak during 23 THE CHAIRMAN: You'll have to fill out a
24 the public comment. 24 card.
25 THE CHAIRMAN: Right. And the public 25 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Okay.
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1 hearing is closed. 1 THE CHAIRMAN: And we're getting close to
2 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: The public 2 the two-hour mark, so prepare yourselves.
3 hearing -- 3 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: I was just trying
4 THE CHAIRMAN: Is closed, yeah. 4 to be fair.
5 So having said all that, we have a motion 5 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you for being fair.
6 to deny the demolition. And if there's no more 6 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
7 discussion, we put it to the vote. 7 MS. LOPERA: Name and address for the
8 All those in favor? 8 record.
9 (Audience member approaches the podium.) | 9 AUDIENCE MEMBER: What --
10 THE CHAIRMAN: Sorry, sir. The public 10 THE REPORTER: Your name and address,
11 hearing is closed. 11 please.
12 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Oh. 12 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Antonio Olivera, 13170
13 MS. LOPERA: Through the Vice Chair, did 13 Staffordshire Drive South, Jacksonville, 32225.
14 vyou fill out a comment card? 14 THE REPORTER: Thank you.
15 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Oh, no. 15 If you would raise your right hand for me,
16 THE CHAIRMAN: I'm sorry. 16 please.
17 MS. LOPERA: The public hearing for this 17 MR. OLIVERA: (Complies.)
18 item has been closed. 18 THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the
19 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Oh. 19 testimony you are about to give will be the
20 MR. TESSEMA: You just asked for the 20 truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
21 engineer to come up. 21  truth?
22 THE CHAIRMAN: No, she was making 22 MR. OLIVERA: Yes.
23 reference to the fact that there was a public 23 THE REPORTER: Thank you.
24 hearing and it was open, and the engineer had 24 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice
25 an opportunity to come forward and did not -- 25 Chair, it was mentioned that you would be able
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1 to speak about the current structure -- 1 THE CHAIRMAN: Oh, yeah. Is there anyone

2 MR. OLIVERA: Okay. The current condition 2 else who wants to speak about this COA?

3 of the house is shown in the pictures. Idid a 3 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.)

4 site visit and took the photographs. And the 4 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. I'm really closing

5 conditions of the house are very (inaudible). 5 it this time. I'll close the public hearing.

6 (Indecipherable.) More or less, they had a 50 6 So a brief discussion and then a vote.

7 to 25 percent decline to the right. 7 That did not -- that did not help me very much

8 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice 8 because there was not a -- that was, my

9 Chair, are you a contractor? Are you a 9 opinion, not a thorough inspection, but a
10 structural engineer? 10 visual sort of walk-around. And I think if
1 MR. OLIVERA: Structural engineer. 11 you're really going to -- if you're really
12 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: A structural 12 going to determine the structural integrity of
13 engineer? 13 a building, you've got to put your hands on it,
14 MR. OLIVERA: Yes. I was -- it was 14 vyou've got to look at some things, you've got
15 impossible for me to go out -- to go into the 15 to do a little more than sort of look in from
16 foundation to see the piers or go into the 16 the outside or photographs, but I want to hear
17 house to -- to see the -- the demolition into 17 from the commissioners about that.

18 the house because it's very -- there are lot 18 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice
19 of -- a lot of materials, and we -- I go 19 Chair, I can't take someone's recommendation
20 outside the house, and that's it. 20 for tearing a building down who just walked
21 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Okay. So you 21 around the outside, speaking -- letting me know
22 walked around the outside of the house? 22 that the structure is beyond repair. It didn't
23 MR. OLIVERA: Yes. 23 change my opinion.
24 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Do you believe that | 24 COMMISSIONER GLOBER: I agree with the
25 this house is beyond repair, that it cannot be 25 fellow commissioners and stand by what I said.
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1 repaired? 1 THE CHAIRMAN: If there's no more

2 MR. OLIVERA: It's very difficult to say 2 discussion, there is a motion still on the

3 yes or no because I can't go inside. 3 floor to deny the demolition of this structure,

4 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Okay. 4 1422 Liberty Street North, COA-24-30146.

5 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. 5 All those in favor of the denial of

6 MR. OLIVERA: It's difficult. 6 demolition of the structure, say aye.

7 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Anybody -- 7 COMMISSION MEMBERS: Aye.

8 THE CHAIRMAN: And, sir, are you with -- 8 THE CHAIRMAN: All those opposed?

9 are you with Lucas & Scott Engineering? 9 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
10 MR. OLIVERA: Yes. 10 THE CHAIRMAN: The ayes have it. The --
1 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. 11 COA-24-30146, the proposed demolition --

12 All right. Thank you. 12 request for demolition of 1422 Liberty Street

13 MR. OLIVERA: That's it? 13 North is denied.

14 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes. Unless you have -- 14 It looks like we're moving on to new

15 unless you have anything else to say -- 15 business.

16 MR. OLIVERA: No. 16 MS. LOPERA: Public comment first, general
17 THE CHAIRMAN: -- you can be excused. 17 public comment.

18 If we need you, we'll call you back up. 18 THE CHAIRMAN: Oh, I'm so sorry. General
19 MR. OLIVERA: Thank you. 19 public comment. Is there anyone here to make a
20 THE CHAIRMAN: But you do need to fill out 20 public comment? If so, please come forward.

21 this card. 21 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.)

22 Okay. So we -- so I'm going to reclose 22 THE CHAIRMAN: If not, we can move on to
23 the public hearing. 23 new business.

24 MS. LOPERA: I would ask if anyone else 24 MR. WELLS: So this is a request for

25 wants to speak. 25 demolition. This is based on Section 320.407
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1 of our Ordinance Code. 1 all three structures, is the suitability for
2 So the applicant is seeking to demolish 2 preservation or restoration. Just based on our
3 three contributing structures located at 700, 3 analysis, the structures appear to be in great
4 700A and 700B Palmetto Street. All three of 4 condition. We don't have any evidence of
5 these structures are listed as contributing 5 significant exterior deterioration, as well as
6 properties within the recently designated 6 alterations over the years.
7 Eastside National Register Historic District. 7 But again, the threshold here is four out
8 Because these are listed as contributing 8 of seven criteria, and staff has found that
9 properties, the Commission has the authority to 9 none of those -- of the structures meet that
10 review and determine whether each structure has 10 bar, so we do forward a recommendation to
11 historic significance and should be forwarded 11 approve the demolition permits.
12 for potential landmarking status. 12 End of report.
13 And so in terms of the demolition itself, 13 THE CHAIRMAN: Any questions for staff?
14 the applicant is, once again, looking to 14 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
15 demolish these structures and construct a 15 THE CHAIRMAN: No? A question for staff
16 mixed-use development with a maximum of 400 16 from me. The Mid-Century Modern building on
17 multifamily units and 20,000 square feet of 17 Albert and Palmetto, it says -- I don't see an
18 commercial uses. 18 architect listed for that. Were we not able to
19 Based on our preliminary findings, we 19 find out who the -- I thought maybe that was a
20 found that two of the structures -- so this 20 Taylor Hardwick building, but -- no?
21 would be 700 Palmetto Street, as depicted in 21 MR. WELLS: To the vice chair, we did
22 the map below, as well as 700A Palmetto Street, 22 find -- or spend a significant amount of time
23 we found that it only met two of the seven 23 looking for the architect. It wasn't listed on
24 criteria, whereas 700B Palmetto Street meets 24 the Florida Master Site File. We couldn't find
25 three of the seven criteria. 25 it in any records -- available records, and so
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1 Again, just based on that part of the 1 rather than speculating, it was just in -- our
2 Ordinance Code, the Commission -- when the 2 best option to say we didn't have any --
3 owner is in objection to the landmarking 3 THE CHAIRMAN: And the original use of
4 status, we have to find that it meets four of 4 that structure was -- was it a Florida Rock
5 the seven criteria. So based on all three of 5 building?
6 these structures, we don't find that they are 6 MR. WELLS: It was a -- I don't know the
7 eligible for landmarking status. 7 name of the -- it was -- I just know it was an
8 But again, for all three of the 8 industrial, commercial --
9 structures, they meet the first criteria which 9 THE CHAIRMAN: Concrete. Okay.
10 is regarding -- with regards to the significant 10 All right. If there's no more questions
11 reminder of the cultural, historical, 11 for staff, is there anyone -- is the applicant
12 architectural or archaeological heritage of the 12 here to speak on the demolition request?
13 city, state or nation. This is in reference to 13 AUDIENCE MEMBER: (Indicating.)
14 it being located within the Eastside National 14 THE CHAIRMAN: Come forward.
15 Historic District, and more particularly the 15 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
16 Oakland community. 16 THE CHAIRMAN: State your name and address
17 And then the second criteria relates to it 17 and be sworn in.
18 having the distinguishing characteristics of an 18 MS. LOPERA: Did you open the public
19 architectural style valuable for the study of a 19 hearing?
20 period, method of construction, or use of 20 THE CHAIRMAN: (Gavel.)
21 indigenous materials. I should just note, this 21 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Hello. Good to see you
22 only applies to 700B Palmetto Street, which 22 all.
23 exhibits that Mid-Century Modern style 23 I'm Ryan Akin, representing Columbia
24 building. 24 \Ventures, and the address is on file. It's
25 And then the third criteria, which is for 25 1454 LaFrance Street Northeast, Suite 200,
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1 Atlanta, Georgia 30307. 1 typical that we tackle projects that have
2 THE REPORTER: If you would raise your 2 challenges associated with them, and often that
3 right hand for me, please. 3 requires a lot of different sources of capital
4 MR. AKIN: (Complies.) 4 and whatnot.
5 THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the 5 So when we filed for our rezoning, that
6 testimony you are about to give will be the 6 was the first time it was brought to our
7 truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the 7 attention that these buildings were within --
8 truth? 8 were contributing structures within the
9 MR. AKIN: I do. 9 historic Eastside National Register listing.
10 THE REPORTER: Thank you. 10 And at that time, we said, okay, well, we need
1 MR. AKIN: Thank you so much. Thank you 11 to understand more about this because when we
12 for the staff -- for preparing the staff 12 develop in communities, we're building -- we're
13 report, and also thank you to you all on the 13 trying to weave into the fabric of what's
14 Commission. 14 there, not just come in and put a brand-new
15 We consider every project to be a 15 patch in an existing neighborhood. And so we
16 public/private partnership, and this is part of 16 started to go back to the source.
17 that process for us. This process began long 17 And, of course, the National Register
18 before we got here, so I want to make sure that 18 listing that you all approved was authored by
19 that's clear throughout what I share today. 19 Paleo West. It was commissioned by LIFT JAX,
20 In December of 2018, we acquired the 20 which is an Eastside neighborhood Community
21 building adjacent to this property, which is 21 Development Corporation, not a nonprofit, and
22 700 East Union Street, the Union Terminal 22 so we've built a relationship -- or we've
23 warehouse building. It's a 300,000-square-foot 23 gotten to know them and we've gotten to know
24 industrial warehouse. It was built in 1913. 24 Historic Eastside CDC. We've gotten to know
25 We have -- we're investing $73 million to 25 our -- Council Member Peluso through our
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1 renovate that property. It's an adaptive reuse 1 development at 700 East Union Street.
2 property that will have workforce housing and 2 And we decided our first step would be to
3 commercial space in it. 3 go and meet with community stakeholders and
4 This is not our first historic adaptive 4 understand their position on the buildings that
5 reuse project. We value history. We value the 5 were on the property, to understand if these
6 cultural significance and the environmental 6 were culturally, historically significant to
7 impact of the embedded carbon within buildings. 7 them and their community members. One of them
8 Last summer, we began discussions with 8 is a fourth generation Eastside resident. We
9 Argos, which is the current owner of this site, 9 asked them. And then once we met with them on
10 and so we're currently under contract. We 10 the site, they said -- we said, look, if there
11 don't own this property. We're trying to 11 is any importance of these buildings to the
12 determine whether or not we proceed forward 12 neighborhood, we want to know because we're not
13 with the acquisition of the property such that 13 in the business of coming in here and trying to
14 we could pursue a mixed-use development per the |14 displace people's fond memories or, you know,
15 zoning that was approved by City Council 15 the place where their grandfather used to work.
16 recently. 16 That's not our interest or intent here.
17 The property in question is just over six 17 And, additionally, we sought to better
18 acres of land. There are -- there's one cell 18 understand the National Register listing, which
19 tower that exists on the property. There's 19 was really -- the intent of that was really, as
20 another cell tower that has been -- has an 20 I understand it, from the local stakeholders,
21 option on the property, pursuant to -- to their 21 was to preserve the historically
22 pursuit of putting that on the property. 22 African-American community and architecture,
23 There are several buildings, and this is a 23 especially the commercial buildings along
24 brownfield site, so it will likely have 24 A. Philip Randolph.
25 environmental remediation efforts, so -- it's 25 And so we said, if these -- if you don't
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1 find these to be immediately important to your 1 we believe did a thorough analysis, and sought
2 community and the economic development that we | 2 to understand --
3 could execute on this property with the 3 I'll note, to your point about the -- the
4 multifamily and mixed-use project that we've 4 Mid-Century Modern office building. The roofs
5 proposed, then we'd like you to take it back to 5 of these buildings are somewhat indicative of
6 your community members and understand from any | 6 their utilitarian use for the concrete
7 of them, is this important to them. And then 7 ready-mix facility. It was Vulcan and then
8 we'd like to touch base with you and 8 Florida Rock, then Argos. And, actually, Argos
9 understand, you know, if -- any feedback that's 9 is being acquired by -- right now by another
10 come [sic]. 10 company. They change hands, but you'll see
1 And they did that, just as they said that 11 that the -- the roof structure of this is
12 they would. They came back to us. They said, 12 perhaps less architectural style and more the
13 a lot of people that we talked to honestly 13 vernacular ready-mix concrete plant in that
14 didn't even know that these buildings -- you 14 these are, like, T structures that would be
15 know, they struggled to recall that these 15 used to help build -- hold up a highway. And
16 building were there. You know, one of them 16 that's actually true of the other two buildings
17 noticed that -- remembered that there was an 17 that are -- that are out there as well, which
18 office building on the site. That was pretty 18 we thought was actually quite creative, but not
19 much the extent of it. 19 necessarily indicative of a specific
20 And so from there, we reached out to Ennis 20 Mid-Century Modern architecture.
21 Davis, who's a local historian that we've 21 And so if you're aware of any additional
22 gotten to know, and he actually did a decent 22 criteria, we would rather know now than to
23 amount of research, which -- a surprising 23 continue with the process. But if you're not
24 amount of research, because he really loves 24 aware, then we ask for your support of the
25 this stuff, trying to come up with answers and 25 staff report's recommend- -- or the City of
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1 a conclusion on these buildings. We met with 1 Jacksonville staff's recommendation to note
2 him, and he said, look, I'm not finding 2 that these buildings do not meet the necessary
3 anything that's of -- that's beyond the 3 criteria for a landmark status.
4 criteria to make this a -- these landmarks 4 And with that, I'd be happy to answer any
5 [sic] buildings, but, you know, there's a 5 questions, and thank you for your time.
6 process that you follow, and so we sought to go 6 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Chair,
7 through that process. 7 I will say that I have a voting conflict here.
8 So after talking with local community 8 I'm the project architect on the Union Terminal
9 stakeholders, going through this rezoning 9 warehouse, so -- I worked with Columbia
10 process and realiz- -- we also did our own 10 Ventures for some years now, so I'm not able to
11 analysis against the seven criteria, not 11 vote or comment on this.
12 wanting to come here and present something that 12 THE CHAIRMAN: Any questions for the
13 would be immediately dismissed, and we could 13 applicant?
14 not find a way to classify these three 14 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
15 buildings within the seven criteria, beyond -- 15 THE CHAIRMAN: No? Okay.
16 four or beyond criteria. 16 Thank you. That was very thorough.
17 So with that, we presented to -- we had 17 You know, I would say that structure is,
18 set up a meeting with Arimus, who was gracious 18 just for your knowledge, the Gene Leedy and the
19 to hear us out, understand it, and then he was 19 Sarasota School of Architecture in South
20 tasked to go do more research, figure out if -- 20 Florida. These kinds of structures are --
21 get to the bottom of this. Is there any 21 they're very definitively Mid-Century Modern.
22 additional criteria that these buildings meet 22 That's why I was asking if we knew who the
23 that we don't know about. 23 architect was.
24 And you've read the staff report, just as 24 Gene Leedy's house was just one of the
25 we have, after we received it on Friday, which 25 seminal architectural examples of that -- the
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1 Sarasota School of Architecture uses those same | 1 charm of that first building, I can't see a
2 kind of Ts, similar kind of Ts, so -- 2 reason to -- I'll put this to the -- put this
3 MR. AKIN: Oh, interesting. 3 to the vote.
4 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. 4 I would also say that, when I visited the
5 MR. AKIN: Did they use them from like -- 5 buildings, the other -- the middle building,
6 are they railroad -- or, I'm sorry, not 6 which is the next oldest one, I guess, the --
7 railroad, but are they highway T structures? 7 I'm not sure that the roof structure is
8 THE CHAIRMAN: It's the -- it's the 8 original to the brick masonry wall because it
9 inspiration, yeah. 9 looks like the beams were poured later and then
10 MR. AKIN: I see. 10 the Ts were put on top, in the way that the --
11 Yeah, one of the things that we talked 11 it was executed. There's a lot of dribble on
12 with Ennis about, which was the 12 the form, so it looks like it might have been
13 recommendation -- is, you know, how in a 13 something that happened later.
14 redeveloped property could we incorporate some |14 If there's no more discussion, we have a
15 of the architectural styles or themes into a -- 15 motion on the floor, I say we put it to a vote.
16 the redevelopment, which we think would be 16 All those in favor?
17 useful and also fit into the community, so we 17 COMMISSION MEMBERS: Aye.
18 would explore that during our design phase with |18 (Commissioner Epstein abstains from
19 input from local stakeholders. 19 voting.)
20 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you. 20 THE CHAIRMAN: All those opposed?
21 Is there anyone else here to speak on this 21 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
22 demolition? 22 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. The demolition
23 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.) 23 is approved.
24 THE CHAIRMAN: The crowd is getting thin. |24 MR. WELLS: So the next thing on the
25 Okay. Then I'll close the public hearing 25 agenda is the updated version of the window
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1 and hear a motion. 1 supplement. So, Commissioners, if you recall
2 COMMISSIONER HOFF: I will make a motion| 2 from last month, we presented you with a PDF
3 to approve. 3 version. So this is more of a Word-based
4 THE CHAIRMAN: Is there a second? 4 version. Since that time, we have modified it
5 COMMISSIONER GLOBER: Second. 5 to make it more visually appealing, and also in
6 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Some 6 preparation for our upcoming 2024 resource
7 discussion? Is this a -- is there any 7 packet, so --
8 comments? 8 And the information is still there.
9 COMMISSIONER GLOBER: No. Through the | 9 Nothing really has changed, just besides the
10 Vice Chair, thank you for the diligence the 10 aesthetics of it. This is something we hope,
11 applicant went through, as well as the staff. 11 with your approval, to start sending out to the
12 THE CHAIRMAN: It doesn't seem like 12 public.
13 there's any community presence that's in 13 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice
14 support of denying the demolition, so there's 14 Chair to the staff, it looks good, a lot of
15 no reason for that. And if there's clearly no 15 information in here.
16 architect who's associated with it -- because I 16 I think, you know, giving this out to
17 think you said that that building had three of 17 people, there shouldn't be very many questions
18 the criteria, right? 18 about -- to do their windows correctly, so I
19 MR. WELLS: Correct. 19 think that's really helpful.
20 THE CHAIRMAN: And so if it was -- if it 20 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Through the Vice
21 was, in fact, designed by a significant 21 Chair, I shared the draft with a few
22 architect from Jacksonville, that would be a 22 professionals and they thought that it was very
23 fourth. 23 well done.
24 But other than that, I -- it's an 24 MR. WELLS: Thank you.
25 industrial set of buildings. Other than the 25 THE CHAIRMAN: Yeah, this looks great.
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1 My only question is back to that thing 1 COMMISSION MEMBERS: Aye.
2 about the plane of the glass on the nonhistoric 2 THE CHAIRMAN: All those opposed?
3 structures with the windows. Is that -- is the 3 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
4 idea of the punched opening on new construction 4 THE CHAIRMAN: Approved. Well done.
5 with windows, is that something that's 5 There is one more -- it's not on the
6 addressed here, and -- 6 agenda, but Commissioner Hoff has an item for
7 MR. WELLS: Through the Chair to -- I'm 7 new business.
8 sorry, to the vice chair, yes, that is 8 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Through the Vice
9 something that we did add into the previous 9 Chair, I wanted to inquire about possibly
10 window supplement that was approved last month. [10 resuming the annual Historic Preservation
11 So there is a section on window installation. 11 awards. I just had a brief chat with Mr. Wells
12 We have a little paragraph here that talks 12 via email. He indicated that those ended in
13 about installing new windows, whether it's on 13 2019. And with the importance and the
14 historic or new construction. It should 14 visibility of historic preservation becoming
15 complement the historic architecture and should 15 more and more prominent, not only with the
16 be recessed or -- in other words, not have any 16 neighborhoods which we oversee, but also in
17 permanent nailing fins. So that is a standard 17 places like -- like the Eastside, like
18 that we have imposed upon new construction for 18 Arlington, with the advent of the REHAB
19 decades now, so -- continuing in that 19 program, I think it would be a positive thing
20 tradition. 20 to recognize and highlight great projects. So
21 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Yeah, the clearer 21 1 just wanted to begin that conversation.
22 the better. 22 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice
23 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice 23 Chair, it's my understanding that the Historic
24 Chair, I know it's been brought up a few times, 24 Preservation Awards were turned into the Joel
25 what other cities are doing and everything. I 25 McEachin -- non-memorial because he's still
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1 will say, over the holidays I went to visit my 1 around -- Award, but then that has never been
2 sister who lives in historic St. Petersburg, 2 given.
3 the historic northeast. And I walked around 3 MR. WELLS: Through the Chair to
4 and there a lot of buildings in that 4 Commissioner Epstein, that is correct. So 2019
5 neighborhood that are new construction that 5 is the last time that ever occurred.
6 match the historic, and every single one of 6 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: That the Joel
7 those windows is set back. 7 McEachin Award was given or that awards were
8 So I think it's safe to say that, you 8 given?
9 know, there are other -- obviously, other 9 MR. WELLS: That the McEachin Award was
10 cities in Florida that are -- because that's 10 given, in 2019.
11 always a question that comes up to us, because 1 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: So it was given out
12 it's not indicative of current design -- 12 at one point?
13 current construction to -- to not -- you know, 13 MR. WELLS: To the best of my knowledge --
14 current construction, does the -- the nailing 14 it's a little unclear just based on our
15 fins and doesn't inset the windows. So other 15 recordkeeping, but from -- from what I could
16 cities are also making people do this, so I 16 gather is that one award was given in 2019.
17 think it's still something that we should 17 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Do we know to
18 obviously maintain. 18 which --
19 MR. WELLS: Thank you. 19 MR. WELLS: I would have to look at the
20 So we have to take a vote on this to 20 records to see exactly which -- or if that was
21 approve -- 21 an organization or whatnot, but that's all I
22 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: So motion to 22 could find. I know -- previous, we definitely
23 approve the HPS windows supplement. 23 did do awards.
24 COMMISSIONER GLOBER: Second. 24 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: And that award is
25 THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor? 25 given based off of a nomination by the
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1 community? Can we nominate? What's the 1 It reminded me that -- I've been thinking about
2 standard of that? And was -- to add another 2 the Commission and its relationship with staff
3 question there, was that -- that was replaced, 3 and HPC for the City of Jacksonville and Legal
4 those awards, because of -- it was hard to do 4 and all the -- you know, the people that are
5 many awards or -- 5 involved in these monthly meetings, that it
6 MR. WELLS: It was a combination of 6 might be good for us to, you know, just meet
7 different issues. So one of the issues in 7 over a luncheon or something, some time to talk
8 particular was just staff resources, limited 8 about some broader issues with HPC and some
9 staff resources and constraints. So we're a 9 processes with HPC, just in the way that we
10 small but mighty team, and the Preservation 10 function and the way that we're supporting each
11 Awards just kept evolving over the -- every 11 other so that things can continue to get
12 year. We kept running into financial issues in 12 smoother.
13 terms of reserving rooms because we used to -- |13 I have to say, over the last year I've
14 it basically evolved into a banquet and we had 14 really noticed how things have improved a lot
15 awards and there was multiple people. 15 just in terms of process and the way that we're
16 Another issue was that it got to the point 16 communicating things, the way these meetings
17 where it used to be self-nomination, and we 17 are run, and so I'd like to -- I'd like to keep
18 stopped receiving nominations, and it wasn'tin |18 that going if we can.
19 our best interest for the Department to start 19 MR. WELLS: Absolutely.
20 nominating other properties. 20 THE CHAIRMAN: So if there's no other
21 And another issue was just the Commission, |21 jumping on in new business, we'll continue with
22 too, so -- there was some commissioners that 22 information.
23 were not -- had the time or the resources to 23 MR. WELLS: Okay. So a couple of items
24 dedicate additional time to reviewing 24 here. The first one is the REHAB program. So,
25 applications. 25 again, that stands for Restore Endangered
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1 So it's a combination of different issues. 1 Historic Adaptable Buildings, REHAB special
2 We're interested in bringing it back, but, 2 revenue fund. So I briefed you all about this
3 again, it's just a resource -- 3 last year. This is a new reimbursement grant
4 THE CHAIRMAN: Maybe that's -- maybe it's | 4 that was approved by the City Council. This is
5 something that we can bring -- maybe not the 5 in coordination with the Department of Economic
6 next meeting, but the next -- have some 6 Development with the City as well as the
7 discussion about how that might be done 7 Downtown Development Authority, so DIA for
8 differently, and maybe it involves some of the 8 short.
9 historic preservation groups that we have 9 So, once again, this is a reimbursement
10 that -- like RAP and like SPAR and some other 10 program. The intent behind the program is to
11 entities that might be able to contribute to 11 preserve the building stock mainly for
12 that so that the burden is shared for it. 12 nonresidential or commercial structures. And
13 And, you know, I think that -- I think 13 so I wanted to brief you all about your
14 that people and companies do need to be 14 responsibility in this, or role, per se.
15 recognized for doing things that we're trying 15 And so if anything -- any eligible
16 to make sure happen here, but I also recognize |16 structures, they have to meet a set of
17 the limitations and the overload of staff, so I 17 criteria. And so that criteria is outlined on
18 think there -- it's a call -- it's a call to 18 Page 1. And with your -- the Commission comes
19 the community. If these things are really 19 into play is just the last criteria. So this
20 important, then we should be able to step up 20 is your responsibility in terms of declaring
21 and supplement that effort. 21 certain buildings as critically endangered.
22 But maybe in the next couple of months 22 And so we have a set of criteria that you'll be
23 there's a -- a report of sorts that gives us 23 able to evaluate applications on.
24 some suggestions how we can help with that. 24 In terms of the -- our section or
25 And then I'll jump in for one last one. 25 Department itself, we'll be responsible for
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1 being the point of contact, intake, review of 1 nothing to present.
2 applications, working with DIA, as well as OED, 2 And then pending legislation. So, again,
3 and then essentially scoring the applications 3 this is a recurring place -- item.
4 in terms of where they rank and which 4 So the first item is just the -- Ordinance
5 applications should be deemed eligible for 5 2023-0876, so that has been going on. It's
6 funding. 6 kind of stalling right now, but that's in
7 So in terms of the Commission, you all 7 regards to the Laura Street Trio project.
8 will review these applications and the -- our 8 They're looking at -- to acquire some funds and
9 recommendations. So that will come in the form 9 go into a loan with the City. But, again, that
10 of a staff report. And it will be up to your 10 is on a standstill.
11 authority to declare that or say that -- you 11 Ordinance 2024-0067, this is an appeal
12 know, deny it in this instance. 12 that's been filed by the applicant. The
13 And also with that, too, applications 13 Commission, you-all recommended denial. An
14 should be coming with COAs. So if it's -- if 14 after-the-fact wholesale window replacement
15 it requires Commission review, you'll be 15 last year. That application will be going to
16 reviewing that as a companion application. 16 the Land Use and Zoning Committee on March 5th.
17 And right now the application deadline to 17 And then the two new bills we have are
18 apply for the fiscal year for this new funding 18 Ordinance 2024-0115 and -0116. These are both
19 is Sunday, March 31st. I believe you all were 19 landmarks that will be going to the Land Use
20 already copied on the email, so feel free to 20 and Zoning Committee on March 19th.
21 distribute that to interested folks. 21 And then we have a third one, which you
22 And depending on the application volume 22 all just recommended approval on, that's the
23 and coordination with our other agencies, you 23 Norman Studios building and site as well. So
24 can expect to start receiving reviews for the 24 that will be -- pending right now, but it's
25 applications in April or May of this year. But 25 coming to LUZ at a later date.
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1 just note that there is a process chart, it 1 And nothing from Public Works, and that is
2 kind of goes into more detail about where 2 it for --
3 things may land, as well as the revenue fund 3 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice
4 guidelines that go into detail about the 4 Chair, that last ordinance pending for the --
5 criteria that you'll use to evaluate the 5 I'm sorry, that was the site for Norman
6 applications on, as well as the expenditures 6 Studios?
7 and the caps and whatnot. 7 MR. WELLS: Yes.
8 So that is it for this item. 8 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Okay.
9 COMMISSIONER HOFF: Question for you, if 9 MS. LOPERA: (Inaudible.)
10 possible. How has the response been? 10 (Reporter clarification.)
11 MR. WELLS: So through the Chair to 11 THE CHAIRMAN: It is muffled.
12 Commissioner Hoff, right now we've -- I think 12 Just a quick question and we'll adjourn.
13 we have three completed applications. We 13 I think there isn't anything else left on the
14 hosted around six or seven different pre-app 14 agenda, but the after-the-fact wholesale window
15 meetings, and so most of those have indicated 15 replacement appeal, the -- that's going to --
16 interest. We had to turn down one because they 16 they're going to appear before Land Use and
17 were not eligible using the criteria. 17 Zoning. They're going to make -- they're going
18 But mainly, in terms of breakdown, too, 18 to make an appeal so that they can keep the
19 we're seeing a lot of nonprofit folks, so 19 windows that they've installed after the fact
20 churches mainly, but there is interest. It's 20 without a COA.
21 just getting the word out, too. 21 Outside of Bs and the Ss, like, what -- is
22 And then I'll move on to the next item. 22 there a -- is there -- what is the -- is this
23 So this one is -- 23 a -- is that just a community action thing?
24 MS. LOPERA: (Inaudible.) 24 Like, if there are people that -- people in the
25 MR. WELLS: I'm deferring that. There's 25 community who want to stand up to keep them

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300 40

03/10/2024 03:36:47 PM

Page 117 to 120 of 122

30 of 47 sheets




City of Jacksonville
Historic Preservation Commission

121

1 from getting that appeal, that's the only real
2 recourse, right?
3 MS. LOPERA: To the vice chair, it's a de
4 novo hearing, so (inaudible). They can present
5 new evidence at that hearing before the Land
6 Use and Zoning Committee.
7 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.
8 MS. LOPERA: It is a public hearing, so
9 you all are welcome to come speak, (inaudible),
10 and anyone from the public can come and speak
1 on it.
12 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay.
13 COMMISSIONER EPSTEIN: Through the Vice
14 Chair, they do have our meeting minutes that go
15 along with the de novo --
16 MS. LOPERA: Correct. Meeting minutes are
17 part of the evidence that is supplied to the --
18 that committee. He makes a recommendation, and
19 that appeal ultimately goes to City Council for
20 their determination.
21 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Thank you.
22 With that, the meeting is adjourned.
23 (The foregoing proceedings were adjourned
24 at 5:25 p.m.)
25 - - -
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300
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COA-24-30177
3896 St. Johns
Avenue



March 27, 2024

Report of the Jacksonville Planning and Development Department
Certificate of Appropriateness Application COA-24-30177

Address: 3896 St Johns Avenue, RE# 092684-0000
Location: South side of St Johns Avenue, corner of St Johns Avenue and Glendale Street
Owner: William Pitts

Constellar Properties, LLC
3896 St Johns Avenue
Jacksonville, Florida 32205

Applicant: Same as Owner

Year Built: c. 1914 (Property Appraiser)

Designation: Riverside Avondale, Contributing

Request: New Construction - Addition

Summary Scope of Work:

1.

Construction of a second-floor addition to the detached garage

Recommendation:  Approve with Conditions

Conditions:

1.

The design, size, and location shall be substantially similar to the plans attached within the
approval package.

2. The fascia boards and soffits shall be composed of wood or a cementitious material (no vinyl
or PVC).

3. The siding shall be installed with the smooth side facing outward.

4. One (1) 6-over-6 vinyl window shall be installed on the second-floor rear (southeast)
elevation.

5. All windows shall be installed in accordance with the latest version of the HPS Window
Supplement.

6. The window light pattern shall have exterior raised profiled muntins (true or simulated
divided lights).

7. The roof of the addition shall have shingles with a color similar to the primary structure.

8. Prior to the final inspection of any building permit, the owner or their agent shall submit to
the historic preservation section an affidavit and any supplementary evidence that verifies
compliance with all conditions of the COA final order.

COA-24-30177 Page 1 of 11
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PROJECT DESCRIPTION

COA-24-30177 is for the construction of a second-floor addition on a detached garage of a
contributing property within the Riverside Avondale Historic District. Located on a corner lot, the
subject property consists of a two-story Prairie-style home and a one-story detached garage. The
primary home is characterized by its split-level shake shingle and horizontal lap siding exterior,
shingled hip roof, boxed eaves, and hip dormer. The detached garage is located in the backyard
and is characterized by its horizontal lap siding exterior and shingled gabled roof. The proposed
work includes constructing a second-floor living area and enclosed stairs on the detached garage.
As designed, the estimated 798-square foot addition will consist of split-level shake shingle and
horizontal lap siding, and a shingled hip roof, to match the primary home. Meanwhile, six (6) new
6-over-6 light pattern windows and two (2) new three-quarter-light pedestrian doors will be
created. A flat pitched wood awning will be installed above the existing garage doors and two (2)
wood and rectangular-shaped planters will be installed under two (2) windows.

The applicant plans to submit a separate COA for partial siding replacement on the first-floor of
the garage. This work item can be administratively approved.

STAFF SUMMARY AND ANALYSIS

Staff considered the applicable Design Guidelines for the Jacksonville Historic Districts and the
Ordinance Code criteria found in Sections 307.106(k), 307.106(l), 307.106(m), 307.106(n), and
307.106(0). The following is Staff’s analysis:

e As designed, the height and roof form of the proposed second-floor garage addition is
compatible with the existing height and roof form of the primary structure. As such, the
proposed work is consistent with Sections 307.106(k)(1) and 307.106(m)(1 and 4).

COA-24-30177 Page 2 of 11
63



The second-floor addition will create a living space while retaining the original first-floor
vehicle storage space. The proposed work provides a compatible use of the property that
requires minimal structure alteration, which is consistent with Section 307.106(l)(1 and
2).

Section 307.106(m)(2) states, “The proportions and relationships between doors and
windows shall be compatible with the architectural style and character of the landmark
and with surrounding structures in a historic district.” As designed, the proposed windows
will match the existing windows in height and a 6-over-6 grid pattern. The design of the
windows and doors, as conditioned, is uniform with the primary structure which is
consistent with Section 307.106(m)(2 and 8) and the Design Guidelines.

The effect of the proposed work on the property does not detract from the primary
contributing structure’s architectural design, which is consistent with Section
307.103(k)(3 and 4).

Consistent with the Historic District Design Guidelines, section on “Additions,” the
proposed scope of work does not require any changes to significant historic fabric. If
removed in the future, the removal of the addition would not cause any damage to or
detract from the historic property or the historic primary structure. As such, the proposed
scope of work is consistent with Section 307.106(k)(1 and 2).

For these reasons, it is the position of the Planning and Development Department that the
proposed work under the stated conditions is consistent with:

1. Section 307.106(k) General Standards: 1-4

2. Section 307.106(l) Guidelines on “Alterations”: 1 and 2

3. Section 307.106(m) Guidelines on “New Construction”: 1, 2,4, and 8
4. Historic District Design Guidelines, Section on “Additions”

CODE CRITERIA AND DESIGN GUIDELINES

General Criteria

307.106(k)(1) - The effect of the proposed work on the landmark, landmark site or
property within an historic district upon which such work is to be done;

307.106(k)(2) - The relationship between such work and other structures on the
landmark site or other property in the historic district;

307.106(k)(3) - The extent to which the historic, architectural, or archaeological
significance, architectural style, design, arrangement, texture and materials of the
landmark or the property will be affected;

307.106(k)(4) - Whether the plans may be carried out by the applicant within a
reasonable period of time.

COA-24-30177 Page 3 of 11
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Alterations

307.106(1)(1) - Every reasonable effort shall be made to use a property for its originally
intended purpose, or to provide a compatible use for a property that requires minimal
alteration of the building structure, or site.

307.106(1)(2) - The distinguishing original qualities or character of a building, structure,
or site shall not be destroyed. The removal or alteration of any historic material or
distinctive architectural features shall be avoided when possible.

New Construction

307.106(m)(1) - Height. The height of any proposed alteration or construction shall be
compatible with the style and character of the landmark and with surrounding
structures in a historic district.

307.106(m)(2) - Proportions of windows and doors. The proportions and relationships
between doors and windows shall be compatible with the architectural style and
character of the landmark and with surrounding structures in a historic district.

307.106(m)(4) - Roof shape. The design of the roof shall be compatible with the
architectural style and character of the landmark and surrounding structures in a
historic district.

307.106(m)(8) - Architectural details. Architectural details including materials and
textures shall be treated so as to make a landmark compatible with its original
architectural style and character and to preserve and enhance the architectural style or
character of a landmark or historic district. The Commission will give recommendations
as to appropriate colors for any landmark or historic district.

Historic District Design Guidelines, Section on “Additions”

Standard 1: A property shall be used for its historic purpose or be placed in a new use that
requires minimal changes to the defining characteristics of the building and its site and
environment.

Standard 9: New additions, exterior alterations, or related new construction shall not
destroy historic materials that characterize the property. The new work shall be
differentiated from the old and shall be compatible with the massing, size, scale, and
architectural features to protect the historic integrity of the property and its environment.

Standard 10: New additions and adjacent or related new construction shall be undertaken
in such a manner that if removed in the future, the essential form and integrity of the
historic property and its environment would be unimpaired.

COA-24-30177 Page 4 of 11

65



e Additions, Recommendation #1: “Keep new additions and adjacent new construction to
a minimum, making them compatible in scale, materials, and texture with the existing
building and surrounding district.”

e Additions, Recommendation #2: “Design new construction to be compatible in
materials, size, color, and texture with the earlier building and neighborhood.”

e Additions, Recommendation #3: “Use contemporary designs compatible with the
character and feeling of the building and neighborhood.”

COA-24-30177 Page 5 of 11
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LOCATION MAP

COA-24-30177 Page 6 of 11
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PICTURE OF SUBJECT PROPERTY WITH POSTED SIGN

COA-24-30177 Page 7 of 11
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ELEVATION PLANS DATED FEBRUARY 17, 2023

COA-24-30177 Page 8 of 11
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FLOOR PLANS DATED FEBRUARY 17, 2023

COA-24-30177 Page 10 of 11
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SITE PLAN DATED JUNE 1, 2023

COA-24-30177 Page 11 of 11
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Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness

— Application Info

Date Started 01/11/2024 Date Submitted 01/11/2024

Tracking # 30177 Application Status FOUND SUFFICIENT

—Planning and Development Department Info

COA # COA-24-30177
Admin Review

Admin Recommendation FORWARD
Admin Date Of Action 2/29/2024
Forwarded to JHPC

JHPC Meeting Date 3/27/2024
Staff Recommendation N/A

JHPC Recommendation N/A

JHPC Date Of Action N/A
Admin Details

N/A

JHPC Details

N/A

— General Information On Applicant

Last Name First Name Middle Name
PITTS WILLIAM

Company Name

WGPITTS

Mailing Address
3896 ST JOHNS AVENUE

f state Zip Code 32205
JACKSONVILLE FL ip Code
Phone Fax Email

904 J(237 J{3414 WPITTS@WGPITTS.COM

—General Information On Owner(s)

Agent represents Owner Contractor Architect Consultant Other

Last Name First Name Middle Name
PITTS WILLIAM

Company/Trust Name
CONSTELLAR PROPERTIES, LLC
Mailing Address

3896 ST JOHNS AVENUE

City State Zip Code
JACKSONVILLE FL 32205
Phone Fax Email

9042373414 WPITTS@WGPITTS.COM

— Description Of Property

Property Appraiser's RE #(s) (10 digit number with a space ###### ####)
Map RE#
092684 0000
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— Location Of Property

General Location
Riverside/Avondale Historic District

House # Street Name, Type and Direction Zip Code
3896 ST JOHNS AVE 32205

—Type Of Improvement

Addition Driveway New Construction Accessory Structures
Alteration Relocation Window Replacement Other
Fencing Demolition Reroof/Minor Repairs

Describe proposed work below. Note affected features and changes in design or materials. Be
as specific, brief, and legible as possible.
(Example: reroof; replacing gray 3-tab shingles with black architectural shingles).

Proposed Work
ADD 2ND FLOOR TO THE EXISTING GARAGE AT 3896 ST JOHNS AVENUE. JACKSONVILLE, FL 32205

— Addition Information

Is this a violation? Check the box if it is.

If you have been working with a planner choose one from the list FIGUEROA, BRITTANY

— Addition - Required Attachments For Complete Application

Site Plan - Existing/proposed site plan with addition identified. (To scale bar scaled
dimensional drawings needed. Directional arrows needed.)

Existing Elevations - Existing elevations or photos of exising sides. (To scale bar
scaled dimensional drawings needed.)

Proposed Elevations - Proposed front, sides and rear elevations. (To scale bar scaled
dimensional drawings needed.)

Overall Photos Of Site
Photos Of Addition Area

Description Of Any Demo

— Additional Documents Provided

Description
MATERIAL SUBMITTALS

20240111 COA REQUEST 3896 ST JOHNS AVE - GARAGE SECOND STORY
PLANS DATED 02.17.2023
SITE PLAN DATED 06.01.2023
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— Application Certification

For applications that can be approved administratively, there is no application fee.

For all applications that must go before the Historic Preservation Commission, a fee will be
applied based on the type of work performed.

Application completeness review: All applications for Certificate of Appropriateness
(“Application”) will be reviewed for completeness by Planning and Development Department
Staff. Any Application determined to be incomplete, will be returned to the applicant with
comments detailing the deficiencies. No further action on the Application will take place until
the application deficiencies are addressed. Once the Application is determined to be
complete, Planning and Development Department Staff will prepare an invoice for the cost
of the Application.

Payment deadline: The Invoice must be paid by the payment deadline in order to have the
Application heard on the next scheduled Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission
(JHPC) regular meeting. The payment deadline is outlined on the City of Jacksonville’s
Planning and Development Department Website. Only Complete Applications will be
invoiced. It is for the benefit of the applicant to supply staff with a complete Application in
advance of the payment deadline. Due to the complexity and volume of Applications
received by the Planning and Development Department, there is no guarantee that COA
Applications submitted on the day of the payment deadline will be heard at the next regular
meeting of the JHPC.

I, hereby, certify that I am the owner or the authorized agent of the owner(s) of the
property described herein, that all answers to the questions in this application and all
information contained in the material attached to and made a part of this application, are
accurate and true to the best of my knowledge and belief. I also attest by my signature that
all required information for this application is completed and duly attached in the prescribed
order. Furthermore, if the package is found to be lacking the above requirements, I
understand that the application will be returned for correct information.

I UNDERSTAND THE ABOVE DISCLAIMER REGARDING APPLICATION REVIEW. AGREED
TO AND SUBMITTED.
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CONSTELLAR PROPERTIES
2637 145TH RD BLDG 200 STE
LIVE OAK, FL 32060

3896 ST JOHNS AVE
Property Detail

RE #

Tax District

Property Use
# of Buildings

Legal Desc.

Subdivision
Total Area
Characteristics

Primary Site Address
3896 ST JOHNS AVE
Jacksonville FL 32205-

LLC
250

092684-0000
usD1

0100 Single Family
1

For full legal description see
Land & Legal section below

01590 ARDEN
7846

Historic Designation

The sale of this property may result in

higher property taxes. For more information go to Save

Our Homes and our Property Tax Estimator . 'In Progress' property values, exemptions and

other supporting information on this p

age are part of the working tax roll and are subject to

change. Certified values listed in the Value Summary are those certified in October, but may
include any official changes made after certification Learn how the Property Appraiser’s Office

values property.

Taxable Values and Exemptions — In Progress
If there are no exemptions applicable to a taxing authority, the Taxable Value is the same as the Assessed Value listed above in the Value Summary box.

County/Municipal Taxable Value

No applicable exemptions

Sales History

No applicable exemptions

SIJRWMD/FIND Taxable Value

Official Record Book/Page
20492-00071

Value Summary

Tile #

6433

Value Description
Value Method
Total Building Value
Extra Feature Value
Land Value (Market)
Land Value (Agric.)
Just (Market) Value
Assessed Value
Cap Diff/Portability Amt
Exemptions
Taxable Value

2023 Certified 2024 In Progress

CAMA CAMA
$271,118.00 $268,584.00
$8,834.00 $8,834.00
$234,360.00 $234,360.00
$0.00 $0.00
$514,312.00 $511,778.00
$514,312.00 $511,778.00
$0.00 / $0.00 $0.00 / $0.00
$0.00 See below
$514,312.00 See below

School Taxable Value
No applicable exemptions

Book/Page Sale Date Sale Price Deed Instrument Type Code ualified/Unqualified Vacant/Improved |
20492-00071 11/3/2022 $629,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed Qualified Improved |
20144-01889 2/3/2022 $470,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed Unqualified Improved |
11731-00448 3/30/2004 $135,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed Unqualified Improved |
02750-01197 1/1/1899 $0.00 - Unknown Ungqualified Improved |
Extra Features
LN Feature Code Feature Description Bldg. Length Width Total Units Value |
1 FPMR7 Fireplace Masonry 1 0 0 2.00 $3,139.00 |
2 GRWR2 Garage/Util Bdg Wood 1 30 24 720.00 $5,695.00 |
Land & Legal
Land Legal
LN | Code | Use Description Zoning Front | Depth | Category La'.'d Land Type Land LN Legal Description |
—_— Assessment Units = Value
1 5-89 58-25-26E |
RES LD 3-7 UNITS PER Front
1 | 0100 AC RLD-60 72.00 | 112.00 | Common | 72.00 Footage $234,360.00| 2 ARDEN |
3 LoT 3 |
Buildings
Building 1

Building 1 Site Address
3896 ST JOHNS AVE Unit
Jacksonville FL 32205-

Building Type 0108 - SFR CLASS 2
Year Built 1914

Building Value $268,584.00

T Gross Heated Effective
Lype Area Area Area
Base Area 1144 1144 1144
Addition 285 285 256
Finished upper | 444 1144 1087
story 1

Unfinished

Storage 6 0 2
Finished Open

Porch 21 0 6
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Finished 450 450 360 | Element Code Detail

Basement - -

Total 3050 3023 2855 | Exterior Wall 8 8 Horizontal Lap
Exterior Wall 14 14 Wood Shingle
Roof Struct 3 3 Gable or Hip
Roofing Cover 3 3 Asph/Comp Shng
Interior Wall 3 3 Plastered
Int Flooring 12 12 Hardwood
Heating Fuel 4 4 Electric
Heating Type 4 4 Forced-Ducted
Air Cond 3 3 Central
Element Code Detail
Stories 2.000
Bedrooms 4.000
Baths 2.000
Rooms / Units 1.000

2023 Notice of Proposed Property Taxes Notice (TRIM Notice)

Taxing District Assessed Value Exemptions Taxable Value Last Year Proposed Rolled-back
Gen Govt Ex B&B $514,312.00 $0.00 $514,312.00 $5,082.97 $5,820.42 $5,320.81
Urban Service Dist1 $514,312.00 $0.00 $514,312.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Public Schools: By State Law $514,312.00 $0.00 $514,312.00 $1,453.45 $1,637.06 $1,509.09
By Local Board $514,312.00 $0.00 $514,312.00 $1,009.69 $1,156.17 $1,048.37
FL Inland Navigation Dist. $514,312.00 $0.00 $514,312.00 $14.37 $14.81 $14.81
Water Mgmt Dist. SJRWMD $514,312.00 $0.00 $514,312.00 $88.66 $92.22 $92.22
School Board Voted $514,312.00 $0.00 $514,312.00 $0.00 $514.31 $0.00
Urb Ser Dist1 Voted $514,312.00 $0.00 $514,312.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Totals $7,649.14 $9,234.99 $7,985.30
Description Just Value Assessed Value Exemptions Taxable Value
Last Year | $449,149.00 $449,149.00 $0.00 $449,149.00
Current Year | $514,312.00 $514,312.00 $0.00 $514,312.00

2023 TRIM Property Record Card (PRC
This PRC reflects property details and values at the time of the original mailing of the Notices of Proposed Property Taxes (TRIM Notices) in August.

Property Record Card (PRC)
The PRC accessed below reflects property details and values at the time of Tax Roll Certification in October of the year listed.

2023
2022
2021
2020
2019
2018
2017
2016
2015
2014

» To obtain a historic Property Record Card (PRC) from the Property Appraiser's Office, submit your request here:

More Information
ontact Us | Parcel Tax Record | GIS Map | Map this property on Google Maps | City Fees Record
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Cit of Jacksonville, Florida

Planning and Development Department

Community Planning Division

214 North Hogan Street, Suite 300

Jacksonville, FL 32202

(904) 255-7800

ONE CITY. ONE JACKSONVILLE. www.coj.net

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SIGN POSTING AFFIDAVIT FOR APPLICATION FORWARDED TO THE
JACKSONVILLE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

Date: 03/12/2024 COAH: 24-30177

Address: Owner:

3896 St. Johns Ave William Pitts
Jacksonville, FL 32205

As required by Sec. 307.106.(f) of the City of Jacksonville Ordinance Code: The applicant for a certificate of
appropriateness shall post signs at intervals of not more than 200 feet along all street sides of land upon which the
request for a certificate of appropriateness is made. Signage should be posted at least 14 days prior to the scheduled
public hearing. Where the land does not have frontage on a public street, the signs shall be erected on the nearest street
right of-way with an attached notation indicating generally the direction and distance to the land upon which the
application for a certificate of appropriateness has been filed, or at such other locations and at such intervals, as
determined by the Planning and Development Department, as will ensure that the signs will be seen by as many persons
as possible. The signs shall be maintained by the applicant until a final determination has been made by the Commission
on the application for a certificate of appropriateness. If the signs are not posted within the time requirements, the
public hearing notice will be deemed inadequate and no action shall be taken until proper posting is accomplished. The
signs shall be removed by the applicant within ten days after final action.

| hereby attest that the attached pictures show the NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SIGNS

provided to me for application H-30177 were posted on the property/site located at:

Lots 3, Arden, According to the plat thereof book5, Page 89 public recors of Duval county, Florida
Real Estate Number(s)

3896 St. Johns Ave

Street Address
Jacksonville, FL 32205

City, State Zip Code

William Pitts
Printed Name
Signature
Dated this 14 day of March ,2024
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WGPitts Group
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WGPitts Group 3896 St Johns Avenue

T s 1 01 51 Deerwood Park BLVD g <
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Total Lot Area 8087 SF
First Floor 1430 SF Notes:
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*********** ; — _ % residence.
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I’ I Existing Wooden Deck The screened in porch will be constructed of TR )
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fffffffffffffffff IO i 53¢
T EEnEN %g&g g% S
I e, | ] ONAA Demolition Notes:
Total Structure Area 2600SF — ‘ ‘ ‘ ‘ <
i | p TN S
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205

Garage Materials:

Horizontal Lap Siding
Existing Siding on Garage

Existing cement horizontal siding shall remain, and additional horizontal pieces as needed shall match
the same profile and materials as existing.

15
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205

Horizontal Lap Siding Material Submittal

16
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Manufacturer: Hardie

Product: Hardie Plank

Finish: grained to match existing
Width: 6.26”

Lap Exposed: 5” +/- .25”

17

Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205

Shake Materials Submittal
Shake material to be natural cedar panels manufactured by Shakertown to match existing cedar shake
shingles on upper-level existing home.

Shakes on existing main house.

19
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205

Cedar Shake Product Submittal

21
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205

Exterior Doors Submittal
Door to Replace man door into garage and door to entrance to upstairs

The Craftsman 9 Lite Knotty Alder Exterior Door Slab from Krosswood Doors is the perfect rustic inspiration for your
Farmhouse cottage or Craftsman bungalow. Superior quality, natural wood grain, unigue knots, and nine beveled glass
panels come togather to create an eye-catching piece for your home that will stand the test of time. Find your perfect fit

today with our customizable sizes.

* Door slab measures 36 in. x 80 in.

« Engineered Knotty Alder stiles and rails ensure quality and durability

Full thickness solid panel measuring 1-3/4 in.

* Sturdy, doweled construction prevents warping

* Features dark, visible knots that enhance the individual beauty of each door

e Charming 1-panel and 8-lite beveled glass design provides Craftsman-style detail
* Smooth surface takes stains easily

* Insulated and tempered safety glass with low-E coating for energy efficiency

* 1-year limited warranty

*  Wood doors require a stain or finish on all 6 sides to seal properly

o Must have adequate overhang over door (see warranty for details)

Return Policy

® California residents see Prop 65 WARNINGS

24
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205

Garage Doors
Reuse Existing

25
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205

Windows Submittal

Windows to match make and model of windows on main house. Windows to go into these opening
will be Pella 150 series to match existing on entire home (approximately 30 existing windows)

Pella® 150 Series
Windows

Quality vinyl backed by Pella.

26
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205

OVERVIEW

At Pella, we pride ourselves on providing exceptional quality, exceeding expectations and going beyond industry requirements
nearly 100 years. With Pella 150 Series, you get high-quality vinyl at a budget friendly price.

+ Pella® 150 Series vinyl double-hung window features a clean design and high-transparency full screen that keeps bugs
out

s SunDefense Low-E glass lets in light while helping to block heat, keeping homes cooler in the summer and warmer in the
winter

* Top and bottom sash open for ventilation and tilt in for easy cleaning

s Pella’s vinyl uses a fade-resistant formula that is performance-tested for excellent weathering, durability and color
retention

o All-metal cam-action locks are anchored to the sash, ensuring long-lasting, dependable operation, with a design that
blends hardware into the sash

« Pella's exclusive weather-repel system provides three points of protection that help channel water away from the home

o White grilles are permanently sealed between the panes of insulating glass to create a smooth glass surface while giving
the look of traditional panes

« A quick installation frame design features factory-applied foam insulation to help reduce installation time

o Backed by Pella’s limited lifetime warranty, one of the strongest warranties in the industry

27
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Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) Request
Add 2" Floor to the existing garage at
3896 St Johns Avenue. Jacksonville, FL 32205

Window and Exterior Door Trim

e 5/4 x6” wood time cut to fit to match trim on main house.
e All casing and trim is to match casing and trim of other windows.

Soffit and Soffit Screen
Soffit to be constructed of %5” plywood with metal screen to match soffit design on main house. Soffit
screen design to match design on main house.

28
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COA-24-30284
447 8th
Street, East



March 27, 2024

Report of the Jacksonville Planning and Development Department
Certificate of Appropriateness Application COA-24-30284

Address: Public Right-of-Way in Front of 447 8t Street East, RE# 072203-0000
Location: Intersection of 8t Street East and lonia Street
Owner: City of Jacksonville

C/O Real Estate Division
214 North Hogan Street, 10th Floor
Jacksonville, FL 32202

Applicant: Michael Haskins
Springfield Preservation and Revitalization Council, Inc.
1321 Main Street North
Jacksonville, Florida 32206

Year Built: N/A

Designation: N/A (Public Right-of-Way)

Request: Alterations

Summary Scope of Work:
1. Installation of a freestanding public art sculpture

Recommendation:  Approve with Conditions

Conditions:
Installation of a freestanding public art sculpture
1. The design and location of the sculpture shall be substantially consistent with the
attached site map and elevation drawings, or as otherwise approved by the Historic
Preservation Section.

COA-24-30284 Page1of7
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PROJECT DESCRIPTION

COA-24-30284 seeks to install a freestanding public art sculpture in the public right-of-way
intersection of 8t Street East and lonia Street. Measuring approximately 12 feet in height, the
proposed metal sculpture will serve as an identification sign for the Springfield Historic District.
According to the applicant, three (3) locations for the sculpture have been vetted for potential
installation, with the most desirable location being in front of the undeveloped parcel located
at 447 8t Street East (RE: 072203-0000).

Pursuant to the 2024 COA Matrix, street-visible structures greater than six (6) feet in height
must be reviewed and approved by the Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission. Staff
notes that a similar freestanding sculpture is currently installed at the intersection of First
Street and Main Street.

STAFF SUMMARY AND ANALYSIS

Staff considered the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation and the Ordinance
Code criteria found in Sections 307.106(k), 307.106(l), 307.106(m), 307.106(n), and 307.106(0).
The following is Staff’s analysis:

e The proposed sculpture will be similar in design to another freestanding sculpture
located at the intersection of First Street and Main Street. As such, the proposed work
is consistent with the Design Guidelines and Section 307.106(k)(1).

e |Installation of the proposed sculpture in any of three (3) potential locations require no
changes to the defining characteristics of the existing structures. As conditioned, siting of

COA-24-30284 Page 2 of 7
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the sculpture allows for the historic structures to be viewed as distinct and identifiable to
the site, which is consistent with Section 307.106(k)(3) and Sections 307.106(1)(1 and 3).
As conditioned, Staff finds that installation of the sculpture in any of the three (3)
potential locations will allow for the character and integrity of the historic structure and
fabric to be respected and valued. Because the installation is both minimal and easily
reversible, the scope of work is found to be consistent with Section 307.106(1)(1 and 2).

Consistent with the Design Guidelines on “Setting,” the proposed sculpture will be
constructed out of metal and placed within the right-of-way, thereby retaining and
preserving the historic character of the three (3) potential locations.

For these reasons, it is the position of the Planning and Development Department that the
proposed work under the stated conditions is consistent with:

1. Section 307.106(k) General Standards: 1 and 3
2. Section 307.106(l) Guidelines on “Alterations”: 1-3
3. Riverside Avondale District Guidelines Section on “Setting”

CODE CRITERIA AND DESIGN GUIDELINES

General Criteria

307.106(k)(1) - The effect of the proposed work on the landmark, landmark site or
property within an historic district upon which such work is to be done;

307.106(k)(3) - The extent to which the historic, architectural, or archaeological
significance, architectural style, design, arrangement, texture and materials of the
landmark or the property will be affected;

Alterations

307.106(1)(1) - Every reasonable effort shall be made to use a property for its originally
intended purpose, or to provide a compatible use for a property that requires minimal
alteration of the building structure, or site.

307.106(1)(2) - The distinguishing original qualities or character of a building, structure,
or site shall not be destroyed. The removal or alteration of any historic material or
distinctive architectural features shall be avoided when possible.

307.106(1)(3) - Each building, structure, and site shall be recognized as a product of its
own time. An alteration which has no historical basis and which seeks to create an
earlier appearance shall be discouraged.

Design Guidelines, and “Setting”

(2) - The historic character of a property shall be retained and preserved. The removal of
historic materials or alteration of features and spaces that characterize a property shall
be avoided.

COA-24-30284 Page 3 of 7
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LOCATION MAP AND POTENTIAL INSTALLATION SPOTS

~ Installation Spot (Preferred):|

| B - .
S —— i.;_E__:_ Installation Spot (Potential)

T e

—

SN Installation Spot (Potential) -

COA-24-30284 Page 4 of 7
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PICTURE OF PROPERTY WITH POSTED SIGN

AR. 2F

ALTERATIONS - SLULPTURE

[ORidO]

COA-24-30284 Page 5 of 7
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RENDERING OF THE PROPOSED SCULPTURE
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SIMILAR EXISTING SCULPTURE LOCATED AT 15T ST AND MAIN ST
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3/22/24,10:18 AM Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness | Print

Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness

— Application Info

Tracking # 30284 Application Status FILED COMPLETE
Date Started 02/05/2024 Date Submitted 02/05/2024

—Planning and Development Department Info
COA # COA-24-30284
Admin Review

Admin Recommendation N/A
Admin Date Of Action N/A
Forwarded to JHPC

JHPC Meeting Date N/A
Staff Recommendation N/A
JHPC Recommendation N/A
JHPC Date Of Action N/A
Admin Details

N/A

JHPC Details

N/A

— General Information On Applicant

Last Name First Name Middle Name
RICH KELLY

Company Name

SPRINGFIELD PRESERVATION AND REVITALIZATION COUNCIL, INC

Mailing Address

1321 N MAIN STREET

S State Zip Code 32206

JACKSONVILLE FL ip Code

Phone Fax Email

904 353 7727 EXECUTIVEDIRECTOR@SPARCOUNCIL.ORG

—General Information On Owner(s)
Agent represents Owner Contractor  Architect Consultant Other

Last Name First Name Middle Name
DIVISION C/0 REAL ESTATE
Company/Trust Name

CITY OF JACKSONVILLE

Mailing Address

214 N. HOGAN ST

City State Zip Code
JACKSONVILLE FL 32202
Phone Fax Email

9043537727 EXECUTIVEDIRECTOR@SPARCOUNCIL.ORG

— Description Of Property
Property Appraiser's RE #(s) (10 digit number with a space ###### ####)
Map RE#
072203 0000

https://maps.coj.net/Luzap/AppCOAPrint.aspx

108
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3/22/24,10:18 AM

Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness | Print

— Location Of Property

General Location
Springfield Historic District

House # Street Name, Type and Direction
447 8TH STE

Zip Code
32206

— Type Of Improvement

as specific, brief, and legible as possible.

Proposed Work
PUBLIC ART (SCULPTURE) IN RIGHT-OF-WAY

Addition Driveway New Construction
Alteration Relocation Window Replacement
Fencing Demolition Reroof/Minor Repairs

Accessory Structures

Other

Describe proposed work below. Note affected features and changes in design or materials. Be

(Example: reroof; replacing gray 3-tab shingles with black architectural shingles).

— Addition Information

Is this a violation? Check the box if it is.

If you have been working with a planner choose one from the list

— Additional Documents Provided

Description
COJ REVOCABLE PERMIT APPLICATION

COJ RIGHT OF WAY PERMIT APPLICATION
ARTIST RENDERING OF SCULPTURE

COJ REVOCABLE PERMIT APPLICATION SITE MAP AND ATTACHEMENTS

— Application Certification

applied based on the type of work performed.

of the Application.

https://maps.coj.net/Luzap/AppCOAPrint.aspx

For applications that can be approved administratively, there is no application fee.

For all applications that must go before the Historic Preservation Commission, a fee will be

Application completeness review: All applications for Certificate of Appropriateness
(“"Application”) will be reviewed for completeness by Planning and Development Department
Staff. Any Application determined to be incomplete, will be returned to the applicant with
comments detailing the deficiencies. No further action on the Application will take place until
the application deficiencies are addressed. Once the Application is determined to be
complete, Planning and Development Department Staff will prepare an invoice for the cost

Payment deadline: The Invoice must be paid by the payment deadline in order to have the
Application heard on the next scheduled Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission
(JHPC) regular meeting. The payment deadline is outlined on the City of Jacksonville’s
Planning and Development Department Website. Only Complete Applications will be
invoiced. It is for the benefit of the applicant to supply staff with a complete Application in

109
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3/22/24,10:18 AM Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness | Print

advance of the payment deadline. Due to the complexity and volume of Applications
received by the Planning and Development Department, there is no guarantee that COA
Applications submitted on the day of the payment deadline will be heard at the next regular
meeting of the JHPC.

I, hereby, certify that I am the owner or the authorized agent of the owner(s) of the
property described herein, that all answers to the questions in this application and all
information contained in the material attached to and made a part of this application, are
accurate and true to the best of my knowledge and belief. I also attest by my signature that
all required information for this application is completed and duly attached in the prescribed
order. Furthermore, if the package is found to be lacking the above requirements, I
understand that the application will be returned for correct information.

T UNDERSTAND THE ABOVE DISCLAIMER REGARDING APPLICATION REVIEW. AGREED
TO AND SUBMITTED.

110
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REVOCABLE PERMIT SITE MAP & ATTACHMENTS

POTENTIAL CANDIDATE SPOTS AT 8TH AND IONIA
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PREFERRED CANDIDATE SPOT (NW CORNER OF 8TH AND IONIA)
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PHOTO OF CURRENT SCULPTURE AT 1ST AND MAIN
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Gity of Jacksonville, Florida

Planning and Development Department

Community Planning Division

214 North Hogan Street, Suite 300
s Jacksonvilie, FL 32202
It (904) 255-7800

ONE CITY. ONE JACKSONVILLE. www.coj.net

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SIGN POSTING AFFIDAVIT FOR APPLICATION FORWARDED TO THE
JACKSONVILLE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

3/1(2/ 1Lozy O oA -24- 20289
Address: ! ! Owner: .
Sl T 3220¢

Date:

As required by Sec. 307.106.(f) of the City of Jacksonville Ordinance Code: The applicant for a certificate of
appropriateness shal! post signs at intervals of not more than 200 feet along all street sides of land upon which the
request for a certificate of appropriateness is made. Signage should be posted at least 14 days prior to the scheduled
public hearing. Where the land does not have frontage on a public street, the signs shall be erected on the nearest street
right-of-way with an attached notation indicating generally the direction and distance to the land upon which the
application for a certificate of appropriateness has been filed, or at such other locations and at such intervals, as
determined by the Planning and Development Department, as will ensure that the signs will be seen by as many persons
as possible. The signs shall be maintained by the applicant until a final determination has been made by the Commission
on the application for a certificate of appropriateness. If the signs are not posted within the time requirements, the
public hearing notice will be deemed inadequate and no action shall be taken until proper posting is accomplished. The
signs shall be removed by the applicant within ten days after final action.

| hereby attest that the attached pictures show the NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SIGNS

provided to me for application CM’Z q- ;OZ 97 were posted on the property/site located at:
O72103 ~0ooo

Real Estate Number(s)

99 F & S Shect

Street Address,.

)wrifowm /& ):L gZ.Z Dé

City, State Zip Code

~- r
Printed Name ﬂ ¢ "L@{ %J’é“"ﬁf
Signature W L,

Dated this /2 day of /Ilﬂfd‘ [4 2024
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VLPTURE
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SIGN 2

200 P
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SIGN 3

H-30234
ALTERATIONS — ScuLPTURE
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ATTACHEMENT 15
Page 1 of 2

REVOCABLE PERMIT AND
INDEMNIFICATION AGREEMENT

THIS PERMIT TO USE THE CITY'S RIGHT-OF-WAY OR EASEMENTS HEREIN
DESCRIBED IS ISSUED BY THE CITY OF JACKSONVILLE TO THE PERMIITEES
NAMED BELOW FOR THE PURPOSES HEREIN SPECIFIED UPON THE TERMS

AND CONDITIONS SET FORTH BELOW AND THE GENERAL PROVISIONS ON THE
REVERSE SIDE HEREOF. BY THE EXECUTION HEREOF THE PERMITTEE AGREES
TO COMPLY WITH ALL SUCH TERMS, CONDITIONS AND GENERAL PROVISIONS. Clerk of Courts Use Only

1. ADDRE OF OF- N ; . G o
ADDRESS OR NAME OF RIGHT-OF-WAY: Oy S, y PRI £ DATE 1/2,:1/1.1
3. DESCRIPTION OF RIGHT-OF-WAY OR EASEMENT (Width, intersection, legal description, ORV & page, etc.):
‘-(‘ 2 o
AN R SRR R P oA
4. PURPOSE OF PERMIT AND DETAILED DESCRIPTIONOF IMPROVEMENTS:  (Attach a Detailed 8% x 11 or 8% x 14 Sketch of Improvements)

‘Inﬂt.” fﬂjmha\f SEqu#wt, i ri-)‘—»#-o‘f"‘“wv

5. PERMITTER: 5a. REPRESENTATIVE: (Type Name, Title and Department)
CITY OF JACKSONVILLE Robin G, Smith, PR
Chief of Engineering
Public Works Department
6. PERMITTEE: Ga. REPRE‘SENTA’I)IV’E: (Type Name, Title and Address)
. : L] e gy ety
')’p,nia -ﬁ‘c” F/""’r‘f‘"}’-‘ﬂ WJ Tvleviiye Lrechmt
L 5 s S2L. A Mar b, JackendWt FL 32206
va’\)d-[-lt\ﬁ eq Lcnmc.l Lae TelephoneNumber:__ 707 =35 3— 7 72 ¥ Email: rielomel, oty do s o s
/ i LAt L«:z/
7. GENERAL PROVISIONS: (See Page 2 of 2)
FOR CITY OF JACKSONVILLE By: Date:
Its; Chief of Engineering
Witness: Date:
STATE OF FLORIDA, COUNTY OF DUVAL | Witness: Date:
This foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me by means of OJ physical presence or O online notarization, this__day of 20,

by Robin G. Smith, PE, Chief of Engineering, the designee for the Director of Public Works of the City of Jacksonville, a municipal corporation, who
executed the forgoing instrument and acknowledged the execution thereof to be his own free act and deed on behalf of thecorporation.

My Commission Expires:

Notary Public, State of Florida

PERMITTEE By, ook fos kol s /77 Date: L/ Z‘C/ B d

2 I
Its: Sxecutie Dirtets e

. ‘""0_—/- o ‘— S
STATE OF FLORIDA, COUNTY OF DUVAL | Wit &r‘ﬂ

g

This foregoing instrument was acknowledged before me by meatis of iphysical presence or [ online notarization, this2tHay of. ) w2074,
by_RhAlcWic €N Haslain g (name of officer) the_L i ue Dwe. (title of officer) of S x i :
{name of corporation), a municipal corporation, who“ w;g}:going instrument and acknowledged the execution thereof to be his

1 free act and deed on behalf of the corporaliqp.“\q.\“E..------.. J?,PI‘J"*
Y % .'o
- N./ =, i{v o g-—"’,L‘ s "“_1 il

Nota}y\?ublic, State of Florida i

=
>
=

o 4, %

. R ‘&". “FRY PU .."4’

My Commission Expires: 121212025 & ¥ %C‘ R
T

“reaprgn W

120



Page 2 of 2
7. GENERAL PROVISIONS:

(a) City hereby permits Permittee to use the property described in Item 3 for the purposes set forth in Item4
and in accordance with the detailed sketch attached thereto.

(b) Permittee shall maintain, at its sole cost and expense, the improvements set forth in Item 4 and thedetailed
sketch, in a good, safe and attractive condition.

(¢) Permittee shall repair, at its sole cost and expense, any and all damage, if any, to the property described in
Item 3, resulting from its use of said property.

(d) This Permit is revocable at any time, upon giving 30 days notice to Permittee, at the option and discretion of
City or its duly authorized representative.

(¢) In the event that the City revokes this permit, Permittee shall immediately remove at its cost and expense the
improvements described in Item 4 and shown on the detailed sketch in the right-of-way or easement and
Permittee shall at Permittee's expense restore the right-of-way to its condition prior to installation of the
improvements; provided, that if Permittee shall fail to do so or fail to do so in a manner that does
not interfere with the City's use of the right-of-way or easement, then the City may perform such removal at
the cost and expense of Permittee.

(f) Permittee shall act as an independent contractor, and not as an employee of the City in performing its
obligations pursuant to this Agreement. Permittee shall be solely liable, and agrees to be solely liable for,
and shall indemnify, defend and hold City harmless from any and all loss, damage, action, claim, suit,
judgment, cost or expense for injury to persons (including death) or damage to property (including
destruction) in any manner resulting from or arising out of the installation, maintenance (failure to
maintain), use or existence of the improvements described in item 4 and shown on the detailed sketch
within City's right-of-way or easements The foregoing shall include any damage incurred by Permittee
or to the improvements due to the removal of the improvements by City or Permittee; as well as any
damage caused by the forces of any natural occurrence.

(g) Permittee further agrees that, in the event City requires access to any area of the right-of-way or easement,
necessitating the removal of and/or damage to any or all of said improvements, Permittee shall remain
solely responsible at its cost and expense for any necessary repairs to or replacement of said improvements
in order to return the right-of-way or easement to its original condition, or to other conditions meeting
City standards or requirements for the right-of-way or easement.

(h) Upon completion execution hereof, Permittee shall record at its cost and expense this permit with theClerk
of the Circuit Court in the official records of Duval County, Florida, and shall provide to the City a copy of
the duly recorded permit showing on the face of it the appropriate recording stamp of said Clerk showing
the book and page number in and at which it was recorded.

(i) If this permit is issued in relation to a private road, City accepts no responsibility for maintenance ofeither
the work contemplated in this permit or the private road itself.
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Where Florida Begins.

CITY OF JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DIVISION

RIGHT OF WAY PERMIT APPLICATION

ID/Overview
PAYMENT METHOD PROJECT CONTACT
Cash/Check/Credit Card : -
eoredt A vave Michael Haskins

00 Fee Exempt

! O Franchise Utility PHONE (904) 393-7727

! O Municipal Agency”*

“777 O Other: FAX

e.maL Michael.haskins@sparcouncil.org

* City, State, or Federal Agencies—The municipal agency must be the entity

performing the proposed work. Private contractors will be charged a fee.

CUSTOMER (BOND HOLDER) INFORMATION

BID CITY ID NO. UNDERGROUND UTILITY LIC. (If Applicable)
Springfield Preservation and Revitalization Council, Inc.

COMPANY NAME (Name on BID account)

MISC. PROJECT INFORMATION

ASSO. BUILDING PERMIT | B| | | | | | | | [l | | | (If Applicable)

REVOCABLE PERMIT O.R. BOOK PAGE (If Applicable)

Notes / Description of Work:
Installing public art (sculpture) in right-of-way at NW corner of 8th and lonia in Springfield. Sculpture is
similar to sculptures already existing in Springfield at 1st and Main, 8th and Boulevard, and 3rd and Pearl.

PERMIT ADDRESS

aooress NW corner of 8th and lonia
8th AND lonia

BETWEEN

CITY DEVELOPMENT NUMBER (If Applicable)

Form updated June 2010 PAGE 1 OF 3
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Permit Number

[—|_0]0 |0 |

Where Florida Begins.

Specifications
(Permit Activities)
ANNUAL UTILITY MAINTENANCE

O Annual Maintenance (AM) - (Do not select any other activity if this is selected)
PAVING

O Residential Driveway (RD)

O Residential Sidewalk (RD)

O Residential Curb & Gutter (RD)

O Residential Pavement (RD)

O Residential R/W Restoration (RD)

O Commercial Driveway (CD)

[0 Commercial Sidewalk (CD)

O Commercial Curb & Gutter (CD)

O Commercial Pavement (CD)

O Commercial R/W Restoration (CD)

DRAINAGE

O Residential Culvert (<32") (RD)

O Residential Drainage Structure (RD)
O Residential Ditch/Swale (RD)

O Residential Ditch Paving (RD)

O Commercial Culvert (<32') (CD)

O Commercial Drainage Structure (CD)
O Commercial Ditch/Swale (CD)

O Commercial Ditch Paving (CD)

MISC.

[ Residential Landscape (RD)

[ Residential Tree Removal (RD)

[0 Residential Irrigation (RD)

O Object In R/W or Easement (Residential Area) (RD)

O Commercial Landscape (CD)

O Commercial Tree Removal (CD)

O Commercial Irrigation (CD)

@ Object In R/W or Easement (Commercial Area) (CD)

UTILITIES (Requires an Underground Utility License)

Trenchless Length (TU)
(Directional Bore)

O Water

Open Cut Length (OU)
(Trenching, bore and Jack, etc.)

Misc. Utilities
(No Length Required)

O Cable Aerial (OH)

O Sanitary/Storm Sewer

[ Monitoring Well (TU)
O Soil/Pavement Borings (TU)

O Gas

[ Cable/Conduit

Official Use Only

Prerequisites

AGENCY APPROVALS
(Required before processing of permit)

Requirements

PERMIT APPROVALS
(Required before inspections can be scheduled)

AGENCY APPROVAL DATE

O JEDC

[ Historical

AGENCY APPROVAL DATE

O Field review

O Plans included?

Form updated June 2010

PAGE 2 OF 3
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Where Florida Begins.

GENERAL CONDITIONS

(conditions under which permit is issued)

The receiver of a right of way permit expressly agrees to do all work subject to approval of the Department of Public Works, in accordance with
City Standards and in accordance with conditions and regulations hereon. When accompanied by plat, blue print or acceptable sketch, the
same is to be strictly adhered to and subject to endorsements contained therein. Any unapproved deviation from the approved drawings or
standards will be sufficient cause to have work stopped or reconstructed at the expense of the party or parties to whom the permit is issued. A
copy of the permit is required on the job site at all times.

Plans must be filed in this office showing existing and proposed locations (dimensions) and elevations of ALL drainage structures, pipes, and
ditches; utility mains, lines, structures, valves and, appurtenances; pavement; and curb and gutter in the vicinity of and affecting issuance of
this permit. Upon completion of work, "As Built" Drawings must be filed with construction inspector showing whatever changes were made from
original plan. All excavations remaining open after sundown must be marked with lights, and a list showing location and number sent to the
inspector before 8:30 a.m. the following day. All extra or surplus material and earth must be removed from the street within 24 hours after
completion of work. Any violation of these conditions will be deemed sufficient cause to refuse further permits to party or parties violating same,
and all repairs deemed necessary will be made by the City. The costs of the repairs will be charged to the party or parties to whom the permit
was issued, and all further applications for permits will be refused until payment of these charges is received.

IN PAVEMENT OR SIDEWALK: One half of the roadway must be kept open to traffic at all times and under all conditions unless otherwise
approved by the City Traffic Engineer. Any pavement removed will be temporarily restored immediately, in accordance with standard paving
repair detail, and permanently repaved within ten (10) days by the person, or persons making the opening. All repairs are subject to approval of
the Engineering Division.

SHEET PILING: When required, sheet piling shall be used where excavations exceed three feet in depth in public space. Before said sheet
piling is removed, backfill is to be thoroughly wet down and tamped to within 6" of surface.

IN PARKING: All grass, lawns and shrubbery must be carefully removed and upon completion of work shall be replaced to the satisfaction of
the Department of Public Works.

EMERGENCY: In case of emergency where opening must be made, due discretion must be exercised. Application for a permit must be
obtained at the earliest possible time after such opening is made.

WARRANTY OF WORKMANSHIP AND MATERIALS: The Permit holder shall be responsible for any failure(s) of workmanship and/for
materials for a period of one (1) year from the date of completion of all work performed under this permit.

LOCATE REQUIREMENTS: In order to reduce the disruption and cost of utility damages occurring in the City's right of way and easements,
the permit holder shall prevent damages to existing utilities caused by his work through field verification of the existing utilities. In the case of
open excavation, verification may be performed during the permit holder's work. In the case of directional drilling, verification shall take place
prior to mobilization of the drilling equipment.

The permit holder shall verify the location of existing utilities as needed to avoid conflict. Existing utilities shall be exposed using detection
equipment or other acceptable means. Such methods may include but shall not be limited to "soft dig" equipment and ground penetrating radar
(GPR). The excavator shall be held liable for damages caused to the City's infrastructure and the existing facilities of other utility companies.

UTILITY RELOCATION: In the event that a utility relocation is required as contemplated in Ch. 337 F.S., or should the City, including its
departments and agencies, hereinafter the "CITY", require relocation to accommodate any improvements or construction in or invalving the
right of way, the permit holder and the utility owner shall indemnify and hold harmless the CITY from any claim, expense or damage of any
kind, including delay damages, that arises from the non-removal, placement, identification, or misidentification of utility lines, connections, etc.,
which are placed in the right of way pursuant to this permit. The permit holder and utility owner shall cooperate fully with the CITY in an
relocation notice by the CITY and shall provide all information and perform all relocation in an expeditious manner so as to avoid any delay to
the CITY or the project impacted by the permit holder's utility placement.

I, the undersigned, am authorized to sign for the bond holder and hereby agree to abide by these
GENERAL CONDITIONS and do all work in accordance with City Standards.

e L

Michael Haskins

Print Name:

Form updated June 2010 PAGE 3 OF 3
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COA-24-30289
525 Beaver
Street, West



March 27, 2024

Report of the Jacksonville Planning and Development Department
Certificate of Appropriateness Application COA-24-30289

Address: 525 Beaver Street West, RE# 074645-0000
0 Beaver Street West, RE# 074637-0000 and 074638-0000

Location: Northeast corner of Beaver Street West and Broad Street North

Owner: Eric Adler
525 Beaver, LLC / Silver Street Capital, LLC
1803 Main Street North
Jacksonville, Florida 32206

Applicant: Barry Underwood
Avant Construction Group, Inc
1510 Montana Avenue
Jacksonville, Florida 32207

Year Built: ¢. 1915 (LM-22-05; Ordinance 2022-0499)
Designation: Local Landmark (LM-22-05; Ordinance 2022-0499)
Request: Alterations

Summary Scope of Work:

Construct a vehicle use area (VUA) along the side (left) elevation
Install an outdoor pergola along the side (left) elevation

Install a six (6) foot tall horizontal fence with brick columns.

Install a four (4) foot tall aluminum fence (Administrative)

Install exterior lighting along the side (left) elevation (Administrative)
Install an outdoor patio along the side (left) elevation (administrative)
Install an in-ground pool along the side (left) elevation (administrative)

Nouhs,wnNe

Recommendation:  Approve with Conditions

Conditions:
Construct a vehicle use area (VUA) along the side (left) elevation
1. Materials, design and location of the parking lot shall be substantially similar to the site
plan dated January 2024, or as otherwise approved by the Historic Preservation Section.

COA-24-30289 Page1of9
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Fence Installation
2. All materials shall have a vertical picket orientation with spacing in between.
3. Fencing shall not exceed six (6) feet in height and any masonry posts shall not exceed
one (1) foot over the height of the fence.
4. Fencing installation shall be consistent with the Fencing and Wall Guidelines.

Miscellaneous Site Improvements
5. All other improvements not previously addressed under these conditions shall be
designed and developed in accordance with the site plan and hardscaping plans dated
January 2024.

________________,.

[LAYYTON L _PRATT

B

PROJECT DESCRIPTION

COA-24-30289 seeks to make several alterations to 525 Beaver Street West, a locally designated
landmark (LM-22-05; Ordinance 2022-0499). The subject property was found to have met four
of the seven designation criteria. Between its construction date in 1915 until 2019, the building
operated as the Lawton L. Pratt (Hillman-Pratt after 1943) Funeral Home—one of the first funeral
homes owned and operated by African Americans after the abolition of slavery.

According to the applicant, the building will be redeveloped into a mixed-use space with a
restaurant and multi-family dwellings. As such, the scope of work includes construction of a new
vehicle use area (VUA), fencing installation, hardscaping improvements, exterior lighting
improvements, construction of an in-ground pool, and installation of a pergola along the side
(left) elevation of the building. Staff also notes that changes to the existing building and covered
driveway opening have already been administratively approved under COA-22-28042 in
November 2022.

COA-24-30289 Page 2 of 9
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The two-story two-part structure exemplifies the Masonry Vernacular architecture, a popular
construction technique for lay or self-taught builders. The structure is characterized by its
corbelled brickwork, round-arched niches and vents, Gothic-arched chapel windows, and unique
textured brick and stucco facades.

Pursuant to the authority granted to staff via the 2024 COA Matrix, the exterior lighting
improvements, four (4) foot tall fence, hardscaping improvements, and pool installation and
exterior painting can be approved administratively, subject to the conditions listed in the
recommendation section of this report. The analysis in this report primarily focuses on the street-
visible VUA and pergola located along the side (left) elevation.

STAFF SUMMARY AND ANALYSIS

Staff considered the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation and the Ordinance
Code criteria found in Sections 307.106(k), 307.106(l), 307.106(m), 307.106(n), and 307.106(0).
The following is Staff’s analysis:

e Consistent with Section 307.106(k)(3) and Sections 307.106(l)(2 and 3), the applicant’s
scope of work requires minimal change to the defining characteristics of the landmarked
structure. As designed, the pergola will be constructed of wood and installed near the
side (left) elevation of the building. As such, Staff finds installation of the pergola will
cause minimal, if any, damage to the historic structure or the historic setting and
character of the property.

e Consistent with Standard 1 and Section 307.106(1)(1), the proposed exterior alterations
require minimal changes to the defining characteristics of the landmark building. As
designed, installation of the concrete VUA and pergola allow for the historic building to
be viewed as distinct and identifiable as original to the site.

e Standard 10 states, “New additions and adjacent or related new construction shall be
undertaken in such a manner that if removed in the future, the essential form and
integrity of the historic property and its environment would be unimpaired.” As designed,
the removal of the VUA and pergola at a later point in time would have not have a
negative impact on the structure. As such, the proposed installations are consistent with
Standard 10 and Section 307.106(k)(1 and 3).

e As demonstrated by the site plan and hardscaping plans dated January 2024, the design
of the VUA and pergola, as viewed from Beaver Street, is a compatible alteration of the
historic structure by respecting the massing, size, scale, and architectural features of the
structure. These transitions between the landmark structure and the alterations allow for
the structure to be viewed as a separate entity, thereby retaining its integrity. As such,
the alterations are found to be consistent Standards 9 and 10, Section 307.106(k)(2) and
Section 307.106(1)(2).

e Based on the Fencing and Wall Guidelines, fence materials should have a vertical picket
orientation that is compatible with the historic character of the building. The proposed
fence consists of horizontal slats, which are inconsistent with the Fencing and Wall
Guidelines and Sections 307.106(k)(1 and 2). As such, Staff has conditioned the report to
vertical oriented slats.

COA-24-30289 Page 3 of 9
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For these reasons, it is the position of the Planning and Development Department that the
proposed work under the stated conditions is consistent with:

1.
2.
3.

Section 307.106(k) General Standards: 1-3
Section 307.106(l) Guidelines on “Alterations”: 1-3
Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation: 1, 2 and 9

CODE CRITERIA AND DESIGN GUIDELINES

General Criteria

307.106(k)(1) - The effect of the proposed work on the landmark, landmark site or
property within an historic district upon which such work is to be done;

307.106(k)(2) - The relationship between such work and other structures on the
landmark site or other property in the historic district;

307.106(k)(3) - The extent to which the historic, architectural, or archaeological
significance, architectural style, design, arrangement, texture and materials of the
landmark or the property will be affected;

Alterations

307.106(l)(1) - Every reasonable effort shall be made to use a property for its originally
intended purpose, or to provide a compatible use for a property that requires minimal
alteration of the building structure, or site.

307.106(1)(2) - The distinguishing original qualities or character of a building, structure,
or site shall not be destroyed. The removal or alteration of any historic material or
distinctive architectural features shall be avoided when possible.

307.106(1)(3) - Each building, structure, and site shall be recognized as a product of its
own time. An alteration which has no historical basis and which seeks to create an
earlier appearance shall be discouraged.

Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation

(1) — A property shall be used for its historic purpose of be placed in a new use that
requires minimal change to the defining characteristics of the building and its site and
environment.

(2) - The historic character of a property shall be retained and preserved. The removal of
historic materials or alteration of features and spaces that characterize a property shall
be avoided.

(9) - New additions, exterior alterations, or related new construction shall not destroy
historic materials that characterize the property. The new work shall be differentiated
from the old and shall be compatible with the massing, size, scale, and architectural
features.

COA-24-30289 Page 4 of 9
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LOCATION MAP
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PICTURE OF PROPERTY WITH POSTED SIGN

T H-20239

COA-24-30289 Page 6 of 9
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PROPOSED SITE PLAN DATED JANUARY 2024
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HARDSCAPING PLANS DATED JANUARY 2024
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PROPOSED FENCE RENDERING
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3/22/24, 10:35 AM Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness | Print

Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness

— Application Info

BARRY@AVANT-BUILD.COM
8639

Tracking # 30289 Application Status FILED COMPLETE

Date Started 02/06/2024 Date Submitted 02/06/2024
—Planning and Development Department Info

COA # COA-24-30289

Admin Review

Admin Recommendation FORWARD

Admin Date Of Action N/A

Forwarded to JHPC

JHPC Meeting Date N/A

Staff Recommendation N/A

JHPC Recommendation N/A

JHPC Date Of Action N/A

Admin Details

N/A

JHPC Details

N/A
— General Information On Applicant

Last Name First Name Middle Name

UNDERWOOD BARRY BRICE

Company Name

AVANT CONTRUCTION GROUP

Mailing Address

1510 MONTANA AVE

City State Zib Code (32207

JACKSONVILLE FL Ip Lode

Phone Fax Email

904 635 904 mal

— General Information On Owner(s)

ADLER ERIC

Company/Trust Name
525 BEAVER LLC / SILVER STREET CAPITAL, LLC

Mailing Address
1710 MAIN ST N

City State
JACKSONVILLE FL

Phone Fax Email
9046003195 ERIC@SLVRST.COM

Agent represents Owner Contractor Architect Consultant Other

Last Name First Name Middle Name

Zip Code
32206

— Description Of Property

Map RE#

https://maps.coj.net/Luzap/AppCOAPrint.aspx

Property Appraiser's RE #(s) (10 digit number with a space ###### ####)

135
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3/22/24, 10:35 AM Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness | Print
074645 0000
074637 0000
074638 0000

—Location Of Property

General Location
Local Landmark

House # Street Name, Type and Direction Zip Code
525 BEAVER ST W 32202

— Type Of Improvement

Addition Driveway New Construction Accessory Structures
Alteration Relocation Window Replacement Other
Fencing Demolition Reroof/Minor Repairs

Describe proposed work below. Note affected features and changes in design or
materials. Be as specific, brief, and legible as possible.
(Example: reroof; replacing gray 3-tab shingles with black architectural shingles).

Proposed Work
THE ADDITION OF A PARKING LOT, FENCE, AND SWIMMING POOL

— Addition Information

Is this a violation? Check the box if it is.

If you have been working with a planner choose one from the list SHEPPARD, LISA

— Addition - Required Attachments For Complete Application

Site Plan - Existing/proposed site plan with addition identified. (To scale bar scaled
dimensional drawings needed. Directional arrows needed.)

Existing Elevations - Existing elevations or photos of exising sides. (To scale bar
scaled dimensional drawings needed.)

Proposed Elevations - Proposed front, sides and rear elevations. (To scale bar scaled
dimensional drawings needed.)

Overall Photos Of Site
Photos Of Addition Area

Description Of Any Demo

— Additional Documents Provided

— Application Certification

For applications that can be approved administratively, there is no application fee.

136
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3/22/24, 10:35 AM Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness | Print

For all applications that must go before the Historic Preservation Commission, a fee will be
applied based on the type of work performed.

Application completeness review: All applications for Certificate of Appropriateness
(“Application”) will be reviewed for completeness by Planning and Development Department
Staff. Any Application determined to be incomplete, will be returned to the applicant with
comments detailing the deficiencies. No further action on the Application will take place until
the application deficiencies are addressed. Once the Application is determined to be
complete, Planning and Development Department Staff will prepare an invoice for the cost
of the Application.

Payment deadline: The Invoice must be paid by the payment deadline in order to have the
Application heard on the next scheduled Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission
(JHPC) regular meeting. The payment deadline is outlined on the City of Jacksonville’s
Planning and Development Department Website. Only Complete Applications will be
invoiced. It is for the benefit of the applicant to supply staff with a complete Application in
advance of the payment deadline. Due to the complexity and volume of Applications
received by the Planning and Development Department, there is no guarantee that COA
Applications submitted on the day of the payment deadline will be heard at the next regular
meeting of the JHPC.

I, hereby, certify that I am the owner or the authorized agent of the owner(s) of the
property described herein, that all answers to the questions in this application and all
information contained in the material attached to and made a part of this application, are
accurate and true to the best of my knowledge and belief. I also attest by my signature that
all required information for this application is completed and duly attached in the prescribed
order. Furthermore, if the package is found to be lacking the above requirements, I
understand that the application will be returned for correct information.

I UNDERSTAND THE ABOVE DISCLAIMER REGARDING APPLICATION REVIEW. AGREED
TO AND SUBMITTED.

137
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K NJAX_LALPN\045726000 — opus_525 w beaver st\working files\CAD\Plan Sheets\Hardscape Plan.dwg

January 10, 2024 01:38:10pm

Layout: HR—100

BID SET

Sheet Set:LAVILLA PLACE —

Plotted By:Jurney, Matthew

This document, together with the concepts and designs presented herein, as an instrument of service, is intended only for the specific purpose and client for which it was prepared. Reuse of and improper reliance on this document without written authorization and adaptation by Kimley—Horn and Associates, Inc. shall be without liability to Kimley—Horn and Associates, Inc
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EXISTING BUILDING\

PAVING LEGEND

SYMBOL

DESCRIPTION

CONCRETE, NATURAL GRAY, LIGHT BROOM FINISH

==

©
Jol

TREE GRATE: IRON AGE DESIGNS, INTERLAKEN 4'X4'

BELGARD, 4x8 HOLLAND STONE, COLOR: RIO, PATTERN: STACKED BOND

BENCH; LANDSCAPE FORMS, GRETCHEN, BLACK WITH ARMS, WOOD / BLACK

BIKE RACK, ULINE, SINGLE -SIDED GRID, POWDER COATING, BLACK

TRASH / RECYCLE, LANDSCAPE FORMS, GRETCHEN, SIDE OPEN (23 GAL) / TOP OPEN (30 GAL), WOOD / BLACK

JEA LIGHTING, LDAO1*14 - DECORATIVE SINGLE ACORN , 100 WATT, LED, DECORATIVE ALUMINUM POLE

REFERENCE NOTES SCHEDULE

SYMBOL

!

H-10

T
-
o
N

OEFEOIE
- - - -
o o o o
@] o ) w

EXPANSION JOINT (TYP).
JOINT SEALER TO MATCH
CONCRETE COLOR

H-107

H-108

H-109

HARDSCAPE
DESCRIPTION

CONCRETE, NATURAL GRAY, LIGHT BROOM FINISH

TREE GRATE: IRON AGE DESIGNS, INTERLAKEN 4'X4'

BELGARD, 4x8 HOLLAND STONE, COLOR: RIO, PATTERN: STACKED BOND
JEA LIGHTING, DECORATIVE ACORN / DOUBLE ACORN, POWDER COAT BLACK

BENCH; LANDSCAPE FORMS, GRETCHEN, BLACK WITH ARMS, WOOD / BLACK

BIKE RACK, ULINE, SINGLE -SIDED GRID, POWDER COATING, BLACK

TRASH / RECYCLE, LANDSCAPE FORMS, GRETCHEN, SIDE OPEN (23 GAL), WOOD / BLACK
AMERISTAR, PICKET FENCE, ECHELON Il MAJESTIC, ALUMINUM, BLACK

BELGARD, 4x8 HOLLAND STONE, TRUNCATED DOME PAVERS, COLOR: RIO

GRAPHIC SCALE IN FEET
0 5 10 2|O

(
CALL 2 WORKING DAYS

BEFORE YOU DIG L

IT'S THE LAW!

DIAL 811 Know what's below.

k SUNSHINE STATE ONE CALL OF FLORIDA, INC.

Call before you dig.
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BID SET

Sheet Set:LAVILLA PLACE —

Plotted By:Jurney, Matthew

together with the concepts and designs presented herein, as an instrument of service, is intended only for the specific purpose and client for which it was prepared. Reuse of and improper reliance on this document without written authorization and adaptation by Kimley—Horn and Associates, Inc. shall be without liability to Kimley—Horn and Associates, Inc.

This document,

H-202

REFER TO POOL —

ENGINEERING PLANS
FOR POOL DESIGN

SELF-LOCKING ™

GATE

H-203

7

/

1 5'_0"

20'-0"

Z

L1-202
LI-202
<
)
( N ;;

U

LI-201

=

LI-202

- RAISED CONCRETE PATIO
/ (SEE CIVIL PLANS)

H-200
11T

CONCRETE RAMP
/ (SEE CIVIL PLANS)

7z

S&\

H-203

H-202

| 0]

SITE FURNISHINGS TO BE
SELECTED BY OTHERS (TYP)

MATERIALS LEGEND

SYMBOL

NA

DESCRIPTION

CONCRETE; NATURAL GREY, LIGHT BROOM FINISH

INSET PAVERS; TREMRON 4" X 8" OLD CHICAGO RECLAIMED - HERRINGBONE

PAVERS; TREMRON 4" X 8" OLD CHICAGO RECLAIMED - SOLDIER COURSE

POOL COPING EDGE; TREMRON 4" X 8" OLD CHICAGO RECLAIMED - SOLDIER COURSE, SET IN MORTAR

GAS LAMP - GAS CONNECTIONS TO BE DETERMINED BY CONTRACTOR

FESTOON LIGHT STRING LFS-12V-1-LED-WW 1

AMERICAN LIGHTING FESTOON LIGHT STRING,

24" BULB SPACING, INSTALL WITH SUSPENSION CATENARY CABLE PER
MANUFACTURER'S RECOMENDATIONS ON 10' HT. PRESSURE TREATED 4X4 POST,
PAINTED FLAT BLACK

3000K

FIRE PIT: BBQGUYS SIGNATURE LA VALLE - 72 INCH / NATURAL GAS /
WITH TIMER SHUT OFF

PERGOLA - WESTERN TIMBER 13' X 20'

REFERENCE NOTES SCHEDULE

SYMBOL

Il T
N

Sl I8
- o

1| [
N N
o o
w N

(92}
<
<
vs]
o]
=

LI-201

LI-202

SYMBOL

SF-20

II_\

SF-202

HARDSCAPE
DESCRIPTION QTY

PAVERS; TREMON 4" X 8" OLD CHICAGO RECLAIMED - SOLDIER COURSE

INSET PAVERS; TREMON 4" X 8" OLD CHICAGO RECLAIMED - HERRINGBONE

6' HIGH - HORIZONTAL PINE WOOD FENCE

BRICK COLUMN - RECLAIMED BRICK TO COMPLIMENT EXISTING BUILDING BRICK

LIGHTING

DESCRIPTION QTY

FESTOON LIGHTING AND CATENARY CABLE

GAS LAMP - PIER MOUNTER PER MANUFACTURER

SITE FURNISHING
DESCRIPTION QTY

PERGOLA - CUSTOM - WESTERN TIMBER

FIRE PIT: BBQGUYS SIGNATURE LA VALLE - 72 INCH / NATURAL GAS /
WITH TIMER SHUT OFF

DETAIL

DETAIL

DETAIL

>_
m
[
'_
<
=)
)
=
o
2
>
[
o
o
=
.
zZ 5 9
h . 3
%)
Ll :
F Ewo o
O < 28 =
O _§Q>—
O|—qu)|D_C
0 n 20
0 W<
< =0l O
A T oW
> N @
A O Z9Owp
= —
N\ = = |
X *E
z TUFS
% a2 9
S U=z
T >‘ZL£'D:
| X535 O
> Dy T
| ] X o |
" zZzZ3 T -
= 3:(<( L|_l
= - —
< © =
o X
FH < ;
BN =~ =
RS
.
©

GRAPHIC SCALE IN FEET

0 4 8

16
|

(
CALL 2 WORKING DAYS

BEFORE YOU DIG

IT'S THE LAW!
DIAL 811

Know what's below.
Call before you dig.
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4” THICK CONC., 3000 PSI @ 28 DAYS,
FIBER-REINFORCED PER SPECS.
(SEE HARDSCAPE PLANS FOR FINISH TYPE)

1/2" MIN. VERTICAL CLEARANCE FROM
TOP OF SOIL TO TOP OF PAVEMENT

PROP. CONCRETE SECTION ‘\

SILICONE, SELF-LEVELING SEALANT, COLOR
AS PER HARDSCAPE PLANS

/

. CONTRACTOR TO PROVIDE 8'X8 SAMPLE WITH SAWCUTS FOR OWNER'S REPRESENTATIVE APPROVAL

1 CONCRETE SIDEWALK FINISHES 2

SAW-CUTS BEYOND THOSE NEEDED TO ACHIEVE THE DESIGN INTENT OF THE HARDSCAPE PLANS
WILL NOT BE PERMITTED WITHOUT APPROVAL FROM EOR AND LAOR ON A CASE-BY-CASE BASIS.

CONCRETE CONTROL AND EXPANSION JOINTS

DIMENSION VARIES FULL DEPTH FOAM
SEE PLAN BOARD JOINT SPACING, WITH ONE SIDE
ONE-THIRD DEPTH SAW-CUT AS SPEED DOWEL
——— — AT — CONTROL JOINT
i P I Sl
= ) o ‘ ==
—
== K
(BN =11 (A ‘\\7‘” R
COLD JOINT WITH
COMPACTED SUBGRADE (95% STANDARD SRIOR POUR
PROCTOR)
NOTES: CONCRETE CONTROL JOINT DETAIL NOTES: CONCRETE EXPANSION CONTROL JOINT DETAIL NOTES:
T. CONTRACTOR SHALL MAKE BEST EFFORT TO ENSURE SEQUENCE AND LIMITS OF CONCRETE T, EXPANSION JOINTS SHALL BE PLACED EVERY 30' WHERE THERE ARE LARGE EXPANSES OF
*  SEE HARDSCAPE PLANS FOR CONCRETE JOINTS AND FINISH TYPES POURS ALIGN WITH THE SAW-CUT PATTERNING SHOWN IN THE HARDSCAPE PLANS. ADDITIONAL CONCRETE. OR AS SHOWN.

3/4" DIA. HOT DIPPED,
GALVANIZED SMOOTH DOWEL
BAR, 16" LENGTHAT 18"

NTS P-CP-15 NTS

P-RP-59

PAVER EDGE; SET IN MORTAR
SETTING BED

MIN. LENGTH EQUAL TO BASE THICKNESS

PARTIAL DEPTH PRECAST CONCRETE
(EXPOSED) EDGE RESTRAINT

CONCRETE PAVER
2 3/8" (60 MM) MIN THICKNESS

1" (25 MM) BEDDING SAND
GEOTEXTILE 12" (300 MM) WIDE,

UNIT PAVING (TYPICAL)

UNIT PAVER, SEE PLANS FOR TURNUPAT SIDES
TYPE, TYP. COMPACTED AGGREGATE BASE
SAND SWEPT JOINT, TYP. GEOTEXTILE AS REQUIRED
TURN UP AT SIDES OF BASE
SAND SETTING BED, ¥' DEPTH AN AN AR
6 0Z NON-WOVEN GEOTEXTILE || |||4rv I / V//| - j ) jL N
FABRIC L N | A -'V-%-/--'--'--'--'--50-00'-
CONCRETE UNDERLAYMENT &5 / K 28 a
2" PVC OR CORE DRILLED WEEP o Oe %
HOLE, FILLED WITH PEA GRAVEL, >0 ! J Oo
0. e =SS
COUPACTED AGGREGATE === ==
COMPACTED SUBGRADE \ COMPACTED SOIL SUBGRADE
STAKE
NOTE:

1. THICKNESS OF AGGREGATE BASE WILL VARY WITH SUBGRADE CONDITIONS AND CLIMATE.

OLD CHICAGO RECLAIMED PAVERS - TREMRON

OLD CHICAGO RECLAIMED

THICKNESS:

PRODUCT CODE: cPrz1170A1013

DIMENSIONS: 4

UNITS PER CUBE: 530

CUBE WEIGHT: 3000 LBS

BY

DATE

REVISIONS

No.

Kimley»Horn
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/4\ UNIT PAVING (ALTERNATE - NO CONCRETE BASE) 5
1" =10 P-TO-05 \/ SCALE: NTS P-CH1-08

6' HT. HORIZONTAL WOOD FENCE WITH BRICK COLUMNS

NTS

AN
-

1'-0" UNLESS
NOTED ON PLAN

.

MAX. SLOPE 1/4" PER FOQT

M,
ﬁL
= |V

,
1=

SECTION

4 /\//\/\//\//

5 PR RO
%\\/\\/\\/\\/\\/\\
S
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p =

BRICK COPING AT POOL DECK EDGE

SEONONONONONONORONORS)

TILE BEYOND

COPING BEYOND

WATER LEVEL

COPING SET ON MORTAR SETTING BED

POOL DECK, REF. MATERIAL SCHEDULE

1/4" CORK EXPANSION JOINT W/ THIOKOL BEAD
SUBGRADE

FROST PROOF POOL TILE, COLOR TO BE SELECTED BY
CLIENT

REINFORCED POOL SHELL

1/2" FINISH, REF. MATERIAL SCHEDULE

2" PVC OR CORE DRILLED WEEP HOLE, FILLED WITH PEA GRAVEL,
36" O.C., TYP.
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STORM WATER POLLUTION PREVENTION

PLAN

G

CaTe

R T N AN AT

LAVILLA PLACE
525 BEAVER ST, W
JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202

*SEE COVER SHEET FOR LOCATION MAP
LAME AND ADDRE

OPUS GROUP
1510 NONTANA AVE
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32207
CONTACT: BARRY UNDERWOOD
(804) 3098845

EROJECT DESCRIPTION:
THE PROJECT WL CONSIST OF PARTIAL $ITE DEMOLITION, BULDING
coNsmucnoN AND ASSOCIATED PAVING, GRADING, AND DRAINAGE
INFROVEMEN
CONTRIBUTING DRANAGE AREA: 0.39 ACRES
ULTMATE RECEIVING WATERS:
ACTIVITES THAT REQUIRE EROSION CONTROL
SITE CLEARNG AHD GRUBBING: PROYDING 4 STABLIZED CONSTRUCTION

R, AND OTHER EROSION AND SEDIMENT CONTROLS;

ANCE, PERI i}
GRADVNG \NSTALLAMN OF STORM WATER, SANITARY SEWER, AND WATER
WUCTURE: CURB AND GUTTER, ROADWAYS, AND SIDEWALKS:

ST, JOHNS RIVER

LANDS[AP\NG

#SEE PLANS FOR THE LOCATION OF TEMPORARY SEDIMENT BARRIERS AND
OTHER EROSION CONTROL WETHODS.

SUGGESTED SEQUENCE OF NAIOR ACTIVITES:
THE ORDER OF SITE CONSTRUCTION ACTIMTIES I3 AS FOLLOWS:

PROVIDE STABILZED EONSWUCHUN ENTRANCE

INSTALL SILT FENCES AND OTHER EROSION CONTROL MEASURES

CLEAR AND GRUB FOR sﬁmuw BASIN/STORMWATER POND,/ EARTH DIKE
CONSTRUCT STORMWATER PONDS, EARTH DIKE, AND SEDIMENT BASINS
FINISH CLEARING AND GRUBBING OF SITE

REMOVE AND STORE TOPSOIL

PROVIDE INITIAL GRADING AS REQUIRED

STABILIZE ALL DISTURBED AREAS AS SOON AS POSSIBLE

INSTALL UTLITIES, STORM SEWER, CURB AND GUTTER

10, INSTALL BASE TO ROAD AND PARKING AREA

STABILITATION PRACTICES

TEMPORARY STABILIZATION - TOPSOIL STOCK PILES ANG DISTURBED FORT\ONS
OF THE SITE WHERE CONSTRUCTION ACTIMITY TEMPORARILY CEASE FOR AT
LEAST 21 DAYS, SHALL BE STABILIZED WTH TEMPORARY SEED AND MULCH
WITHIN 14 DAYS OF THE LAST CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITY IN THAT AREA.  THE
TEMPORARY SEED REQUIRED CAN BE FOUND IN TABLE 165 A OF THE FLORIDA
DEVELOPMENT MANUAL PRIOR T0 SEEDING, WHERE SOILS ARE ACIDIC 2 TONS
OF PULVERIZED AGRICULTURAL LINESTONE SHOULD BE ADOED PER ACRE AND
450 POUNDS OF 10-20-20 FERTILIZER SHALL BE APPLIED TO EACH ACRE
AFTER SEEDING, EACH AREA SHALL BE IWMEDIATELY WULCHED WITH STRAW OR
EQUIVALENT EQUAL. AREAS OF THE SITE WHICK ARE TO BE PAVED SHALL BE
TEMPORARILY STABILIZED BY APPLYING GEOTEXTILE AND STONE SUB-BASE
UNTIL BITUMINDUS PAVEMENT CAN BE APPLIED.

PERMANENT STABILIZATION — DISTURBED PORTIONS. OF THE SITE WHERE
CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES PERMANENTLY CEASES SHALL BE STABIIZED WTH
PERMANENT SEED NO LATER THAN 14 DAYS AFTER THE LAST CONSTRUCTION
ACTIMTY. THE APPROPRIATE PERMANENT SEED MIX CAN BE FOUND IN TABLES
1,664, 1668 AND 1.66C OF THE FLORDA DEVELOPMENT MANUAL. PRIGR 10
SEEDING, 2 TONS/ACRE OF FINELY GROUND AGRICULTURAL LIMESTONE AND THE
FROPER FERTILIZER BASED ON THE TYPE OF SEEDING SHALL BE APPLED TO
EACH ACRE TO PROVIDE PLANT NUTRIENTS. AFTER SEEDING, EACH AREA
SHALL BE WULCHED MNEDIATELY.

STRUCTURAL PRACTICES:

EARTH DIKE — IF REQUIRED, AN EARTH DIKE SHALL BE CONSTRUCTED ALONG
THE SITE PERMETER, A PORTION OF THE DIKE SHALL DIVERT RUN-~OM
AROUNG THE CONSTRUCTION SITE. THE REMAINING PORTION OF THE DIKE
SHALL COLLFCT RUNOFF FROM THE DISTURBED AREA AND DIRECT THE RUNOFF
70 THE SEDIMENT BASIN.

SEDIMENT BASIN — A SEDIMENT BASIN SHALL BE CONSTRUCTED IN THE
COUMON DRAINAGE AREA FOR THE SITE. THIS STORAGE POND SHALL HAVE A
VOLUME OF 3,600 CUBIC FEET OF STORAGE FOR EACH ACRE. AL SEDMENT
GOLLECTED IN THE BASIN MUST BE RENQVED FROM THE BASIN UPON
COMPLETION OF CONSTRUCTION. SEDIMENT FROM THE BASIN MAY BE USED AS
FILL ON THE SITE IF IT IS SUITABLE. SOIL

WASTE DISPOSAL,

WASTE NATERIALS — ALL WASTE MATERIALS sum BE COLLECTED AND STORED
(N A M[TAL DuuverR WITH A SECURE LID IN ACCORDANCE WITH ALL LOCAL

LAWS. AL TRASH AND CONSTRUCYION DEBRIS FROM THE SITE
&HALL BE DEPUsh‘ED IN THE DUMPSTER. THE SUPERINTENDENT SHALL

E LOCAL UTLITES TO HAVE THE DUMPSTER ENPTIED AT
iAST T‘Mcr A w[iK AND THE KEN TO AN AWROPR{AT{ A L.
NO CONSTRUCTION WASTE MATERIALS S AU. BE Bl
PER\NTENDE T SHALL ORGANIZE TRANING FOR Y'HE EMFLOY{"S N THE

PROPER PRACTICES WHEN DEALING WITH WASTE MATERIALS. THE
SUPERINTENDENT SHALL BE RESPONSIBLE FOR POSTING AND ENFORCING WASTE
MATERIAL PROCEDURES.

JIEING P T

THE FOLLOWNG ITEMS ARE EXPECTED T BE PRESENT ON THE PROJECT SITE:
ASPHALT, CONCRETE, CLEANING SUPPLIES, DETERGENTS, FERTILIZERS, MASONARY
BLOCKS/BRICKS, METAL PIECES, PAINT, PETROLEWW BASED PRODUCTS, ROOFING
SUPPLIES, TAR, WOOD.

THE FOLLOWNG ARE NON-STORM WATER SOURCES THAT WLL BE ENCOUNTERED
AT THE SITE AND SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO THE SEDMENT BASM PRIOR TO
DISCHARGE:

~UNCONTAMINATED GROUNCWATER EXPOSED DURNG EXCAVATION

—WATER FRON WATER LINE FLUSHING
~PAVEMENT WASH WATERS (WHERE NO SPILLS OR LEAKS OF TONIC OR
HAZARDOUS MATERIALS HAVE OCCURRED).

SPILL PREVENTION AND CONTROL:

THE FOLLOWNG ARE THE MATERIAL MANAGEMENT PRACTICES THAT WILL BE USED
TO REDUCE THE RISK OF SPILLS OR OTHER ACCIDENTAL EXPOSURE OF
WATERIALS AND SUBSTANCES TO STORM WATER RUNOF,

(G0DD HOUSEKEERING,

~SUPERINTENDENT SHALL INSPECT PROJECT AREA DAILY FOR PROPER STORAGE,
USE, AND DISPOSAL OF CONSTRUCTION MATERIALS,
~STORE OMLY ENOUGH MATERIAL ON SITE FOR PROJECT COMPLETION.
-ALL swswms SHOULD BE USED BEFORE DISPOSAL OF CONTAINER.

~ALL CONSTRUCTION MATERIALS STORED SHALL BE ORGAMIZED AND IN THE
PROPER CONTAINER AND IF POSSIBLE, STORED UNDER A ROCF OR PROTECTIVE

COVER.

-quums SHALL NOT BE MIXED UNLESS DIRECTED BY THE MANUFACTURER.
~ALL PRODUCTS SHALL BE USED AND DISPOSED OF ACCORDING TO THE
MAMUFACTUREES RECOMMENDATIONS.

HAZAR]

~WATERIALS SHOULD BE KEPT IN ORIGINAL CONTAINER WITH LABELS UNLESS THE
ORIGINAL CDNTMNERS CHNNOT BE FES

3 VED
~PROPER D!SPQSAL PRACTICES SHALL ALWAYS BE FOLLOVED IN ACCORDANCE
WTH MANUFACTURER AND LOCAL/STATE REGULATIONS.

BRODUCT SPECIFIC PRACTICES:

~PETROLEUM PRODUCTS WUST BE STORED IN PROPER CONTAINERS AND CLEARLY
LABELED, VEHICLES CONTAINNG PETROLEUM PRODUCTS SHALL BE
PERIODICALLY INSPECTED FOR LEAKS. PRECAUTIONS SHALL BE TAKEN TO
AVOID LERKAGE OF PETROLEUM FRODUCTS
~THE MNMUM AMOUNT OF FERTIIZER SHALL BE USED AND MNED INTO THE
SOLL N ORDER TO LMIT EXPOSURE TO STORM WATER. FERTILZERS SHALL BE
STORED: IN A COVERED SHED. THE CONTENTS OF ANY PARTIALLY USED BAGS
g; FES"“UIER SHALL BE TRANSFERRED T0 A SEALABLE PLASTIC BIN TO AVOID
L

EROSION AND SEDMENT CONTROLS:

BEST MANAGEMENT PRACTICES SHALL BE USED FOR THIS PROVECT TO
CONTROL EROSON AND TURBIDITY CAUSED BY STORM WATER RUN-OFF. THE
LOCATION AND DETAILS OF EROSION CONTROL METHODS ARE SHOWN ON THE
PLANS. THE SUB-CONTRACTOR(S) \S/AFE RESPDNS\BLE FDR BLACING AND
MAINTAINNG THESE CONTROL METHODS A NS OR AS
REQUIRED. HE/SHE SHALL ALSO PRD\AD( M Rmuwm znusmu PROTECTION
AS REQURED BY LOCAL, STATE AND FEDERAL LAW. QFFSITE SHALL BE
COVERED WITH A TARPAULIN.

STORM WATER MANACEMENT.

STORM WATER GOLLEGTION SHALL BE PROVIDED BY CURB AND GUTTER AND

DRAINAGE INLETS FOR THE DEVELOPED AREAS, THE AREAS THAT ARE

REGRADED BUT NOT DEVELOPED SHALL BE STABILIZED MMEDIATELY AFTER

REGRADNG THE ENHR£ SITE SHALL DRAIN T9 A SWMF. THE SWMF SHNJ. BE
THE TEMPORARY SEDIMENT BASINS, WHEN

BEEN S'MBEUZ‘D THE SEDIMENT THAT HAS ACCUMULATED SHALL EE RB&DVED

FROM THE BASIN AND THE APPROPRIATE VEGETATION SHALL BE PLANTED.

MAINTENANCE AND INSPECTION PRACTICES

THE FOLLOWING ARE MAINTEMANGE AND INSPECTION PRACTIGES THAT SHALL BE
COMPLETED BY THE CONTRACTOR:

—ALL SEDIMENT AND ERQSION CONTROL NETHODS SHALL BE CHECKED DALY
AND AFTER EACH SIGNIIGANT RAINFALL BY THE SUPERINTENDENT OR
SOMEGNE UNDER HIS/HER DIRECT SUPERWISION.

—ALL SEDIMENT AND EROSION CONTROL NETHODS SHALL BE KEPT \N 5000
CONDITION, REPAIRS MUST BE MADE WITHIN 24 HOURS OF REPORT.

~THE SILT FENCE SHALL BE CLEARED OF SEDIMENT WHEN SEDIMENT MEASURES
ONE-THIRD THE HEIGHT OF THE FENCE.

~THE SILT FENCE SHALL BE INSPECTED PERIODICALLY FOR HEIGHT OF
SEDMAENT AND CONDITION OF FENCE.

=THE SEDIMENT BAS\N‘S/DWEHES SHALL BE CHECKED MONTHLY FOR DEPTH OF
SEDMENT.  THEY WHEN SEDIMENT REACHES 10% OF
TOTAL CAPACITY ANB AFTER coNsTRucﬂoM 1S COMPLE

~THE DIVERSION DIKE SHML BE INSPECTED MONTHLY.

BE FROMPTLY
SEEDING semL BE CH[CKFD FOR Pkopa? ERONTH AND UNIFORMITY,
uNsmsAuZEB AREAS SHALL BE RE-SOI

—A MAINTENANCE REPORT SHALL BE COMFL{‘ED DALY AFTER EACH
INSPECTION OF THE SEDIMENT AND EROSION CONTROL METHODS. THE
REPORTS SHALL BE FILED IN AN ORGANIZED MANNER AND RETAINED ON-SITE
DURING CONSTRUCTION. AFTER CONSTRUCTION 1S COMPLETED, THE REPORTS

ANY BREACHES SHALL

SHALL BE SAVED FOR AT LEAST THREE YEARS. THE REPORIS SHALL BE
AVMLAELE FOR ANY AGENCY THAT HAS JRISDICTION OVER EROSION
—THE SUPER}NYEMDENT SHALL ORGANIZE THE TRAINING FOR INSPECTION

S

AND PROPER EROSION CONTROL METHODS FOR EMPLOYEES
nm COMPLETE INSPECTIONS ANG REPORTS.

REVSIONT
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City of Jacksonville, Florida

Planning and Development Department

Community Planning Division

214 North Hogan Street, Suite 300
Jacksonville, FL 32202

(904) 255-7800

ONE CITY. ONE JACKSONVILLE. www.coj.net

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SIGN POSTING AFFIDAVIT FOR APPLICATION FORWARDED TO THE
JACKSONVILLE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

COA#:

Date: s ,
t 3/i3/2.014 24 - 20239
Address: Ow q[\: g_‘ .-) . M
l_],o N MO&‘H"\ S_‘_ . ey reetx % FO%.\QA'\’J};__ .Ql\a\c‘:efﬂ@'\#

Jocksoavile Bl 32206

As required by Sec. 307.106.(f) of the City of Jacksonville Ordinance Code: The applicant for a certificate of
appropriateness shall post signs at intervals of not more than 200 feet along all street sides of land upon which the
request for a certificate of appropriateness is made. Signage should be posted at least 14 days prior to the scheduled
public hearing. Where the land does not have frontage on a public street, the signs shall be erected on the nearest street
right-of-way with an attached notation indicating generally the direction and distance to the land upon which the
application for a certificate of appropriateness has been filed, or at such other locations and at such intervals, as
determined by the Planning and Development Department, as will ensure that the signs will be seen by as many persons
as possible. The signs shall be maintained by the applicant until a final determination has been made by the Commission
on the application for a certificate of appropriateness. If the signs are not posted within the time requirements, the
public hearing notice will be deemed inadequate and no action shall be taken until proper posting is accomplished. The
signs shall be removed by the applicant within ten days after final action.

t hereby attest that the attached pictures show the NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SIGNS

provided to me for application \‘\ -3 OZ%O\ were posted on the property/site located at:

O74045 - 0000

Real Estate Number(s)

525 W Beover St

Street Address

Todsenwile | FL 32207

City, State Zip Code

Printed Name L{xu(‘enoe, Dr“‘ﬂ(/ez

— ; -~
Signature _ _-~7'F‘/{/ ]

Dated this | > day of Mo\('c_"m_ L2074 .
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3/22/24,10:32 AM

525 BEAVER LLC
1710 MAIN ST N
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32206

525 W BEAVER ST
Property Detail

RE #

Tax District
Property Use
# of Buildings

Legal Desc.

Subdivision
Total Area
Characteristics

Primary Site Address

525 W BEAVER ST
Jacksonville FL 32202~

074645-0000
UsbiB

7691 Mortuary
1

For full legal description see
Land & Legal section below

01223 LAVILLA HARTS MAP
5688

Historic Designation

Property Appraiser - Property Details
Official Record Book/Page

19859-00806

Value Summary

Tile #

6414

Value Description

The sale of this property may result in higher property taxes. For more information go to Save
Our Homes and our Property Tax Estimator . 'In Progress' property values, exemptions and
other supporting information on this page are part of the working tax roll and are subject to
change. Certified values listed in the Value Summary are those certified in October, but may
include any official changes made after certification Learn how the Property Appraiser’s Office
values property.

Taxable Values and Exemptions — In Progress

Value Method

Total Building Value
Extra Feature Value
Land Value (Market)
Land Value (Agric.)

Just (Market) Value
Assessed Value

Cap Diff/Portability Amt
Exemptions

Taxable Value

2023 Certified 2024 In Progress
CAMA CAMA
$453,055.00 $433,776.00
$15,840.00 $15,840.00
$85,320.00 $85,320.00
$0.00 $0.00
$554,215.00 $534,936.00
$532,675.00 $534,936.00
$21,540.00 / $0.00 | $0.00 / $0.00
$0.00 See below
$532,675.00 See below

If there are no exemptions applicable to a taxing authority, the Taxable Value is the same as the Assessed Value listed above in the Value Summary box.

County/Municipal Taxable Value

No applicable exemptions No applicable exemptions

Sales History

SIJRWMD/FIND Taxable Value

School Taxable Value
No applicable exemptions

2 | LAVILLA HARTS MAP

3 | W55FT LOT 2 BLK 115,

4 | 01-37 BARRS S/D

5 PT LOTS 9,10,11 RECD O/R 10456~

1102

Buildings "
Building 1
Building 1 Site Address Element
525 W BEAVER ST Unit
Jacksonville FL 32202- Exterior Wall
Exterior Wall
Building Type 7601 - FUNERAL HOME Roof Struct
Year Built 1916 Roofing Cover
Building Value $433,776.00 Interior Wall
Interior Wall
Gross Heated Effective Int Flooring
Type Area Area Area .
Heating Fuel
Finished Storage | 399 0 200 Heating Type
Finished Storage | 399 0 200 Air Cond
Unfinished 1662 0 665 Ceiling Wall Finish
Storage
Unfinished 1662 0 665 Comm Fig & AC
Garage Comm Frame

https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Basic/Detail.aspx?RE=0746450000

Code
17
20

-

W = O W A D

Detail

17 C.B. Stucco
20 Face Brick

4 Wood Truss

4 Built Up/T&G
3 Plastered

4 Plywood panel
12 Hardwood

4 Electric

4 Forced-Ducted
3 Central

6 NS Ceil Wall Fin
1 Not Zoned

3 C-Masonry

UST:UGR

L

APT;BAS

EyF

CAN

I

162

Book/Page Sale Date Sale Price Deed Instrument Type Code Qualified/Unqualified Vacant/Improved |
19859-00806 7/26/2021 $645,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed Unqualified Improved |
18986-02282 10/28/2019 $350,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed Unqualified Improved |
10456-01102 4/12/2002 $100.00 WD - Warranty Deed Unqualified Improved |
01474-00221 1/1/1899 $0.00 - Unknown Unqualified Improved |
Extra Features
LN Feature Code Feature Description Bldg. Length Width Total Units Value |
1 ELRC6 Elevator Rheostatic 1 0 0 1.00 $13,440.00 |
2 ESRC6 Elevator Stops Rheo 1 0 0 2.00 $2,400.00 |
Land & Legal
Land Legal
LN | Code | Use Description | Zoning Assessment | Front | Depth | Category | Land Units | Land Type Land Value | LN | Legal Description
1 | 1000 | COMMERCIAL CCBD 0.00 | 0.00 | Common | 5,688.00 Square Footage, $85,320.00 | 1 | 39-2S-26E .13
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3/22/24, 10:32 AM Property Appraiser - Property Details

Unfinished

Storage 32 0 141 Element Code Detail |

Addition 352 352 352 Restrooms 3.000 |

ggigg:ed 399 0 160 Stories 2.000 |

Finished Storage | 399 0 200 Baths 8.000 |

Canopy 723 0 181 Rooms / Units 7.000 |

pyemr— 25 »5 202 Avg Story Height 12.000 |

Base Area 252 252 252

gm0 w

Canopy 27 0 7

Apartment 27 27 22

Apartment 1594 1594 1275

Base Area 1594 1594 1594

il E S I

Apartment 104 104 83

Eg‘r‘csned Open | 104 0 31

Total 10603 4175 6338

2023 Notice of Proposed Property Taxes Notice (TRIM Notice)

Taxing District Assessed Value Exemptions Taxable Value Last Year Proposed Rolled-back

Gen Govt Ex B&B $532,675.00 $0.00 $532,675.00 $5,480.21 $6,028.23 $5,510.79

Urban Service Dist1 $532,675.00 $0.00 $532,675.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

Public Schools: By State Law $554,215.00 $0.00 $554,215.00 $1,567.03 $1,764.07 $1,626.18

By Local Board $554,215.00 $0.00 $554,215.00 $1,088.59 $1,245.88 $1,129.71

FL Inland Navigation Dist. $532,675.00 $0.00 $532,675.00 $15.50 $15.34 $15.34

Water Mgmt Dist. SJRWMD $532,675.00 $0.00 $532,675.00 $95.59 $95.51 $95.51

School Board Voted $554,215.00 $0.00 $554,215.00 $0.00 $554.22 $0.00

Urb Ser Dist1 Voted $532,675.00 $0.00 $532,675.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

Urban Service Dist 1B $532,675.00 $0.00 $532,675.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Totals $8,246.92 $9,703.25 $8,377.53

Description Just Value Assessed Value Exemptions Taxable Value

Last Year | $484,250.00 $484,250.00 $0.00 $484,250.00
Current Year | $554,215.00 $532,675.00 $0.00 $532,675.00

2023 TRIM Property Record Card (PRC)
This PRC reflects property details and values at the time of the original mailing of the Notices of Proposed Property Taxes (TRIM Notices) in August.

Property Record Card (PRC)
The PRC accessed below reflects property details and values at the time of Tax Roll Certification in October of the year listed.

2023

« To obtain a historic Property Record Card (PRC) from the Property Appraiser's Office, submit your request here:

More Information
ontact Us | Parcel Tax Record | GIS Map | Map this property on Google Maps | City Fees Record

163
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3/22/24, 10:32 AM
525 BEAVER LLC

1710 MAIN ST N

JACKSONVILLE, FL 32206

0 W BEAVER ST
Property Detail

Property Appraiser - Property Details

Primary Site Address
0 W BEAVER ST
Jacksonville FL 32202~

19859-00806

RE #

Tax District
Property Use
# of Buildings

Legal Desc.

Subdivision
Total Area
Characteristics

074637-0000
UsD1B

1000 Vacant Comm
0

For full legal description see
Land & Legal section below

01227 TAYLORS S/D BLK 115 LAVIL
2653
Historic Designation

The sale of this property may result in higher property taxes. For more information go to Save
Our Homes and our Property Tax Estimator . 'In Progress' property values, exemptions and
other supporting information on this page are part of the working tax roll and are subject to
change. Certified values listed in the Value Summary are those certified in October, but may

include any official cha
values property.

nges made after certification Learn how the Property Appraiser’s Office

Taxable Values and Exemptions — In Progress

If there are no exemptions applicable to a taxing authority, the Taxable Value is the same as the Assessed Value listed above in the Value Summary box.

County/Municipal Taxable Value
No applicable exemptions

Sales History

SIJRWMD/FIND Taxable Value
No applicable exemptions

Official Record Book/Page

Value Summary

Tile #

6414

Value Description

Value Method

Total Building Value

Extra Feature Value

Land Value

(Market)

Land Value (Agric.)

Just (Market) Value
Assessed Value

Cap Diff/Portability Amt
Exemptions

Taxable Value

2023 Certified

CAMA CAMA
$0.00 $0.00
$0.00 $0.00
$39,000.00 $39,000.00
$0.00 $0.00
$39,000.00 $39,000.00
$22,880.00 $25,168.00
$16,120.00 / $0.00

$0.00 See below
$22,880.00 See below

2024 In Progress

$13,832.00 / $0.00

School Taxable Value
No applicable exemptions

Book/Page Sale Date Sale Price Deed Instrument Type Code
19859-00806 7/26/2021 $645,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed
18986-02282 10/28/2019 $350,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed
10456-01102 4/12/2002 $100.00 WD - Warranty Deed
04965-00944 9/19/1979 $22,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed

Extra Features

No data found for this section

Land & Legal

Qualified/Unqualified

Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified

Vacant/Improved
Vacant
Vacant
Vacant

Improved

Land Legal
LN | Code | Use Description | Zoning Assessment | Front | Depth | Category | Land Units | Land Type Land Value | LN Legal Description |
1 | 1000 | COMMERCIAL CCBD 0.00 | 0.00 Common | 2,600.00 Square Footage| $39,000.00 | 1 1-120 39-2S-26E .06 |
2 TAYLORS S/D |
3 LOT A |
Buildings
No data found for this section
2023 Notice of Proposed Property Taxes Notice (TRIM Notice)
Taxing District Assessed Value Exemptions Taxable Value Last Year Proposed Rolled-back
Gen Govt Ex B&B $22,880.00 $0.00 $22,880.00 $235.39 $258.93 $236.71
Urban Service Dist1 $22,880.00 $0.00 $22,880.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Public Schools: By State Law $39,000.00 $0.00 $39,000.00 $67.31 $124.14 $114.43
By Local Board $39,000.00 $0.00 $39,000.00 $46.76 $87.67 $79.50
FL Inland Navigation Dist. $22,880.00 $0.00 $22,880.00 $0.67 $0.66 $0.66
Water Mgmt Dist. SJRWMD $22,880.00 $0.00 $22,880.00 $4.11 $4.10 $4.10
School Board Voted $39,000.00 $0.00 $39,000.00 $0.00 $39.00 $0.00
Urb Ser Dist1 Voted $22,880.00 $0.00 $22,880.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Urban Service Dist 1B $22,880.00 $0.00 $22,880.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Totals $354.24 $514.50 $435.40
Description Just Value Assessed Value Exemptions Taxable Value
Last Year | $20,800.00 $20,800.00 $0.00 $20,800.00
Current Year | $39,000.00 $22,880.00 $0.00 $22,880.00

2023 TRIM Property Record Card (PRC)

This PRC reflects property details and values at the time of the original mailing of the Notices of Proposed Property Taxes (TRIM Notices) in August.

https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Basic/Detail.aspx?RE=0746370000
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3/22/24, 10:32 AM Property Appraiser - Property Details

Property Record Card (PRC)
The PRC accessed below reflects property details and values at the time of Tax Roll Certification in October of the year listed.

2023

» To obtain a historic Property Record Card (PRC) from the Property Appraiser's Office, submit your request here:

More Information
ontact Us | Parcel Tax Record | GIS Map | Map this property on Google Maps | City Fees Record

165
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Primary Site Address
0 W BEAVER ST
Jacksonville FL 32202~

525 BEAVER LLC
1710 MAIN ST N
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32206

19859-00806

0 W BEAVER ST
Property Detail

RE # 074638-0000

Tax District USD1B

Property Use 1000 Vacant Comm

# of Buildings 0

Subdivision 01227 TAYLORS S/D BLK 115 LAVIL
Total Area 2650

Characteristics Historic Designation

The sale of this property may result in higher property taxes. For more information go to Save
Our Homes and our Property Tax Estimator . 'In Progress' property values, exemptions and
other supporting information on this page are part of the working tax roll and are subject to
change. Certified values listed in the Value Summary are those certified in October, but may
include any official changes made after certification Learn how the Property Appraiser’s Office
values property.

Taxable Values and Exemptions — In Progress

Value Summary

Property Appraiser - Property Details
Official Record Book/Page

Tile #

6414

Value Description

Value Method

Total Building Value
Extra Feature Value
Land Value (Market)
Land Value (Agric.)

Just (Market) Value
Assessed Value

Cap Diff/Portability Amt
Exemptions

Taxable Value

2023 Certified 2024 In Progress
CAMA CAMA

$0.00 $0.00
$11,325.00 $10,959.00
$39,000.00 $39,000.00
$0.00 $0.00
$50,325.00 $49,959.00
$50,325.00 $49,959.00
$0.00 / $0.00 $0.00 / $0.00
$0.00 See below
$50,325.00 See below

If there are no exemptions applicable to a taxing authority, the Taxable Value is the same as the Assessed Value listed above in the Value Summary box.

County/Municipal Taxable Value

No applicable exemptions No applicable exemptions

Sales History

SIJRWMD/FIND Taxable Value

School Taxable Value
No applicable exemptions

Book/Page Sale Date Sale Price Deed Instrument Type Code Qualified/Unqualified Vacant/Improved |
19859-00806 7/26/2021 $645,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed Unqualified Vacant |
18986-02282 10/28/2019 $350,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed Unqualified Vacant |
10456-01102 4/12/2002 $100.00 WD - Warranty Deed Unqualified Vacant |
04965-00944 9/19/1979 $22,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed Unqualified Improved |
Extra Features
LN Feature Code Feature Description Bldg. Length Width Total Units Value |
1 FWIC1 Fence Wrought Iron 0 0 0 150.00 $10,959.00 |
Land & Legal
Land Legal
LN | Code | Use Description | Zoning Assessment | Front | Depth | Category | Land Units | Land Type Land Value | LN Legal Description |
1 | 1000 | COMMERCIAL CCBD 0.00 | 0.00 | Common | 2,600.00 Square Footage, $39,000.00 | 1 1-120 39-2S-26E .06 |
2 TAYLORS S/D |
3 LOT B |
Buildings
No data found for this section
2023 Notice of Proposed Property Taxes Notice (TRIM Notice),
Taxing District Assessed Value Exemptions Taxable Value Last Year Proposed Rolled-back
Gen Govt Ex B&B $50,325.00 $0.00 $50,325.00 $235.39 $569.52 $520.64
Urban Service Dist1 $50,325.00 $0.00 $50,325.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Public Schools: By State Law $50,325.00 $0.00 $50,325.00 $67.31 $160.18 $147.66
By Local Board $50,325.00 $0.00 $50,325.00 $46.76 $113.13 $102.58
FL Inland Navigation Dist. $50,325.00 $0.00 $50,325.00 $0.67 $1.45 $1.45
Water Mgmt Dist. SJRWMD $50,325.00 $0.00 $50,325.00 $4.11 $9.02 $9.02
School Board Voted $50,325.00 $0.00 $50,325.00 $0.00 $50.33 $0.00
Urb Ser Dist1 Voted $50,325.00 $0.00 $50,325.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Urban Service Dist 1B $50,325.00 $0.00 $50,325.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Totals $354.24 $903.63 $781.35
Description Just Value Assessed Value Exemptions Taxable Value
Last Year | $20,800.00 $20,800.00 $0.00 $20,800.00
Current Year | $50,325.00 $50,325.00 $0.00 $50,325.00

2023 TRIM Property Record Card (PRC)

https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Basic/Detail.aspx?RE=0746380000

166

172



3/22/24, 10:33 AM Property Appraiser - Property Details
This PRC reflects property details and values at the time of the original mailing of the Notices of Proposed Property Taxes (TRIM Notices) in August.

Property Record Card (PRC)
The PRC accessed below reflects property details and values at the time of Tax Roll Certification in October of the year listed.

2023

* To obtain a historic Property Record Card (PRC) from the Property Appraiser's Office, submit your request here: ¥

More Information
oontact Us | Parcel Tax Record | GIS Map | Map this property on Google Maps | City Fees Record

167
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Basic/Detail.aspx?RE=0746380000 2/2
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COA-24-30222
1715 lonia
Street



March 27, 2024

Report of the Jacksonville Planning and Development Department
Certificate of Appropriateness Application COA-24-30222

Address: 1715 lonia Street, RE# 072214-0020
Location: East side of lonia Street, between 8" Street East and 7t" Street East
Owner: Tyler Crump

TC Commercial Properties LLC
8284 Bateau Road
Jacksonville, Florida 32216

Applicant: Same as Owner

Year Built: N/A

Designation: Springfield

Request: New Construction (One-Story Single-Family Residence)

Summary Scope of Work:

1. New Construction (One-Story Single-Family Residence)

Recommendation:  Approve with Conditions

Conditions:
New Construction (One-Story Single-Family Residence)

1.

Materials, design, and height shall be substantially consistent with the elevation drawings
dated February 13, 2021, or as otherwise approved by the Historic Preservation Section.
Location and orientation shall be as substantially shown on the site plan dated December
2,2021.

Prior to permitting, the applicant shall demonstrate that the front setback will be within
25 percent of the average required front yard of adjacent contributing structures.
Columns shall have caps and bases.

The fascia boards and soffits shall be composed of wood or a cementitious material (no
vinyl or PVC).

The siding shall be installed with the smooth side facing outward.

The porch railing system shall be made of wood or wood composite, and the spindles shall
be set in between an upper and lower railing with no exposed ends.

The front entry walkway shall be limited to the width of the front porch steps and shall be
composed of brick-like pavers, poured concrete, or hexagonal brick pavers.

COA-24-30222 Page10f10
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9. If desired, pavers shall have a rectangular shape, not to exceed 6” x 10” with a modular
relationship of 1:2 or 3:5, and the color shall be brick-like or granite (no white blends).

10. The front door shall have clear glass without any decorative etching or frosted glass.

11. The vent on the rear elevation shall be enlarged.

12. All windows shall be installed in accordance with the latest version of the HPS Window
Supplement.

13. Prior to the final inspection of any building permit, the owner or their agent shall submit
to the Historic Preservation Section an affidavit and any supplementary evidence that
verifies compliance with all conditions of the COA final order.

PROJECT DESCRIPTION

COA-24-30222 seeks to construct a one-story single-family home within the Springfield Historic
District. The subject property is currently a vacant lot that is approximately thirty-six (36) feet
wide and roughly hundred-and-five (105) feet long. The structures along this block are both one-
story and two-story homes. The abutting parcel located at 1721 lonia Street is the proposed site
for the construction of a two-story residential structure (COA-24-30325), while the parcel behind
is a warehouse. As designed, the proposed home consists of a Dutch gabled roof form with
shingles, one-over-one windows, horizontal lap siding, wood railing with two-by-two spindles,
concrete block with stucco finish for the foundation wall, and wrapped columns with brick bases
along the front porch.

COA-24-30222 Page 2 of 10
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STAFF SUMMARY AND ANALYSIS

Staff considered the applicable Design Guidelines for the Historic District and the Ordinance Code
criteria found in Sections 307.106(k), 307.106(l), 307.106(m), 307.106(n), and 307.106(o). The
following is Staff’s analysis:

e Development of a one-story single-family home on a vacant lot amidst other one-story
and two-story residential homes provides for compatible reuse of an infill lot in the
Springfield Historic District and contributes to the residential streetscape. The design of
the proposed structure ensures a compatible relationship with other properties in the
historic district as the proposed bungalow style is consistent with the architectural styles
of the neighborhood. As such, the proposed development is consistent with Sections
307.106(k)(1 and 2).

e The proposed work can be completed within a reasonable period of time, consistent with
Section 307.106(k)(4).

e The overall height of the proposed structure from the finished floor is roughly nineteen
feet five inches, which is compatible with the heights of the adjacent one-story structures
which are the dominant development typology along this block. The scale and massing of
the proposed structure are consistent with other one-story residences on the block. The
front and side setbacks as shown on the site plan dated December 2, 2021, are consistent
with traditional setbacks within the Springfield Historic District. Additionally, the massing
of the proposed structure is consistent with neighboring structures. For these reasons,
the development is consistent with Sections 307.106(m)(1, 3, and 6).

e The proposed elevations show one-over-one light pattern windows with a header height
characteristic of window design in the Springfield Historic District. The majority of the
windows are vertically oriented and of a traditional size. The front door is a half-light door
with two vertical panels, which can be found on other structures within the District.
Consistent with Section 307.106(m)(2), the proportions and relationships between the
windows and doors are compatible with the architectural style of structures in the
neighborhood.

e Consistent with Section 307.106(m)(4), the design of the Dutch gabled roof form is
compatible with the roof forms within the District, and similar roof forms are found along
the block as well.

e The proposed design of the new structure maintains the alignment of windows and sills,
uniformed openings, and horizontal rhythms along the streetscape. As such, the
proposed structure is compatible with the directional expression of surrounding
structures and consistent with Section 307.106(m)(7).

e Consistent with Section 307.106(m)(8), the proposed design of the structure contains
many architectural details that are in keeping with historic elements found throughout
the Springfield Historic District. Such details include:

o The Hardie-board lap siding, a contemporary material used to replicate the finish
and dimension of wood lap siding, which is common in Springfield;

o The CMU block foundation with stucco finish;

o The full-width front porch feature; and

COA-24-30222 Page 3 of 10
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o Vertically-oriented windows spaced evenly throughout the structure.

e The Design Guidelines for the District reference Standards Two and Nine of the Secretary of
the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation. Standard Two refers to the relationship of new
construction to adjacent buildings, landscape and streetscape features, and open spaces. The
relationship of the proposed building to the surrounding context is described above. Standard
Nine emphasizes that new construction shall not destroy historic materials and is
differentiated from the old while being compatible in massing, size, scale, and architectural
features to preserve the historical integrity of the property and its immediate surroundings.
No historic fabric will be impacted since the new construction is infill of a vacant residential
lot, and the proposed new construction is compatible with the surrounding structures. The
proposed residence is differentiated from historic structures by the finish and materials used
and is generally compatible with the massing and architectural features of adjacent
properties.

For these reasons, it is the position of the Planning and Development Department that the
proposed work under the stated conditions is consistent with:

e Section 307.106(k) General Standards: 1, 2, and 4
e Section 307.106(m) Guidelines on New Construction: 1-4, and 6 - 8
e Historic Preservation Guidelines for the Springfield Historic District, “New Construction”

CODE CRITERIA AND DESIGN GUIDELINES

General Criteria
e 307.106(k)(1) - The effect of the proposed work on the landmark, landmark site or
property within an historic district upon which such work is to be done;

e 307.106(k)(2) - The relationship between such work and other structures on the
landmark site or other property in the historic district;

e 307.106(k)(4) - Whether the plans may be carried out by the applicant within a
reasonable period of time.

New Construction
e 307.106(m)(1) - Height. The height of any proposed alteration or construction shall be
compatible with the style and character of the landmark and with surrounding
structures in an historic district.

e 307.106(m)(2) - Proportions of windows and doors. The proportions and relationships
between doors and windows shall be compatible with the architectural style and
character of the landmark and with surrounding structures in an historic district.

e 307.106(m)(3) - Relationship of building masses, setbacks and spaces. The relationship
of a structure within an historic district to the open space between it and adjoining
structures shall be compatible.

COA-24-30222 Page 4 of 10
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e 307.106(m)(4) - Roof shape. The design of the roof shall be compatible with the
architectural style and character of the landmark and surrounding structures in an
historic district.

e 307.106(m)(6) - Scale. The scale of the structure after alteration, construction, or partial
demolition shall be compatible with its architectural style and character and with
surrounding structures in an historic district.

e 307.106(m)(7) - Directional expression. Facades in historic districts shall blend with
other structures with regard to directional expression. Structures in an historic district
shall be compatible with the dominant horizontal or vertical expression of surrounding
structures. The directional expression of a landmark after alteration, construction, or
partial demolition shall be compatible with its original architectural style and character.

e 307.106(m)(8) - Architectural details. Architectural details including materials and
textures shall be treated so as to make a landmark compatible with its original
architectural style and character and to preserve and enhance the architectural style or
character of a landmark or historic district. The Commission will give recommendations
as to appropriate colors for any landmark or historic district.

Design Guidelines, “New Construction”
e Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation (2):
The historic character of a property shall be retained and preserved. The removal of
historic materials or alteration of features and spaces that characterize a property shall
be avoided.

e Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation (9):
New additions, exterior alterations, or related new construction shall not destroy historic
materials that characterize the property. The new work shall be differentiated from the
old and shall be compatible with the massing, size, scale, and architectural features to
protect the historic integrity of the property and its environment.

COA-24-30222 Page 5 0f 10
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POSTED SIGN PHOTOGRAPH
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3/19/24, 2:09 PM

Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness

— Application Info

Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness | Print

Date Started 01/24/2024 Date Submitted 01/24/2024

Tracking # 30222 Application Status FOUND SUFFICIENT

— Planning and Development Department Info
COA # COA-24-30222
Admin Review

Admin Recommendation FORWARD
Admin Date Of Action 3/1/2024
Forwarded to JHPC

JHPC Meeting Date 3/27/2024
Staff Recommendation N/A

JHPC Recommendation N/A

JHPC Date Of Action N/A
Admin Details

N/A

JHPC Details

N/A

— General Information On Applicant

Last Name First Name Middle Name
CRUMP TYLER

Company Name
ROUSE HOMES INC

Mailing Address
11052 CLARION COURT

v State Zip Code 32219
JACKSONVILLE FL ip Code
Phone Fax Email

321 794 2963 TC@THINKROUSE.COM

— General Information On Owner(s)
Agent represents Owner Contractor Architect Consultant Other

Last Name First Name Middle Name
CRUMP TYLER

Company/Trust Name
TC COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES LLC

Mailing Address
8284 BATEAU RD

City State Zip Code
JACKSONVILLE FL 32216
Phone Fax Email

3217942963 TC@THINKROUSE.COM

— Description Of Property

Property Appraiser's RE #(s) (10 digit number with a space ###### ####)
Map RE#
072214 0020

https://maps.coj.net/Luzap/AppCOAPrint.aspx
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3/19/24, 2:09 PM Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness | Print

— Location Of Property

General Location
Springfield Historic District

House # Street Name, Type and Direction Zip Code
1715 IONIA ST 32206

— Type Of Improvement

Addition Driveway New Construction Accessory Structures
Alteration Relocation Window Replacement Other
Fencing Demolition Reroof/Minor Repairs

Describe proposed work below. Note affected features and changes in design or materials. Be
as specific, brief, and legible as possible.
(Example: reroof; replacing gray 3-tab shingles with black architectural shingles).

Proposed Work
BUILD NEW SFR.

— Addition Information

Is this a violation? Check the box if it is.

If you have been working with a planner choose one from the list

— New Construction - Required Attachments For Complete Application

Elevations And Site Plan - Proposed front, side, and rear elevations and site plan.
(To scale bar scaled dimensional drawings needed. Directional arrows needed.)

Materials - Materials identified and product info.

Photos Of Homes - Photos of homes within the block, labeled with address to build
context.

Description Of Any Demo

Adjacent Structures Setbacks

— Demolition - Required Attachments For Complete Application

Written Statement - Applicant's written statement of reasoning.
Letter From Engineer - Letter from licensed registered engineer/contractor.

Statement Of Economic Viability - Statement of economic viability of rehabilitation
to code.

Photos Of Structure - Photos of structure interior and exterior.

— Additional Documents Provided

https://maps.coj.net/Luzap/AppCOAPrint.aspx
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3/19/24, 2:09 PM Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness | Print

Description
N/A

— Application Certification

For applications that can be approved administratively, there is no application fee.

For all applications that must go before the Historic Preservation Commission, a fee will be
applied based on the type of work performed.

Application completeness review: All applications for Certificate of Appropriateness
(“Application”) will be reviewed for completeness by Planning and Development Department
Staff. Any Application determined to be incomplete, will be returned to the applicant with
comments detailing the deficiencies. No further action on the Application will take place until
the application deficiencies are addressed. Once the Application is determined to be
complete, Planning and Development Department Staff will prepare an invoice for the cost
of the Application.

Payment deadline: The Invoice must be paid by the payment deadline in order to have the
Application heard on the next scheduled Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission
(JHPC) regular meeting. The payment deadline is outlined on the City of Jacksonville’s
Planning and Development Department Website. Only Complete Applications will be
invoiced. It is for the benefit of the applicant to supply staff with a complete Application in
advance of the payment deadline. Due to the complexity and volume of Applications
received by the Planning and Development Department, there is no guarantee that COA
Applications submitted on the day of the payment deadline will be heard at the next regular
meeting of the JHPC.

I, hereby, certify that I am the owner or the authorized agent of the owner(s) of the
property described herein, that all answers to the questions in this application and all
information contained in the material attached to and made a part of this application, are
accurate and true to the best of my knowledge and belief. I also attest by my signature that
all required information for this application is completed and duly attached in the prescribed
order. Furthermore, if the package is found to be lacking the above requirements, I
understand that the application will be returned for correct information.

I UNDERSTAND THE ABOVE DISCLAIMER REGARDING APPLICATION REVIEW. AGREED
TO AND SUBMITTED.

186
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Gity of Jacksonville, Florida

Planning and Development Department

Community Planning Division

214 North Hogan Street, Suite 300
, Jacksonville, FL 32202
o (904) 255-7800

ONE CITY. ONE JACKSONVILLE. www.coj.net

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SIGN POSTING AFFIDAVIT FOR APPLICATION FORWARDED TO THE
JACKSONVILLE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

Date: . C :

" 3/ |2y 30222

Address: Owner: _
/7715 Tonia S+ 7L Commenrciqt freoRPerpes LLC

JAthmlvint , 7 72206

As required by Sec. 307.106.(f) of the City of Jacksonville Ordinance Code: The applicant for a certificate of
appropriateness shall post signs at intervals of not more than 200 feet along all street sides of land upon which the
request for a certificate of appropriateness is made. Signage should be posted at least 14 days prior to the scheduled
public hearing. Where the land does not have frontage on a public street, the signs shall be erected on the nearest street
right-of-way with an attached notation indicating generally the direction and distance to the land upon which the
application for a certificate of appropriateness has been filed, or at such other locations and at such intervals, as
determined by the Planning and Development Department, as will ensure that the signs will be seen by as many persons
as possible. The signs shall be maintained by the applicant until a final determination has been made by the Commission
on the application for a certificate of appropriateness. If the signs are not posted within the time requirements, the
public hearing notice will be deemed inadequate and no action shall be taken until proper posting is accomplished. The
signs shall be removed by the applicant within ten days after final action.

| hereby attest that the attached pictures show the NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SIGNS

provided to me for application 5 021 Z- were posted on the property/site located at:

J7CL1Y- 3020

Real Estate Number(s)

[7!5 Tonia S+
Street Address
sy , FL 32200

City, State Zip Code

Printed Name 7/)/66/@) é‘//’")&
Y

/2
7

e

Signature

= .
Dated this //'( ay of >4 CH ,2072Y.
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3/19/24, 2:09 PM Property Appraiser - Property Details

¥ Primary Site Address
TC COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES LLC
8284 BATEAU RD 1715 IONIA ST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32216 Jacksonville FL 32206-

1715 IONIA ST
Property Detail

RE # 072214-0020

Tax District usD1

Property Use 9999 To Be Appraised

# of Buildings 0

Legal Desc. Land 8 Logal secton belon
Subdivision 01188 SRINGFELD S/D BLK 3,5,9,
Total Area 3868

Characteristics Historic Designation

The sale of this property may result in higher property taxes. For more information go to Save
Our Homes and our Property Tax Estimator . 'In Progress' property values, exemptions and
other supporting information on this page are part of the working tax roll and are subject to
change. Certified values listed in the Value Summary are those certified in October, but may
include any official changes made after certification Learn how the Property Appraiser’s Office
values property.

Taxable Values and Exemptions — In Progress

Official Record Book/Page
20413-01667

Value Summary

Tile #

6412

Value Description
Value Method

Total Building Value
Extra Feature Value
Land Value (Market)
Land Value (Agric.)

Just (Market) Value
Assessed Value

Cap Diff/Portability Amt
Exemptions

Taxable Value

2023 Certified

CAMA
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00 / $0.00
$0.00
$0.00

2024 In Progress
CAMA

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00 / $0.00
See below
See below

If there are no exemptions applicable to a taxing authority, the Taxable Value is the same as the Assessed Value listed above in the Value Summary box.

County/Municipal Taxable Value

No applicable exemptions No applicable exemptions

Sales History

SJRWMD/FIND Taxable Value

School Taxable Value
No applicable exemptions

Book/Page Sale Date Sale Price Deed Instrument Type Code
20413-01667 8/25/2022 $150,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed

Extra Features |
No data found for this section

Land & Legal
Land
No data found for this section

Buildings
No data found for this section

2023 Notice of Proposed Property Taxes Notice (TRIM Notice)

Property Record Card (PRC)

Qualified/Unqualified

Unqualified

Vacant/Improved

Improved

Legal

LN | Legal Description
1 | 2-437-2S-26E .09

SPRINGFIELD

2
3 | N11.25FT LOT 2, S 24.75FT LOT 3
4

BLK 73

The PRC accessed below reflects property details and values at the time of Tax Roll Certification in October of the year listed.

No information available

* To obtain a historic Property Record Card (PRC) from the Property Appraiser's Office, submit your request here: i

More Information

ontact Us | Parcel Tax Record | GIS Map | Map this property on Google Maps | City Fees Record

https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Basic/Detail.aspx?RE=0722140020
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https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Tile%20Map%20Index.pdf
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Millage-Rates.aspx
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Codes.aspx?Code=PU
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Codes.aspx?Code=SD
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Historic-Designation-Definitions.aspx
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Save-Our-Homes-Amendment-10.aspx
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Save-Our-Homes-Amendment-10.aspx
http://taxcalc.coj.net/
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/How%20We%20Value%20Property%20-%20Final.pdf
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/How%20We%20Value%20Property%20-%20Final.pdf
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/How%20We%20Value%20Property%20-%20Final.pdf
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/How%20We%20Value%20Property%20-%20Final.pdf
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Greenbelt-Classification.aspx
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Exemptions.aspx
http://www.coj.net/departments/property-appraiser/contact-us.aspx
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Leaving.aspx?Destination=PTR&RE=0722140020
https://maps.coj.net/duvalproperty/default.aspx?img=img?RE=072214-0020
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=1715+IONIA+ST,+Jacksonville+FL+32206-
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Leaving.aspx?Destination=RENumber&RE=0722140020
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Codes.aspx?Code=IT
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/FLGuidelinesforSalesQualification.pdf
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=20413&Page=1667&BookType=OR
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Truth-in-Millage-(Trim).aspx

CODE SUMMARY :

FLORIDA BUILDING CODE (2020)

FLORIDA RESIDENTIAL CODE (2020)
FLORIDA PLUMBING CODE (2020)

FLORIDA MECHANICAL CODE (2020)
NATIONAL ELECTRIC CODE (R017) NFPA 70

SQUARK FOOTAGE INFORMATION

CONDITIONED SPACE 1523 S.F.
UNCONDITIONED SPACE 0 S.F.
UNENCLOSED SPACE 448 S.F.
VOLUME HEATING AND COOLING

VOLUME (FT3) 13,707

STRUCTURE HEIGHT AND # OF STORIES

MAXIMUM HEIGHT OF THE STRUCTURE: 17" —5"

NUMBER OF STORIES: 1

I'YPE OF CONSTRUCTION

GROUP R REIDENTIAL
TYPE V
UNPROTECTED

UNSPRINKLED

MATERIAL INFORMATION

ROOFING (MATERIAL SHALL MEET THE THE REQUIREMENTS OF CHAPTER 15,
OF THE 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE AND THE 2020
FLORIDA RESIDENTIAL CODE CHAPTER 9

WIND ZONE INFORMATION
(UNLESS SPECIFIED BY THE ENGINEER OF RECORD)

NOTE: THIS STRUCTURE HAS BEEN DESIGNED IN ACCORDANCE WITH,
AND MEETS THE REQUIREMENTS OF SECTION 1600 OF THE
2020 EDITION OF THE FLORIDA BUILDING CODE.

THIS BUILDING IS NOT LOCATED IN THE WIND BORNE DEBRIS REGION

* BASIC WIND SPEED (M.P.H. — 3—SECOND GUST) : 130 M.P.H.
* BUILDING CATEGORY: II

* INTERNAL PRESSURE COEFFICIENT: +.18

* ROOF PRESSURE PSF: 20 PSF

* FLOOR PRESSURE PSF: 40 PSF

* CATEGORY EXPOSURE C

DRAWN BY MLS dJaT oM ndl)eE FLANS
FOR:

APE NONVES
15 10N 5T
ACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA

JUVAL COUNTY RESIDENTIAL COV

PLAN INDEX

DWG. NO. TITLE

A10 FLOOR PLAN

A2 FOUNDATION PLAN

A3 EXTERIOR ELEVATIONS

A4 ROOF & ELECTRICAL PLANS

AS WALL SECTIONS

A6 FRAMING DETAILS

A7.1 FLASHING DETAILS

A7.2 FLASHING DETAILS

A7.3 FLASHING DETAILS

COMPONENT & CLADDING (PSF)
SIZE END ZONE (5) INTERIOR ZONE (4)
(S.F.) POS. + | NEG. POS. + | NEG. —
0-20 30.4 40.7 30.4 33
20-50 29 38 29 31.6
50-100 | 27.2 34.3 27.2 29.8
>100 25.9 31.6 25.9 28.4

;!

SHE T

FLORIDA CODES AND LOADS

REVISED:

REVISED:

REVISED:

REVISED:

PERMIT ISSUE:

JURISDICTION: DUVAL COUNTY BUILDING DEPARTMENT

PROJECT NAME: ROUSE HOMES

PROJECT ADDRESS: 1715 IONIA ST., JACKSONVILE, FLORIDA

ENGINEER: MARK KEELS

TYPE OF CONSTRUCTION: ~ WOOD

BUILDING DESIGN: UNENCLOSED BUILDING

BUILDING CODE: 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE BUILDING 7TH EDITION
RESIDENTIAL CODE: 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE RESIDENTIAL 7TH EDITION

RESIDENTIAL HIGH WIND CODE: STD. FOR RESIDENTIAL CONSTRUCTION IN HIGH WIND REGIONS ICC-600-2014

PLUMBING CODE: 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE PLUMBING 7TH EDITION
MECHANICAL CODE: 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE MECHANICAL 7TH EDITION

FUEL/GAS CODE: 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE FUEL/GAS 7TH EDITION

ENERGY CONSERVATION CODE: 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE ENERGY CONSERVATION 7TH EDITION
ACCESSIBILITY CODE: 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE ACCESSIBILITY 7TH EDITION

EXISTING BUILDING CODE: 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE EXISTING BUILDING CODE 7TH EDITION
ELECTRICAL CODE: 2017 NATIONAL ELECTRICAL CODE

ASCE CODE: ASCE 7.10
CLASSIFICATION OF WORK (EXISTING):
ALLOWABLE NO. OF FLOORS: ONE (1)
WIND VELOCITY: VULT=130...VASD=108..MPH (MPH) (3 SECOND GUST)

FLOOR LL: 40 (P.S.F) FLOOR DL: 10 (P.S.F.)

ROOF LL 20 (P.SF.) ROOF DL: 6+4 B.C. +T.C. (P.SF.)
OCCUPANCY TYPE: U

EXPOSURE: C

INTERNAL PRESSURE COEFFICIENT: +/— 0.18
MEAN BUILDING HEIGHT: 17'-5"

OVERHANG: 1'—4"

IMPACT RESISTANT ASSEMBLY: NO

IMPORTANCE FACTOR: 1.0

ROOF PITCH: 6/12
SHUTTERS: NO
DEIGN WIND SPEED: CATEGORY Il

ENGINEERS NOTES

* 2020 FLORIDA BUILDING CODE RESIDENTIAL 7TH EDITION, 1.C.C-600-2014 & A.S.C.E./S.E.l. 7-10

* THE ENGINEER HAS SELECTED TRUSS FASTENERS AND OTHER CONNECTIONS BASED UPON THE TRUSS
COMPANY'S CALCULATED UPLIFTS AND REACTIONS

* THE ASSUMED SOIL BEARING CAPACITY = 2.0 K.S.F.

* LIVE LOADS (TABLE R301.3):

ROOF & UNINHABITABLE ATTICS (LIMITED STORAGE ) = 20 P.SIF.
SLEEPING ROOMS & ATTICS WITH FIXED STAIRS = 30 P.SF.
STAIRS, BALCONIES, DECKS & AND ALL OTHER ROOMS = 40 P.SF.

GUARDRAILS & HANDRAILS (SINGLE CONCENTRATED LOAD) 200 LBS

* DEAD LOADS:
ROOF = 10 P.S.F., ALL OTHER DEAD LOADS — ACTUAL WEIGHT OF MATERIALS

* RISK CATEGORY Il (2020 F.B.C. BUILDING CODE 7TH EDITION, TABLE 1604.5)

* BUILDING CATEGORY = "ENCLOSED”

* SURFACE ROUGHNESS CATEGORY = "C” (2020 F.B.C. RESIDENTIAL 7TH EDITION, SECTION R301.2.1.4.2)
* EXPOSURE CATEGORY = "C" (2020 F.B.C. RESIDENTIAL 7TH EDITION, SECTION R301.2.1.4.3)

* WIND SPEED-UP EFFECT = "N/A” (2020 F.B.C. RESIDENTIAL 7TH EDITION, SECTION R301.2.1.5.1(1))

* ALL OPENINGS IN EXTERIOR WALLS SHALL COMPLY WITH DESIGN PRESSURES DESCRIBED IN 2020 F.B.C.
RESIDENTIAL 7TH EDITION

* ENGINEER'S REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF TRUSS INFORMATION AND LINTEL INFORMATION IS BASED UPON
THE INFORMATION CONTAINED HEREIN, SHOULD THE OWNER OR CONTRACTOR CHANGE TRUSS COMPANIES
OR LINTEL COMPANIES, FURTHER REVIEW BY THE BUILDING ENGINEER IS REQUIRED.

DIMENSIONS, SIZES, & DETAILS PRIOR TO CONSTR.
THE DESIGNER DOES NOT ASSUME LIABILITY FOR ANY
ERRORS OR OMISSIONS, ALL GOVERNING CODES &
PURPOSES ONLY, AND ANY USE FOR REPRODUCTION
WITHOUT THE EXPRESSED WRITTEN PERMISSION OF

REGULATIONS SHALL SUPERCEDE THESE DRAWINGS.
THIS COMPANY IS PROHIBITED. ALL RIGHTS OF

THE BUILDER/ CONTRACTOR MUST VERIFY ALL
THIS DRAWING IS AN INSTRUMENT OF SERVICE AND
THE PROPERTY OF MLS CUSTOM HOUSE PLANS LLC.
IT IS FURNISHED FOR CONTRACT DOCUMENT

DESIGN AND INVENTION ARE EXPRESSLY RESERVED.
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COA-24-30325
1721 lonia
Street



March 27, 2024

Report of the Jacksonville Planning and Development Department
Certificate of Appropriateness Application COA-24-30325

Address: 1721 lonia Street, RE# 072214-0030
Location: East side of lonia Street, between 8" Street East and 7t" Street East
Owner: Tyler Crump

TC Commercial Properties LLC
8284 Bateau Road
Jacksonville, Florida 32216

Applicant: Same as Owner

Year Built: N/A

Designation: Springfield

Request: New Construction (Two-Story Single-Family Residence)

Summary Scope of Work:

1. New Construction (Two-Story Single-Family Residence)

Recommendation:  Approve with Conditions

Conditions:
New Construction (Two-Story Single-Family Residence)

1.

N

Materials and design shall be substantially consistent with the elevation drawings dated
September 12, 2023, or as otherwise approved by the Historic Preservation Section.
Location and orientation shall be as substantially shown on the site plan dated September
22, 2023.

A window opening (either full-size matching the other windows on the structure or
horizontally oriented) shall be added to the right elevation towards the rear.

The foundation of the proposed structure shall be two feet and four inches with a stucco
finish.

Prior to permitting, the applicant shall demonstrate that the front setback will be within
25 percent of the average required front yard of adjacent contributing structures.

Brick column posts shall be added to the front porch on the first floor.

Columns shall have caps and bases.

8. The fascia boards and soffits shall be composed of wood or a cementitious material (no
vinyl or PVC).
COA-24-30325 Page 1 of 10
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10.
11.
12.
13.
14.
15.
16.
17.
18.

19.

The siding shall be installed with the smooth side facing outward.

A porch railing system shall be installed on the first-floor front porch to match the second-
floor railing of the structure.

The porch railing system shall be made of wood or wood composite, and the spindles shall
be set in between an upper and lower railing with no exposed ends.

The front entry walkway shall be limited to the width of the front porch steps and shall be
composed of brick-like pavers, poured concrete, or hexagonal brick pavers.

If desired, pavers shall have a rectangular shape, not to exceed 6” x 10” with a modular
relationship of 1:2 or 3:5, and the color shall be brick-like or granite (no white blends).
The front door of the structure shall be a half-light door, with or without a transom.

The front door shall have clear glass without any decorative etching or frosted glass.

The door on the second-floor front porch shall be a half-light door.

All gable ends shall have shake shingles and not horizontal siding.

All windows shall be installed in accordance with the latest version of the HPS Window
Supplement.

Prior to the final inspection of any building permit, the owner or their agent shall submit
to the Historic Preservation Section an affidavit and any supplementary evidence that
verifies compliance with all conditions of the COA final order.
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PROJECT DESCRIPTION

COA-24-30325 seeks to construct a two-story single-family home within the Springfield Historic
District. The subject site is approximately thirty-eight (38) feet wide and roughly hundred-and-
five (105) feet long. The structures along this block are both one-story and two-story homes. The
parcels abutting this site are both proposed for the construction of one-story single-family homes
(COA-24-30332 and COA-24-30222) while the parcel behind the site is a warehouse. As designed,
the proposed home consists of architectural shingles for the roof, a gabled roof with a nested
gable, one-over-one windows, horizontal lap siding, wood railing with two-by-two spindles, a
two-story covered front porch, concrete block with stucco finish for the foundation wall, and
wrapped columns along the front porch.

STAFF SUMMARY AND ANALYSIS

Staff considered the applicable Design Guidelines for the Historic District and the Ordinance Code
criteria found in Sections 307.106(k), 307.106(l), 307.106(m), 307.106(n), and 307.106(o). The
following is Staff’s analysis:

e Development of a two-story single-family home on a vacant lot amidst other one-story
and two-story residential homes provides for compatible reuse of an infill lot in the
Springfield Historic District and contributes to the residential streetscape. The design of
the proposed structure ensures a compatible relationship with other properties in the
historic district as the proposed frame vernacular style is consistent with the architectural
styles of the neighborhood. As such, the proposed development is consistent with
Sections 307.106(k)(1 and 2).

e The proposed work can be completed within a reasonable period of time, consistent with
Section 307.106(k)(4).

e The overall height of the proposed structure from the finished floor is roughly twenty-
seven feet eight inches, which is compatible with the heights of the two-story structures
along this block. The scale and massing of the proposed structure are consistent with
other two-story residences on the block. The front and side setbacks as shown on the site
plan dated September 22, 2023, are consistent with traditional setbacks within the
Springfield Historic District. Additionally, the massing of the proposed structure is
consistent with neighboring structures. For these reasons, the development is consistent
with Sections 307.106(m)(1, 3, and 6).

e The proposed elevations show one-over-one light pattern windows with a header height
characteristic of window design in the Springfield Historic District. The majority of the
windows are vertically oriented and of a traditional size. As conditioned, the front door
will be a half-light door with or without a transom, which can be found on other structures
within the District. Consistent with Section 307.106(m)(2), the proportions and
relationships between the windows and doors are compatible with the architectural style
of structures in the neighborhood.

e Consistent with Section 307.106(m)(4), the design of the gabled roof with a nested gable
is compatible with the roof forms within the District, and similar roof forms are found
along the block as well.

COA-24-30325 Page 3 of 10
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The proposed design of the new structure maintains the alignment of windows and sills,
uniformed openings, and horizontal rhythms along the streetscape. As such, the
proposed structure is compatible with the directional expression of surrounding
structures and consistent with Section 307.106(m)(7).
Consistent with Section 307.106(m)(8), the proposed design of the structure contains
many architectural details that are in keeping with historic elements found throughout
the Springfield Historic District. Such details include:

o The Hardie-board lap siding, a contemporary material used to replicate the finish

and dimension of wood lap siding, which is common in Springfield;

o The CMU block foundation with stucco finish;

o The two-story covered front porch feature; and

o Vertically-oriented windows spaced evenly throughout the structure.
The Design Guidelines for the District reference Standards Two and Nine of the Secretary of
the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation. Standard Two refers to the relationship of new
construction to adjacent buildings, landscape and streetscape features, and open spaces. The
relationship of the proposed building to the surrounding context is described above. Standard
Nine emphasizes that new construction shall not destroy historic materials and is
differentiated from the old while being compatible in massing, size, scale, and architectural
features to preserve the historical integrity of the property and its immediate surroundings.
No historic fabric will be impacted since the new construction is infill of a vacant residential
lot, and the proposed new construction is compatible with the surrounding structures. The
proposed residence is differentiated from historic structures by the finish and materials used
and is generally compatible with the massing and architectural features of adjacent
properties.

For these reasons, it is the position of the Planning and Development Department that the
proposed work under the stated conditions is consistent with:

Section 307.106(k) General Standards: 1, 2, and 4
Section 307.106(m) Guidelines on New Construction: 1-4, and 6 - 8
Historic Preservation Guidelines for the Springfield Historic District, “New Construction”

CODE CRITERIA AND DESIGN GUIDELINES

General Criteria

307.106(k)(1) - The effect of the proposed work on the landmark, landmark site or
property within an historic district upon which such work is to be done;

307.106(k)(2) - The relationship between such work and other structures on the
landmark site or other property in the historic district;

307.106(k)(4) - Whether the plans may be carried out by the applicant within a
reasonable period of time.

COA-24-30325 Page 4 of 10
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New Construction

307.106(m)(1) - Height. The height of any proposed alteration or construction shall be
compatible with the style and character of the landmark and with surrounding
structures in an historic district.

307.106(m)(2) - Proportions of windows and doors. The proportions and relationships
between doors and windows shall be compatible with the architectural style and
character of the landmark and with surrounding structures in an historic district.

307.106(m)(3) - Relationship of building masses, setbacks and spaces. The relationship
of a structure within an historic district to the open space between it and adjoining
structures shall be compatible.

307.106(m)(4) - Roof shape. The design of the roof shall be compatible with the
architectural style and character of the landmark and surrounding structures in an
historic district.

307.106(m)(6) - Scale. The scale of the structure after alteration, construction, or partial
demolition shall be compatible with its architectural style and character and with
surrounding structures in an historic district.

307.106(m)(7) - Directional expression. Facades in historic districts shall blend with
other structures with regard to directional expression. Structures in an historic district
shall be compatible with the dominant horizontal or vertical expression of surrounding
structures. The directional expression of a landmark after alteration, construction, or
partial demolition shall be compatible with its original architectural style and character.

307.106(m)(8) - Architectural details. Architectural details including materials and
textures shall be treated so as to make a landmark compatible with its original
architectural style and character and to preserve and enhance the architectural style or
character of a landmark or historic district. The Commission will give recommendations
as to appropriate colors for any landmark or historic district.

Design Guidelines, “New Construction”

Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation (2):

The historic character of a property shall be retained and preserved. The removal of
historic materials or alteration of features and spaces that characterize a property shall
be avoided.

Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation (9):

New additions, exterior alterations, or related new construction shall not destroy historic
materials that characterize the property. The new work shall be differentiated from the
old and shall be compatible with the massing, size, scale, and architectural features to
protect the historic integrity of the property and its environment.

COA-24-30325 Page 5 0f 10
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POSTED SIGN PHOTOGRAPH
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ELEVATION DRAWINGS DATED SEPTEMBER 12, 2023
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COA-24-30325

SITE PLAN DATED SEPTEMBER 22, 2023
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Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness

— Application Info

Tracking # 30325 Application Status FOUND SUFFICIENT
Date Started 02/14/2024 Date Submitted 02/14/2024

— Planning and Development Department Info
COA # COA-24-30325
Admin Review

Admin Recommendation FORWARD
Admin Date Of Action 3/1/2024
Forwarded to JHPC

JHPC Meeting Date 3/27/2024
Staff Recommendation N/A

JHPC Recommendation N/A

JHPC Date Of Action N/A
Admin Details

N/A

JHPC Details

N/A

— General Information On Applicant

Last Name First Name Middle Name
CRUMP TYLER

Company Name
ROUSE HOMES INC

Mailing Address
11052 CLARION COURT

v State Zip Code 32219
JACKSONVILLE FL ip Code
Phone Fax Email

321 794 mai

TC@THINKROUSE.COM
2963

— General Information On Owner(s)
Agent represents Owner Contractor Architect Consultant Other

Last Name First Name Middle Name
CRUMP TYLER

Company/Trust Name
TC COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES LLC

Mailing Address
8284 BATEAU RD

City State Zip Code
JACKSONVILLE FL 32216
Phone Fax Email

3217942963 TC@THINKROUSE.COM

— Description Of Property

Property Appraiser's RE #(s) (10 digit number with a space ###### ####)
Map RE#

212
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072214 0030

— Location Of Property

General Location
Springfield Historic District

House # Street Name, Type and Direction Zip Code
1721 IONIA ST 32206

— Type Of Improvement

Addition Driveway New Construction Accessory Structures
Alteration Relocation Window Replacement Other
Fencing Demolition Reroof/Minor Repairs

Describe proposed work below. Note affected features and changes in design or
materials. Be as specific, brief, and legible as possible.
(Example: reroof; replacing gray 3-tab shingles with black architectural shingles).

Proposed Work
NEW SFR

— Addition Information

Is this a violation? Check the box if it is.

If you have been working with a planner choose one from the list

— New Construction - Required Attachments For Complete Application

Elevations And Site Plan - Proposed front, side, and rear elevations and site plan.
(To scale bar scaled dimensional drawings needed. Directional arrows needed.)

Materials - Materials identified and product info.

Photos Of Homes - Photos of homes within the block, labeled with address to build
context.

Description Of Any Demo

Adjacent Structures Setbacks

— Additional Documents Provided

— Application Certification

For applications that can be approved administratively, there is no application fee.

For all applications that must go before the Historic Preservation Commission, a fee will be
applied based on the type of work performed.

Application completeness review: All applications for Certificate of Appropriateness
(“Application”) will be reviewed for completeness by Planning and Development Department
Staff. Any Application determined to be incomplete, will be returned to the applicant with
comments detailing the deficiencies. No further action on the Application will take place until

213
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the application deficiencies are addressed. Once the Application is determined to be
complete, Planning and Development Department Staff will prepare an invoice for the cost
of the Application.

Payment deadline: The Invoice must be paid by the payment deadline in order to have the
Application heard on the next scheduled Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission
(JHPC) regular meeting. The payment deadline is outlined on the City of Jacksonville’s
Planning and Development Department Website. Only Complete Applications will be
invoiced. It is for the benefit of the applicant to supply staff with a complete Application in
advance of the payment deadline. Due to the complexity and volume of Applications
received by the Planning and Development Department, there is no guarantee that COA
Applications submitted on the day of the payment deadline will be heard at the next regular
meeting of the JHPC.

I, hereby, certify that I am the owner or the authorized agent of the owner(s) of the
property described herein, that all answers to the questions in this application and all
information contained in the material attached to and made a part of this application, are
accurate and true to the best of my knowledge and belief. I also attest by my signature that
all required information for this application is completed and duly attached in the prescribed
order. Furthermore, if the package is found to be lacking the above requirements, I
understand that the application will be returned for correct information.

I UNDERSTAND THE ABOVE DISCLAIMER REGARDING APPLICATION REVIEW. AGREED
TO AND SUBMITTED.
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Gity of Jacksonville, Florida

Planning and Development Department

Community Planning Division

214 North Hogan Street, Suite 300
Jacksonville, FL 32202

s (904) 255-7800

ONE CITY. ONE JACKSONVILLE. WwWw.Coj.net

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SIGN POSTING AFFIDAVIT FOR APPLICATION FORWARDED TO THE
JACKSONVILLE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

Address: OWneF:
/721 ﬁ,\/%‘ S+ TE ConmIREeIAL fRIPEIZTIES (L

. /Mﬁfw VILE, FL 372206

As required by Sec. 307.106.(f) of the City of Jacksonville Ordinance Code: The applicant for a certificate of
appropriateness shall post signs at intervals of not more than 200 feet along all street sides of land upon which the
request for a certificate of appropriateness is made. Signage should be posted at least 14 days prior to the scheduled
public hearing. Where the land does not have frontage on a public street, the signs shall be erected on the nearest street
right-of-way with an attached notation indicating generally the direction and distance to the land upon which the
application for a certificate of appropriateness has been filed, or at such other locations and at such intervals, as
determined by the Planning and Development Department, as will ensure that the signs will be seen by as many persons
as possible. The signs shall be maintained by the applicant until a final determination has been made by the Commission
on the application for a certificate of appropriateness. If the signs are not posted within the time requirements, the
public hearing notice will be deemed inadequate and no action shall be taken until proper posting is accomplished. The
signs shall be removed by the applicant within ten days after final action.

| hereby attest that the attached pictures show the NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SIGNS

provided to me for application 502 Lg were posted on the property/site located at:

0722 /4{-¢03e

Real Estate Number(s)

/72 Zovia S7
Street Address
JAckson viees), FL 32206

City, State Zip Code

Printed Name ﬁ’m zgg‘”’”o
Signature %\

4
Dated this //%%/‘/ ,20 ZL/
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3/19/24, 2:41 PM Property Appraiser - Property Details

¥ Primary Site Address
TC COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES LLC
8284 BATEAU RD 1721 IONIA ST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32216 Jacksonville FL 32206-

1721 IONIA ST
Property Detail

RE # 072214-0030

Tax District usD1

Property Use 9999 To Be Appraised

# of Buildings 0

Legal Desc. Land 8 Logal secton belon
Subdivision 01188 SRINGFELD S/D BLK 3,5,9,
Total Area 4077

Characteristics Historic Designation

The sale of this property may result in higher property taxes. For more information go to Save
Our Homes and our Property Tax Estimator . 'In Progress' property values, exemptions and
other supporting information on this page are part of the working tax roll and are subject to
change. Certified values listed in the Value Summary are those certified in October, but may
include any official changes made after certification Learn how the Property Appraiser’s Office
values property.

Taxable Values and Exemptions — In Progress

Official Record Book/Page
20413-01667

Value Summary

Tile #

6412

Value Description
Value Method

Total Building Value
Extra Feature Value
Land Value (Market)
Land Value (Agric.)

Just (Market) Value
Assessed Value

Cap Diff/Portability Amt
Exemptions

Taxable Value

2023 Certified

CAMA
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00 / $0.00
$0.00
$0.00

2024 In Progress
CAMA

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00

$0.00 / $0.00
See below
See below

If there are no exemptions applicable to a taxing authority, the Taxable Value is the same as the Assessed Value listed above in the Value Summary box.

County/Municipal Taxable Value

No applicable exemptions No applicable exemptions

Sales History

SJRWMD/FIND Taxable Value

School Taxable Value
No applicable exemptions

Book/Page Sale Date Sale Price Deed Instrument Type Code
20413-01667 8/25/2022 $150,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed

Extra Features |
No data found for this section

Land & Legal
Land
No data found for this section

Buildings
No data found for this section

2023 Notice of Proposed Property Taxes Notice (TRIM Notice)

Property Record Card (PRC)

Qualified/Unqualified

Unqualified

Vacant/Improved

Improved

Legal

LN | Legal Description

AW N =

BLK 73

The PRC accessed below reflects property details and values at the time of Tax Roll Certification in October of the year listed.

No information available

* To obtain a historic Property Record Card (PRC) from the Property Appraiser's Office, submit your request here: i

More Information

ontact Us | Parcel Tax Record | GIS Map | Map this property on Google Maps | City Fees Record

https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Basic/Detail.aspx?RE=0722140030

2-4 37-2S-26E .09
SPRINGFIELD
N 27.5FT LOT 3, S 10.5FT LOT 4
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https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Tile%20Map%20Index.pdf
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Millage-Rates.aspx
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Codes.aspx?Code=PU
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Codes.aspx?Code=SD
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Historic-Designation-Definitions.aspx
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Save-Our-Homes-Amendment-10.aspx
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Save-Our-Homes-Amendment-10.aspx
http://taxcalc.coj.net/
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/How%20We%20Value%20Property%20-%20Final.pdf
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/How%20We%20Value%20Property%20-%20Final.pdf
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/How%20We%20Value%20Property%20-%20Final.pdf
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/How%20We%20Value%20Property%20-%20Final.pdf
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Greenbelt-Classification.aspx
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Exemptions.aspx
http://www.coj.net/departments/property-appraiser/contact-us.aspx
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Leaving.aspx?Destination=PTR&RE=0722140030
https://maps.coj.net/duvalproperty/default.aspx?img=img?RE=072214-0030
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=1721+IONIA+ST,+Jacksonville+FL+32206-
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Leaving.aspx?Destination=RENumber&RE=0722140030
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Codes.aspx?Code=IT
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/FLGuidelinesforSalesQualification.pdf
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=20413&Page=1667&BookType=OR
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Truth-in-Millage-(Trim).aspx

BLANCO DETACHED GARAGE
BAKER County, Florida

CENERAL NOTES

. It is the intent of the Designer that this work be in accordance
with all requirements of the building authorities having
jurisdiction over this type of consturction and occupancy.

7. The c¢ontractor shall verify all conditions and dimensions at the
job site prior to commencing work. The contractor shall report all
discrepancies between the drawings and existing conditions to the

Pesigner prior to commencing work.

2. The contractor shall supply, locate, and build into the work all
inserts, anchors, angles, plates, openings, sleeves, hangers, bracing,
slab depressions, and pitches as my be required to attach and
accomodate other work.

4. All details and sections shown on the drawings are intended to be
typical and shall be construed to apply to any similar situation

elsewhere in the work, except where a different detail is shown. (Any
details provided by the Engineer and/or contractor to supercede those
provided by the Designer).

5 Roof ventilation to be provded per FPC sections R&0s.

PESION SPECIFICATIONS

Design code: The 2010 Florida Puilding code (FPc) — Residential
Occupancy: Residential Group R—2 (One and Two Family Dwel |l ings)
construction: Type V, Unprotected

Note: Any design Specifications provided by the Engineer and/or
contractor supercede those provided by the Designer.

AUTOMATIC FIRE DETECTION
|| Smoke Detectors/carbin Monoxide detectors to be
section R24 & R3?5.

located per FBC

EGRESS OPENING COMPLIANCE
| See core plan(s) for egress window and door

locations “this sheet”

2. Al'l window and door openings labled “"egress” to comply with FPC

section R20 & R2|.

AL APPLICABLE PULDPING CODES APPLY (Including but not Iimited to):

FBC—R2015|: This door min 2/&" thick solid wood, or min | Honeycomb core
steel, or 20 minute fire—rated Requires doors connecting a garage to
the house have some type of closure.

FBC—R20157: Pucks in garage shall be min. Z¢gga. sheet metal, or Owens
corning min. |" thick Endura gold duct board.

FPC—R?0L): Structures set back 5 or less from the property
required to have fire rated overhangs and no projections closer
two feet from the property line FPlease

line may be
than
review complete code. section.

FBC—R?014: Garage shall be separated from residence and it's attic
with min |/2" gyp. bd applied to garage side. ©@arages beneath habitable

rooms shall be separated from rooms above with min 5/8" type "X’ gyp.
bd. where the separation is a floor—ceiling assembly, any structure

supporting the assembly shall be protected with min |/2" gyo. bd.

FBC—RIeO14T: Min. 4" clearance required around all sides ormech

equipment and components, including ducts.

FBPCc—R, MI2072: Ground—mounted mech. units shall
accordance with this section.

be anchored in

FBCc—R50%2: Revises glazing requirements around wet surfaces.

FBC—RA40L4|1: Florida Puilding code — Energy Conservation requires
blower door testing to confirm air leakage not greater than 5 air
changes per hour. Testing must be done by an approved third party and
a report is to be provided to the building official.

FBC—R2024: Requires a whole house ventilation system meeting M5J73
requirements when the air infiltration rate is less than 5 air

changes per hour. Which is what r4¢24|7 above requires, thus all
houses must have a whole house ventilation systen).

FBC—R3|Z: changes requirements for guards and window fall protection.

FBPC—R&0p: changes attic ventilation requirements.

FBPC—RIO5: ¢hanges installation and type of roofing underlayment
(similar to present re—roofing requirements).

FBC—RT10%2462: Where stucco is applied to lath over wood frame
construction, a bond—breaker is required between the water—resistive
barrier and the stucco per one of the following methods” 2 layers of
approved water—resistive barrier material, or | layer of approved
water—resistive barrier over an approved plastic house wrap, or other
approved method in accordance with the manufactures installation
instructions.

FBC—RT102465: While previous codes have referenced that the exterior
plaster shall comply with ASTM €926 and ASTM Clog>, this section
specifically states minimum curing time between coats.

FBPC—M|B0s: Has added minimum clearance distances between air exhaust
(bathroom, kitchen, etc) and building openings.

ENG. ROOF TRUSSES

@ 24" O.C.

METAL ROOF SYSTEM

154 FELT

TOP OF PLATE

(A XL JO

\

SEE PLAN

DRYWALL PER BLDG. CODE
(WALLS & CEILINGS)

(2) — 2X4 TOP PLATE

ROOF SHEATHING
R—30 INSULATION

SIMPSON LTS 12 OR MTS 12
STRAP @ EA. MEMBER

INSULATION BAFFLE

5 6” ALUMINUM EAVE DRIP
1X2 P.T. FURRING STRIP
ALUMINUM FASCIA

2X6 SUB—FASCIA
QINFL SSOBST, TOBNBEDBOTTOM W/

FLOOR SYSTEM, SEE ENGINEERING

HOUSE WRAP

FIN.
FLOOR

(2) — 2X4 TOP PLATE

4 CONC. SLAB W/
FIBERMESH cONC.

7

R—13 INSULATION

2X4 WOOD STUDS @ 16" 0.C.

CLIP STUDS TOP & BOTTOM W/

SIMPSON SP4 STRAP @ 32"
2X4 P.T. SOLE PLATE

FLASHING TO CODE

2 BLOCK STEM WALL

%

6 MIL. VAPOR ﬁARRIER&

PERIMETER WALL FTG.

W/1 # CONT.

TYPICAL WALL SECTION
SCALE: 3/4"

FINISHED GRADE

\I/ U\
/

12
MIN.

,IC”

/I’_O”

WINDOW INSTALLATION (METHOD A-1)

WEATHER RESITIVE BARRIER (WRB) APPLIED PRIOR TO THE WINDOW INSTALLATION.
FLASHING APPLIED OVER THE FACE OF THE MOUNTING FLANGE.

STEPS
(DN WATER SHEDDING FASHION,
STARTING AT THE BASE OF
THE WALL & WORKING TOWARDS
THE TOP, INSTALL THE WRB
T0 THE FACE OF THE
SHEATHING.

® APPLY SILL FLASHING

I APPLY BEAD OF SEALANT
AT BACK OF WINDOW
FLANGE & SET WINDOW USING
PAN HEAD SCREWS TO
FACIITATE INSPECTION.

@ APPLY BEAD OF SEALANT AT
SIDE JAMBS. EXTEND 8 %'

@ APPLY JAMB FLASHING

K APPLY BEAD OF SEALANT
AT HEAD

@ APPLY HEAD FLASHING

@REMOVE PREVIOUSLY APPLIED
TAPE, ALLOWING WRB TO LAY
FLAT OVER HEAD FLASHING.
APPLY NEW SHEATHING TAPE
OVER DIAGONAL CUT — SEE
DIAGRAM.

SEAL THE WINDOW FRAME TO
OPENING. APPLY A 3" NOM.
DIA. TO THE BACKSIDE
(INTERIOR) OF THE WINDOW
FLANGE, IN LINE WTH ANY
PRE-PUNCHED HOLES OR SLOTS.

(® JAMB FLASHING — ||

EXTEND JAMB FLASHING
TO OVERLAP SILL

FLASHING. EXTEND

JAMB_FLASHING 8 %
ABOVE ROUGH
OPENING AT HEAD.
TUCK TOP OF

JAMB FLASHING
UNDER THE FLAP

OF WRB AT THE
HEAD. SEE DIAGRAM.

4

=

SILL FLASHING

(DWEATHER RESISTANT

BARRIER (WRB)

AT A 45 DEGREE ANGLE, CAREFULLY CUT THE
BARRIER ON A DIAGONAL. GENTLY RAISE THE
TOP EDGE OF THE BARRIER UP AND TAPE THE
TOP CORNERS AND CENTER TO THE EXTERIOR
WRB SURFACE ABOVE.

® JAMB FLASHING
APPLY CONT. SEAL TO THE MOUNTING
FLANGES AT THE TOP (HEAD) AND
SIDES (JAMBS) OF WINDOW. EXTEND
SEALANT AT JAMBS 8 %~ ABOVE
THE R.0. AT HEAD. EMBED JAMB
FLASHING INTO SEALANT AND
FASTEN IN PLACE. (FLASHING
GOES OVER SEALANT).

SHIM AND ADJUST WINDOW TO ACHIEVE SQUARE,
PLUMB, AND LEVEL CONDITION. USE CORROSION
RESISTANT FASTENERS. FASTEN WINDOWS PER
WINDOW MANUFACTURER SPECIFICATIONS.

SEALANT BEAD
BEHIND MOUNTING
FLANGE.

|
|
|
+
I
|
|
|
|
|
|
W

INTERIOR VIEW
TOP LEFT CORNER OF WINDOW

SIMPON L BRAESTRAP @ 32" O.C.

0.C.

FIPERGLASS SHINGLES 48" RAL UNDERLAYMENT
OVERLAPPED |9" OVER T/I6" 05P ROOF DECK.

NALL 4" oc. EDEES, & oc. FIELD W/ &D

COMMONS

ENGINEERED WO TRUSSES

SEE ENGINEERING.

SIMPSON ACs @-————————/”///”|

INTERMEPIATE POSTS
& PcsSl @ cORNER POSTS

SIMPSON APUsse OR

,] 6 »
TYP.

FLOOR SYSTEM, SEE ENGINEERING

SEE ENGINEERING.

I

oxe PT WOOD POSTS

SIMPSON APUse OR

4 cONC. SLAp W/
FIBERMESH cONC.

=

22

%

6 MIL. VAPOR bARRIER\X

PERIMETER WALL FTG:

W/Z # CONT.

-

]

,lO”

/I’_O”

WINDOW INSTALLATION (METHOD B-1)

WEATHER RESITIVE BARRIER (WRB) APPLIED PRIOR TO THE WINDOW INSTALLATION.
FLASHING APPLIED BEHIND THE MOUNTING FLANGE.

SECTION A
THROUGH WINDOW JAMB

=

T

LANT BEAD BETWEEN
FLASHING AND MOUNTING
FLANGE.

@IN WATER SHEDDING FASHION,
STARTING AT THE BASE OF
THE WALL & WORKING TOWARDS
THE TOP, INSTALL THE WRB
TO THE FACE OF THE
SHEATHING.

(D APPLY SILL FLASHING
(D APPLY JAMB FLASHING

S‘ (@ APPLY BEAD OF SEALANT
AROUND THE PERIMETER OF
THE BACK SIDE (INTERIOR

SURFACE) OF WINDOW

MOUNTING FLANGE.

@ IMMEDIATELY INSTALL WINDOW
USING PAN HEAD SCREWS TO
FACILITATE INSPECTION.

(® APPLY BEAD OF SEALANT
ACROSS THE FACE OF
MOUNTING FLANGE AT HEAD

@ APPLY HEAD FLASHING

@REMOVE PREVIOUSLY APPLIED
TAPE, ALLOWING WRB TO LAY
FLAT OVER HEAD FLASHING.
APPLY NEW SHEATHING TAPE
OVER DIAGONAL CUT — SEE
DIAGRAM.

STEPS

FLASHING AT HEAD
EXTENDS 1" BEYOND
JAMB FLASHING.

\NHEAD FLASHING
~ EMBED BOTTOM OF THE

HEAD FLASHING AGAINST
THE PREVIOUSLY APPLIED
SEALANT (FLASHING GOES
OVER SEALANT). EXTEND
HEAD FLASHING BEYOND

EACH JAMB FLASHING.
FASTEN IN PLACE.

/ﬂA

SEALANT

y
e /I
/;"

Q  JAMB FLASHING —|

EXTEND JAMB FLASHING M
0 OVERLAP SILL
FLASHING. EXTEND
JAMB FLASHING 8 %"
(220MM) ABOVE ROUGH
OPENING AT HEAD.
APPLY TAPE AT
CORNERS T0
TEMPORARILY HOLD
FLASHING IN PLACE
UNTIL WRB IS APPLIED.

SECURE WRB
© HEAD

®

BARRIER

@appLY A %' NO
BEAD OF
BACKSIDE (INTERIOR) OF THE
MOUNTING FLANGE ARQUND
THE ENTIRE PERMETER.

PLACE BEAD IN LINE WITH
ANY PRE-PUNCHED HOLES

SHIM AND ADJUST WINDOW TO ACHIEVE SQUARE,
PLUMB, AND LEVEL CONDITION. USE CORROSION
RESISTANT FASTENERS. FASTEN WINDOWS PER
WINDOW MANUFACTURER FASTENER SPECIFICATIONS.

(DWEATHER RESISTANT

WRB

AT A 45 DEGREE ANGLE, CAREFULLY CUT THE
BARRIER ON A DIAGONAL. GENTLY RAISE THE
TOP EDGE OF THE BARRIER UP AND TAPE THE
TOP CORNERS AND CENTER TO THE EXTERIOR
WRB SURFACE ABOVE.

SECTION A

THROUGH WINDOW JAMB

=

SEALANT BEAD BETWEEN
MOUNTING FLANGE AND
FLASHING.

M. DIA.
SEALANT TO THE

SILL FLASHING

INTERIOR VIEW
TOP LEFT CORNER OF WINDOW

SIMPSON HZ5
HURRICANE clIPS

GALV. DRIP OVER PT. |xZ

Ix& HARDIE FASCIA
PT. ZXe SUp FASCIA
HARDIE POARD SOFFEIT

4" MIN.
FINISHED GRADE

TYPICAL WALL SECTION

SCALE: 3/47

AFTER INSTALLATION

SEAL ALL CORNERS OF
MECHANICALLY JOINED 3 -

FRAMES TO SEAL
SEAM JUNCTURE.

HEAD.  FLASHING

/IA

SEALANT
@

FRAME

FLASHING AT HEAD EXTENDS
/_1' BEYOND JAMB FLASHING.

@ HEAD FLASHING

\_ APPLY A CONT. SEAL ALONG
~

MOUNTING FLANGE AT THE

GOES OVER

MOUNTING FLANGE. EMBED
BOTTOM OF HEAD FLASHING
AGAINST SEALANT (FLASHING
GOES OVER SEALANT).

EXTEND HEAD FLASHING
BEYOND EACH JAMB FLASHING.
FASTEN IN PLACE.

#5 RODS CONT.
(WHEN BEARING)

REF.

| N ——— I
T - =
B

CORE PLAN

SCALE: 1/8"=1-0"

[ SMOKE DETECTORS/CARBON MONOXIDE
LOCATIONS

EGRESS WINDOW & DOOR LOCATIONS

SEE FLOOR PLAN(S) FOR EXACT SIZES

|—EGRESS

2—#4 RODS CONT.

FINISHED GRADE —\
\ L1

—DEEPEN EPGE—

N

‘ 16” MIN.
1 1

—STEPDOWN—

2 X4 STUDS @ 16" O.C.
OR # 2 BT. SPF

2 —#5 RODS CONT
NOTE: IF 2—STORY USE

4” CONC. SLAB W/
0 X10 WwWM
FIBERMESH REINFORCED

‘ 16" MIN. ‘ 8"
1 1

—INTERNAL BEARING—

SCELLANEOUS FIT1G. DETAILS

— /I,_O”

SCALE: 3/47

REVISED:

REVISED:

REVISED:

REVISED:

PERMIT ISSUE:

DIMENSIONS, SIZES, & DETAILS PRIOR TO CONSTR.
THE DESIGNER DOES NOT ASSUME LIABILITY FOR ANY
ERRORS OR OMISSIONS, ALL GOVERNING CODES &
PURPOSES ONLY, AND ANY USE FOR REPRODUCTION
WITHOUT THE EXPRESSED WRITTEN PERMISSION OF

REGULATIONS SHALL SUPERCEDE THESE DRAWINGS.
THIS COMPANY IS PROHIBITED. ALL RIGHTS OF

THE BUILDER/ CONTRACTOR MUST VERIFY ALL
THIS DRAWING IS AN INSTRUMENT OF SERVICE AND
THE PROPERTY OF MLS CUSTOM HOUSE PLANS LLC.
IT IS FURNISHED FOR CONTRACT DOCUMENT

DESIGN AND INVENTION ARE EXPRESSLY RESERVED.

CUSTOM
10USE
PLANS

P.0. BOX 444
SANDERSON, FLORIDA 32040
(904) 275-2268

DRAWN BY: MTH

DATE: 9/12/23

JOB NUMBER: 137923

CRUMP HOMES SPEC
1721 IONIA ST.
JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA

COVER
SHEET

SIGN AND SEAL

N
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COA-24-30332
1725 lonia
Street



March 27, 2024

Report of the Jacksonville Planning and Development Department
Certificate of Appropriateness Application COA-24-30332

Address: 1725 lonia Street, RE# 072214-0040
Location: East side of lonia Street, between 8" Street East and 7t" Street East
Owner: Tyler Crump

TC Commercial Properties LLC
8284 Bateau Road
Jacksonville, Florida 32216

Applicant: Same as Owner

Year Built: ¢. 1906

Designation: Springfield; Non-Contributing

Request: New Construction (One-Story Single-Family Residence)

Summary Scope of Work:

1. New Construction (One-Story Single-Family Residence)
2. Demolition of a non-contributing structure (Section 307.106)

Recommendation:  Approve with Conditions

Conditions:
New Construction (One-Story Single-Family Residence)

1.

Materials, design, and height shall be substantially consistent with the elevation drawings
dated February 13, 2021, or as otherwise approved by the Historic Preservation Section.
Location and orientation on the site plan dated September 22, 2023, shall be modified so
the elevation drawings and the site plan are consistent with each other.

Prior to permitting, the applicant shall demonstrate that the front setback will be within
25 percent of the average required front yard of adjacent contributing structures.

4. Columns shall have caps and bases.
5. The fascia boards and soffits shall be composed of wood or a cementitious material (no
vinyl or PVC).
6. The siding shall be installed with the smooth side facing outward.
7. The porch railing system shall be made of wood or wood composite, and the spindles shall
be set in between an upper and lower railing with no exposed ends.
COA-24-30332 Page 1 of 10
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8. The front entry walkway shall be limited to the width of the front porch steps and shall be
composed of brick-like pavers, poured concrete, or hexagonal brick pavers.

9. If desired, pavers shall have a rectangular shape, not to exceed 6” x 10” with a modular
relationship of 1:2 or 3:5, and the color shall be brick-like or granite (no white blends).

10. The front door shall have clear glass without any decorative etching or frosted glass.

11. All gable ends shall have shake shingles and not horizontal siding.

12. All windows shall be installed in accordance with the latest version of the HPS Window
Supplement.

13. Prior to the final inspection of any building permit, the owner or their agent shall submit
to the Historic Preservation Section an affidavit and any supplementary evidence that
verifies compliance with all conditions of the COA final order.
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PROJECT DESCRIPTION

COA-24-30332 seeks to construct a one-story single-family home within the Springfield Historic
District. The subject property is currently occupied by a non-contributing one-story structure that
is proposed for demolition. The subject site is approximately forty-two (42) feet wide and roughly
hundred-and-five (105) feet long. The structures along this block are both one-story and two-
story homes. The parcels beside the proposed project site are vacant lots while the parcel behind
the site is a warehouse. As designed, the proposed home consists of architectural shingles for the

COA-24-30332 Page 2 of 10
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roof, two front-facing gables, one-over-one windows, horizontal lap siding, wood railing with
two-by-two spindles, a full-width covered front porch, concrete block with stucco finish for the
foundation wall, and wrapped columns with brick bases along the front porch.

Pursuant to Section 307.106(a), Ordinance Code, no Certificate of Appropriateness Application
shall be required for the demolition of non-contributing structures. As such, Staff’s analysis will
focus on the proposed construction of a one-story single-family structure.

STAFF SUMMARY AND ANALYSIS

Staff considered the applicable Design Guidelines for the Historic District and the Ordinance Code
criteria found in Sections 307.106(k), 307.106(l), 307.106(m), 307.106(n), and 307.106(o). The
following is Staff’s analysis:

e The structure currently located on the property is listed as a non-contributing structure
that is heavily deteriorated with major structural damage as the roof has collapsed.
Pursuant to Section 307.106(a), no Certificate of Appropriateness Application shall be
required for the demolition of non-contributing structures.

e As Staff could not locate the Florida Master Site File for 1725 lonia Street, Staff used the
Florida Master Site File of neighboring properties to determine the time of construction
for the structure.

e Development of a one-story single-family home on a dilapidated lot amidst other one-
story and two-story residential homes provides for compatible reuse of an abandoned lot
in the Springfield Historic District and positively improves the residential streetscape. The
design of the proposed structure ensures a compatible relationship with other properties
in the historic district as the proposed bungalow style is consistent with the architectural
styles of the neighborhood. As such, the proposed development is consistent with
Sections 307.106(k)(1 and 2).

e The proposed work can be completed within a reasonable period of time, consistent with
Section 307.106(k)(4).

e The overall height of the proposed structure from the finished floor is roughly nineteen
feet five inches (19.5), which is compatible with the heights of the adjacent one-story
structures which are the dominant development typology along this block. The scale and
massing of the proposed structure are consistent with other one-story residences on the
block. The front and side setbacks as shown on the site plan dated September 22, 2023,
are consistent with traditional setbacks within the Springfield Historic District.
Additionally, the massing of the proposed structure is consistent with neighboring
structures. For these reasons, the development is consistent with Sections 307.106(m)(1,
3,and 6).

e The proposed elevations show one-over-one light pattern windows with a header height
characteristic of window design in the Springfield Historic District. The majority of the
windows are vertically oriented and of a traditional size. The front door is a quarter-light
door with two vertical panels, which can be found on other structures within the District.
Consistent with Section 307.106(m)(2), the proportions and relationships between the

COA-24-30332 Page 3 of 10
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windows and doors are compatible with the architectural style of structures in the
neighborhood.

e Consistent with Section 307.106(m)(4), the design of the two-front-facing gable roof form
is compatible with the roof forms within the District, and similar roof forms are found
along the block as well.

e The proposed design of the new structure maintains the alignment of windows and sills,
uniformed openings, and horizontal rhythms along the streetscape. As such, the
proposed structure is compatible with the directional expression of surrounding
structures and consistent with Section 307.106(m)(7).

e Consistent with Section 307.106(m)(8), the proposed design of the structure contains
many architectural details that are in keeping with historic elements found throughout
the Springfield Historic District. Such details include:

o The Hardie-board lap siding, a contemporary material used to replicate the finish
and dimension of wood lap siding, which is common in Springfield;

o The CMU block foundation with stucco finish;

o The full-width front porch feature; and

o Vertically-oriented windows spaced evenly throughout the structure.

e The Design Guidelines for the District reference Standards Two and Nine of the Secretary of
the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation. Standard Two refers to the relationship of new
construction to adjacent buildings, landscape and streetscape features, and open spaces. The
relationship of the proposed building to the surrounding context is described above. Standard
Nine emphasizes that new construction shall not destroy historic materials and is
differentiated from the old while being compatible in massing, size, scale, and architectural
features to preserve the historical integrity of the property and its immediate surroundings.
The proposed residence is differentiated from historic structures by the finish and materials
used and is generally compatible with the massing and architectural features of adjacent
properties.

For these reasons, it is the position of the Planning and Development Department that the
proposed work under the stated conditions is consistent with:

e Section 307.106(k) General Standards: 1, 2, and 4
e Section 307.106(m) Guidelines on New Construction: 1-4, and 6 - 8
e Historic Preservation Guidelines for the Springfield Historic District, “New Construction”

CODE CRITERIA AND DESIGN GUIDELINES

General Criteria

e 307.106(k)(1) - The effect of the proposed work on the landmark, landmark site or
property within an historic district upon which such work is to be done;

e 307.106(k)(2) - The relationship between such work and other structures on the
landmark site or other property in the historic district;

COA-24-30332 Page 4 of 10
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307.106(k)(4) - Whether the plans may be carried out by the applicant within a
reasonable period of time.

New Construction

307.106(m)(1) - Height. The height of any proposed alteration or construction shall be
compatible with the style and character of the landmark and with surrounding
structures in an historic district.

307.106(m)(2) - Proportions of windows and doors. The proportions and relationships
between doors and windows shall be compatible with the architectural style and
character of the landmark and with surrounding structures in an historic district.

307.106(m)(3) - Relationship of building masses, setbacks and spaces. The relationship
of a structure within an historic district to the open space between it and adjoining
structures shall be compatible.

307.106(m)(4) - Roof shape. The design of the roof shall be compatible with the
architectural style and character of the landmark and surrounding structures in an
historic district.

307.106(m)(6) - Scale. The scale of the structure after alteration, construction, or partial
demolition shall be compatible with its architectural style and character and with
surrounding structures in an historic district.

307.106(m)(7) - Directional expression. Facades in historic districts shall blend with
other structures with regard to directional expression. Structures in an historic district
shall be compatible with the dominant horizontal or vertical expression of surrounding
structures. The directional expression of a landmark after alteration, construction, or
partial demolition shall be compatible with its original architectural style and character.

307.106(m)(8) - Architectural details. Architectural details including materials and
textures shall be treated so as to make a landmark compatible with its original
architectural style and character and to preserve and enhance the architectural style or
character of a landmark or historic district. The Commission will give recommendations
as to appropriate colors for any landmark or historic district.

Design Guidelines, “New Construction”

Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation (2):

The historic character of a property shall be retained and preserved. The removal of
historic materials or alteration of features and spaces that characterize a property shall
be avoided.

Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation (9):
New additions, exterior alterations, or related new construction shall not destroy historic
materials that characterize the property. The new work shall be differentiated from the

COA-24-30332 Page 5 0f 10
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old and shall be compatible with the massing, size, scale, and architectural features to

protect the historic integrity of the property and its environment.
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POSTED SIGN PHOTOGRAPH
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ELEVATION DRAWINGS DATED FEBRUARY 13, 2021
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COA-24-30332

SITE PLAN DATED SEPTEMBER 22, 2023
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3/19/24, 2:28 PM

Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness

— Application Info

Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness | Print

Date Started 02/14/2024 Date Submitted 02/14/2024

Tracking # 30332 Application Status FOUND SUFFICIENT

— Planning and Development Department Info
COA # COA-24-30332
Admin Review

Admin Recommendation FORWARD
Admin Date Of Action 3/1/2024
Forwarded to JHPC

JHPC Meeting Date 3/27/2024
Staff Recommendation N/A

JHPC Recommendation N/A

JHPC Date Of Action N/A
Admin Details

N/A

JHPC Details

N/A

— General Information On Applicant

Last Name First Name Middle Name
CRUMP TYLER

Company Name
ROUSE HOMES INC

Mailing Address
11052 CLARION COURT

v State Zip Code 32219
JACKSONVILLE FL ip Code
Phone Fax Email

321 794 2963 TC@THINKROUSE.COM

— General Information On Owner(s)
Agent represents Owner Contractor Architect Consultant Other

Last Name First Name Middle Name
CRUMP TYLER

Company/Trust Name
TC COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES LLC

Mailing Address
8284 BATEAU RD

City State Zip Code
JACKSONVILLE FL 32216
Phone Fax Email

3217942963 TC@THINKROUSE.COM

— Description Of Property

Property Appraiser's RE #(s) (10 digit number with a space ###### ####)
Map RE#
072214 0040

https://maps.coj.net/Luzap/AppCOAPrint.aspx
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3/19/24, 2:28 PM Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness | Print

— Location Of Property

General Location
Springfield Historic District

House # Street Name, Type and Direction Zip Code
1725 IONIA ST 32206

— Type Of Improvement

Addition Driveway New Construction Accessory Structures
Alteration Relocation Window Replacement Other
Fencing Demolition Reroof/Minor Repairs

Describe proposed work below. Note affected features and changes in design or materials. Be
as specific, brief, and legible as possible.
(Example: reroof; replacing gray 3-tab shingles with black architectural shingles).

Proposed Work
DEMO OLD DWELLING, BUILD SIMILAR SFR

— Addition Information

Is this a violation? Check the box if it is.

If you have been working with a planner choose one from the list

— New Construction - Required Attachments For Complete Application

Elevations And Site Plan - Proposed front, side, and rear elevations and site plan.
(To scale bar scaled dimensional drawings needed. Directional arrows needed.)

Materials - Materials identified and product info.

Photos Of Homes - Photos of homes within the block, labeled with address to build
context.

Description Of Any Demo

Adjacent Structures Setbacks

— Demolition - Required Attachments For Complete Application

Written Statement - Applicant's written statement of reasoning.
Letter From Engineer - Letter from licensed registered engineer/contractor.

Statement Of Economic Viability - Statement of economic viability of rehabilitation
to code.

Photos Of Structure - Photos of structure interior and exterior.

— Additional Documents Provided

https://maps.coj.net/Luzap/AppCOAPrint.aspx
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3/19/24, 2:28 PM Application For Certificate Of Appropriateness | Print

Description
ADDITIONAL PHOTS

— Application Certification

For applications that can be approved administratively, there is no application fee.

For all applications that must go before the Historic Preservation Commission, a fee will be
applied based on the type of work performed.

Application completeness review: All applications for Certificate of Appropriateness
(“Application”) will be reviewed for completeness by Planning and Development Department
Staff. Any Application determined to be incomplete, will be returned to the applicant with
comments detailing the deficiencies. No further action on the Application will take place until
the application deficiencies are addressed. Once the Application is determined to be
complete, Planning and Development Department Staff will prepare an invoice for the cost
of the Application.

Payment deadline: The Invoice must be paid by the payment deadline in order to have the
Application heard on the next scheduled Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission
(JHPC) regular meeting. The payment deadline is outlined on the City of Jacksonville’s
Planning and Development Department Website. Only Complete Applications will be
invoiced. It is for the benefit of the applicant to supply staff with a complete Application in
advance of the payment deadline. Due to the complexity and volume of Applications
received by the Planning and Development Department, there is no guarantee that COA
Applications submitted on the day of the payment deadline will be heard at the next regular
meeting of the JHPC.

I, hereby, certify that I am the owner or the authorized agent of the owner(s) of the
property described herein, that all answers to the questions in this application and all
information contained in the material attached to and made a part of this application, are
accurate and true to the best of my knowledge and belief. I also attest by my signature that
all required information for this application is completed and duly attached in the prescribed
order. Furthermore, if the package is found to be lacking the above requirements, I
understand that the application will be returned for correct information.

I UNDERSTAND THE ABOVE DISCLAIMER REGARDING APPLICATION REVIEW. AGREED
TO AND SUBMITTED.
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Gity of Jacksonville, Florida

Planning and Development Department

Community Planning Division

214 North Hogan Street, Suite 300
Jacksonville, FL 32202

s (904) 255-7800

ONE CITY. ONE JACKSONVILLE. Www.coj.net

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SIGN POSTING AFFIDAVIT FOR APPLICATION FORWARDED TO THE
JACKSONVILLE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

Date: COA#:
3/1 [z 20322
Address: Owner:
F12E Toag See ’/7e Comeeelal- Pl RNES , (LL

JASIING, P 372706

As required by Sec. 307.106.(f) of the City of Jacksonville Ordinance Code: The applicant for a certificate of
appropriateness shall post signs at intervals of not more than 200 feet along all street sides of land upon which the
request for a certificate of appropriateness is made. Signage should be posted at least 14 days prior to the scheduled
public hearing. Where the land does not have frontage on a public street, the signs shall be erected on the nearest street
right-of-way with an attached notation indicating generally the direction and distance to the land upon which the
application for a certificate of appropriateness has been filed, or at such other locations and at such intervals, as
determined by the Planning and Development Department, as will ensure that the signs will be seen by as many persons
as possible. The signs shall be maintained by the applicant until a final determination has been made by the Commission
on the application for a certificate of appropriateness. If the signs are not posted within the time requirements, the
public hearing notice will be deemed inadequate and no action shall be taken until proper posting is accomplished. The
signs shall be removed by the applicant within ten days after final action.

I hereby attest that the attached pictures show the NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING SIGNS

provided to me for application 36 232 were posted on the property/site located at:

Jd7221Y-00Y0

Real Estate Number(s)

/725 Zonig Sr
reet Address
St/ /’;lﬁ/&dSo/JV/ we, L 3210C

Ci({y, State Zip Code
Printed Name ﬂzﬁf) él{fﬂp

Signature _

Dated this Zﬁ_’i{;yﬁj/r%ﬂf?/c# ,20 2/(/
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3/19/24, 2:28 PM

Property Appraiser - Property Details

TC COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES LLC | Primary Site Address

8284 BATEAU RD

JACKSONVILLE, FL 32216

1725 IONIA ST
Property Detail

RE #

Tax District
Property Use
# of Buildings

Legal Desc.

Subdivision
Total Area
Characteristics

1725 IONIA ST
Jacksonville FL 32206-

072214-0040

usD1

9999 To Be Appraised
0

For full legal description see
Land & Legal section below

01188 SRINGFELD S/D BLK 3,5,9 ,
4474
Historic Designation

The sale of this property may result in higher property taxes. For more information go to Save
Our Homes and our Property Tax Estimator . 'In Progress' property values, exemptions and
other supporting information on this page are part of the working tax roll and are subject to
change. Certified values listed in the Value Summary are those certified in October, but may
include any official changes made after certification Learn how the Property Appraiser’s Office

values property.

Taxable Values and Exemptions — In Progress
If there are no exemptions applicable to a taxing authority, the Taxable Value is the same as the Assessed Value listed above in the Value Summary box.

County/Municipal Taxable Value

No applicable exemptions

Sales History

No applicable exemptions

SJRWMD/FIND Taxable Value

Official Record Book/Page
20413-01667

Value Summary

Tile #
6412

Value Description
Value Method

Total Building Value
Extra Feature Value
Land Value (Market)
Land Value (Agric.)

Just (Market) Value
Assessed Value

Cap Diff/Portability Amt
Exemptions

Taxable Value

2023 Certified 2024 In Progress
CAMA CAMA

$0.00 $0.00

$0.00 $0.00

$0.00 $0.00

$0.00 $0.00

$0.00 $0.00

$0.00 $0.00

$0.00 / $0.00 $0.00 / $0.00
$0.00 See below
$0.00 See below

School Taxable Value

No applicable exemptions

Book/Page

20413-01667
19637-00089
19606-00734
18641-01280
18641-01260
18464-01189
18275-00685
18275-00682
17293-00208
17184-00537
15983-00573
15932-00359
15188-01290
12983-01708
12895-01797
12852-01290
12705-01584
10618-01486
10124-00902
10116-02131
10046-02052
10046-02050
10046-02051
09830-01275
09830-01273
09828-00713
09350-01026
06285-00714
05799-02264
05379-00207
04918-00540
04809-00791
04356-00812

Sale Date Sale Price Deed Instrument Type Code
8/25/2022 $150,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed
3/17/2021 $55,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed
2/26/2021 $30,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed
12/17/2018 $14,500.00 WD - Warranty Deed
12/17/2018 $14,500.00 WD - Warranty Deed
7/18/2018 $22,000.00 QC - Quit Claim
1/25/2018 $7,900.00 TD - Tax Deed
1/25/2018 $4,800.00 TD - Tax Deed
8/2/2015 $4,500.00 QC - Quit Claim
5/20/2015 $4,200.00 TD - Tax Deed
6/18/2012 $8,000.00 SW - Special Warranty
5/1/2012 $100.00 CT - Certificate of Title
3/22/2010 $5,400.00 TD - Tax Deed
12/9/2005 $39,900.00 SW - Special Warranty
10/21/2005 $70,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed
10/3/2005 $100.00 CT - Certificate of Title
8/19/2005 $100.00 CT - Certificate of Title
8/8/2002 $65,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed
7/20/2001 $100.00 WD - Warranty Deed
6/19/2001 $25,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed
6/18/2001 $100.00 WD - Warranty Deed
6/14/2001 $7,300.00 MS - Miscellaneous
6/8/2001 $7,300.00 WD - Warranty Deed
12/15/2000 $100.00 MS - Miscellaneous
12/15/2000 $100.00 MS - Miscellaneous
3/21/2000 $100.00 MS - Miscellaneous
7/13/1999 $100.00 MS - Miscellaneous
2/16/1987 $8,500.00 WD - Warranty Deed
5/15/1984 $100.00 WD - Warranty Deed
7/23/1981 $100.00 AG - Agreement for Deed
7/10/1979 $2,000.00 WD - Warranty Deed
1/25/1979 $8,500.00 AG - Agreement for Deed
11/9/1976 $1,500.00 WD - Warranty Deed

Extra Features |
No data found for this section

https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Basic/Detail.aspx?RE=0722140040

Qualified/Unqualified

Unqualified
Unqualified
Qualified

Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Qualified

Unqualified
Unqualified
Qualified

Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified
Unqualified

Vacant/Improved
Improved
Improved
Vacant
Vacant
Improved
Vacant
Vacant
Improved
Vacant
Vacant
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved
Improved

Improved
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https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Tile%20Map%20Index.pdf
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Millage-Rates.aspx
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Codes.aspx?Code=PU
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Codes.aspx?Code=SD
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Historic-Designation-Definitions.aspx
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Save-Our-Homes-Amendment-10.aspx
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Save-Our-Homes-Amendment-10.aspx
http://taxcalc.coj.net/
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/How%20We%20Value%20Property%20-%20Final.pdf
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/How%20We%20Value%20Property%20-%20Final.pdf
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/How%20We%20Value%20Property%20-%20Final.pdf
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/How%20We%20Value%20Property%20-%20Final.pdf
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Greenbelt-Classification.aspx
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Exemptions.aspx
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Codes.aspx?Code=IT
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/FLGuidelinesforSalesQualification.pdf
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=20413&Page=1667&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=19637&Page=89&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=19606&Page=734&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=18641&Page=1280&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=18641&Page=1260&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=18464&Page=1189&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=18275&Page=685&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=18275&Page=682&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=17293&Page=208&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=17184&Page=537&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=15983&Page=573&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=15932&Page=359&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=15188&Page=1290&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=12983&Page=1708&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=12895&Page=1797&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=12852&Page=1290&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=12705&Page=1584&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=10618&Page=1486&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=10124&Page=902&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=10116&Page=2131&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=10046&Page=2052&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=10046&Page=2050&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=10046&Page=2051&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=9830&Page=1275&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=9830&Page=1273&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=9828&Page=713&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=9350&Page=1026&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=6285&Page=714&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=5799&Page=2264&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=5379&Page=207&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=4918&Page=540&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=4809&Page=791&BookType=OR
http://oncore.duvalclerk.com/showdetails.aspx?Book=4356&Page=812&BookType=OR

3/19/24, 2:28 PM Property Appraiser - Property Details

Land & Legal

Land Legal

No data found for this section LN | Legal Description |
1 2-4 37-25-26E .10 |
2 SPRINGFIELD |
3 N 41.75FT LOT 4 |
4 BLK 73 |

Buildings

No data found for this section

2023 Notice of Proposed Property Taxes Notice (TRIM Notice)

Property Record Card (PRC)
The PRC accessed below reflects property details and values at the time of Tax Roll Certification in October of the year listed.

No information available

« To obtain a historic Property Record Card (PRC) from the Property Appraiser's Office, submit your request here:

More Information
ontact Us | Parcel Tax Record | GIS Map | Map this property on Google Maps | City Fees Record
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http://www.coj.net/departments/property-appraiser/contact-us.aspx
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Leaving.aspx?Destination=PTR&RE=0722140040
https://maps.coj.net/duvalproperty/default.aspx?img=img?RE=072214-0040
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=1725+IONIA+ST,+Jacksonville+FL+32206-
https://paopropertysearch.coj.net/Leaving.aspx?Destination=RENumber&RE=0722140040
http://www.coj.net/Departments/Property-Appraiser/Truth-in-Millage-(Trim).aspx

CRUMP RESIDENCE
DUVAL County, Florida

GENERAL NOTES

. It is the intent of the Designer that this work be in accordance
with all requirements of the building authorities having
jurisdiction over this type of consturction and occupancy.

2. The Ccontractor shall verify all conditions and dimensions at the
job site prior to commencing work. The Contractor shall report all
discrepancies between the drawings and existing conditions to the

Pesigner prior to commencing work.

%2 The contractor shall supply, locate, and build into the work all
inserts, anchors, angles, plates, openings, sleeves, hangers, bracing,
slab depressions, and pitches as my be required to attach and
accomodate other work.

4 All details and sections shown on the drawings are intended to be
typical and shall be construed to apply to any similar situation

elsewhere in the work, except where a different detail is shown. (Any
details provided by the Engineer and/or contractor to supercede those
provided by the Designer)

5. Roof ventilation to be provded per FPC sections R&0s.

DESION SPECIFICATIONS

Design code: The 2020 Florida Puilding code (FBC) — Residential
Occupancy: Residential @roup R—2 (@Pne and Two Family Dwel lings)
construction: Type V, Unprotected

Note: Any design Specifications provided by the Engineer and/or
contractor supercede those provided by the Designer.

AUTOMATICc FIRE DETECTION
|| Smoke Detectors/carbin Monoxide detectors to be
section R2l4 & R3/5.

located per FPC

EGRESS OFPENING COMPLIANCE
|| See core plan(s) for egress window and door

locations “this sheet”

2. Al'l window and door openings labled “egress” to comply with FPC

section R20 & R2|.

ALl APPLICABLE BPULDING cOPES APPLY (Including but not limited to):

FBCc—R2015]: This door min. /8" thick solid wood, or min | Honeycomb core
steel, or 20 minute fire—rated Requires doors connecting a garage to
the house have some type of closure.

FEC—R20151: Ducks in garage shall be min 7Zsga. sheet metal, or Owens
corning min. |" thick Endura gold duct board

FBC—R20L]: Structures set back 5 or less from the property |ine may be
required to have fire rated overhangs and no projections closer than
two feet from the property line Please review complete code. section.

FPc—R20L4: ©arage shall be separated from residence and it's attic
with min |/2" gyp. bd applied to garage side ©Garages beneath habitable

rooms shall be separated from rooms above with min. 5/8&" type X' gyp.
bd. where the separation is a floor—ceiling assembly, any structure

supporting the assembly shall be protected with min [|/2" gyo. bd.

FBC—RI6OI4T: Min. 4” clearance required around all sides ormech

equipment and components, including ducts.

FBPCc—R, M|201Z2: Ground—mounted mech. units shall
accordance with this section.

be anchored in

FEC—R20%2: Revises glazing requirements around wet surfaces.

FBC—R401L4|7: Florida Puilding code — Energy Conservation requires
blower door testing to confirm air leakage not greater than 5 air
changes per hour. Testing must be done by an approved third party and
a report is to be provided to the building official.

FBC—R20%4: Requires a whole house ventilation system meeting MbBoT>2
requirements when the air infiltration rate is less than 5 air

changes per hour. Which is what r4024]|7 above requires, thus all
houses must have a whole house ventilation systen).

FBC—R2|2: Changes requirements for gqguards and window fall protection.

FBPC—RE0p: Changes attic ventilation requirements.

FBC—RIO5: c¢changes installation and type of roofing underlayment
(similar to present re—roofing requirements)

FBC—RT10%246%: Where stucco is applied to lath over wood frame
construction, a bond—breaker is required between the water—resistive
barrier and the stucco per one of the following methods” 2 layers of
approved water—resistive barrier material, or | layer of approved
water—resistive barrier over an approved plastic house wrap, or other
approved method in accordance with the manufactures installation
instructions.

FBC—RT102465: While previous codes have referenced that the exterior
plaster shall comply with ASTM ¢926 and ASTM (Clog2, this section
specifically states minimum curing time between coats.

FBCc—MBos: Has added minimum clearance distances between air exhaust
(bathroom, kitchen, etc) and building openings.

ENG. ROOF TRUSSES

@ 24" 0O.C.

METAL ROOF SYSTEM
154 FELT
ROOF SHEATHING

R—30 INSULATION

SIMPSON LTS 12 OR MTS 12
STRAP @ EA. MEMBER

INSULATION BAFFLE

TOP OF PLATE

(A X XD

\

SEE PLAN

DRYWALL PER BLDG. CODE
(WALLS & CEILINGS) -

(2) — 2X4 TOP PLATE

O

6" ALUMINUM EAVE DRIP

\ALUMINUM FASCIA

1X2 P.T. FURRING STRIP

2X6 SUB—FASCIA

VINYL SOFFIT, VENTED

UTILITY CHANNEL

HOUSE WRAP
R—13 INSULATION

FIPERGLASS SHINGLES 48" ROLL UNPERLAYMENT
OVERLAPPED |9 OVER /16" 05P ROOF DECK.
NAL 4" oc. EDEES, & Oc. FIELD W/ &D

COMMONS

ENGINEERED WO» TRUSSES

INTERMEDIATE POSTS
& Bcsl @ cORNER POSTS

OXp

2X4 WOOD STUDS @ 16" O.C.

FT Woov FPOSTS

SEE HEADER SCHED. 7
SIMPSON Ace @ J

16”

SIMPSON HZ5
HURRICANE CLIPS

\ GALV. DRIP OVER PT. |xZ

SIMPSIN APUsse (R =

CLIP STUDS TOP & BOTTOM W/

SIMPSON SP4 STRAP @ 32" 0.C.

2X4 P.T. SOLE PLATE
FLASHING TO CODE

2 BLOCK STEM WALL

FINISHED GRADE

4 CONC. SLAp W/ &
FIBERMESH CONC.
FIN. -
FLOOR =
M
% ————— —I il
|
x LI_"_IJ \I/ \I/ \l/
I /
4 MIL. VAPOR PARRIER ' L
| o)) E:‘E
| T
PERIMETER WALL FTG. e TO
W/2 # CONT. i ° | ,
1’—8”

ITYPICAL WALL SECTION

SCALE: 3/47 = 1'=0"

WINDOW INSTALLATION (METHOD A-1)

WEATHER RESITIVE BARRIER (WRB) APPLIED PRIOR TO THE WINDOW INSTALLATION.
FLASHING APPLIED OVER THE FACE OF THE MOUNTING FLANGE.

STEPS
IN WATER SHEDDING FASHION,
STARTING AT THE BASE OF
THE WALL & WORKING TOWARDS
THE TOP, INSTALL THE WRB
TO THE FACE OF THE
SHEATHING.

® APPLY SILL FLASHING

@ APPLY BEAD OF SEALANT
AT BACK OF WINDOW
FLANGE & SET WINDOW USING
PAN HEAD SCREWS TO
FACILTATE INSPECTION.

@ APPLY BEAD OF SEALANT AT
SIDE JAMBS. EXTEND 8 %

@ APPLY JAMB FLASHING
© APPLY BEAD OF SEALANT
AT HEAD

@ APPLY HEAD FLASHING

@REMOVE PREVIOUSLY APPLIED
TAPE, ALLOWING WRB TO LAY
FLAT OVER HEAD FLASHING.
APPLY NEW SHEATHING TAPE
OVER DIAGONAL CUT — SEE
DIAGRAM.

SECTION A
THROUGH WINDOW JAMB

SEALANT BEAD
BEHIND MOUNTING
FLANGE.

SEAL THE WINDOW FRAME TO

Vi

=

OPENING. APPLY A 3" NOM.

DIA. TO THE BACKSIDE
(INTERIOR) OF THE WINDOW
FLANGE, IN LINE WITH ANY
PRE-PUNCHED HOLES OR SLOTS.

(® JAMB_FLASHING
APPLY CONT. SEAL TO THE MOUNTING
FLANGES AT THE TOP (HEAD) AND
SIDES (JAMBS) OF WINDOW. EXTEND
SEALANT AT JAMBS 8 %" ABOVE
THE R.0. AT HEAD. EMBED JAMB
FLASHING INTO SEALANT AND
FASTEN IN PLACE. (FLASHING
GOES OVER SEALANT).

® JAMB FLASHING — |

EXTEND JAMB FLASHING
TO OVERLAP SILL
FLASHING. EXTEND
JAMB FLASHING 8 %"
ABOVE ROUGH
OPENING AT HEAD.
TUCK TOP OF

JAMB FLASHING
UNDER THE FLAP

OF WRB AT THE
HEAD. SEE DIAGRAM.

FLASHING AT HEAD

EXTENDS 1" BEYOND
JAMB FLASHING.

(DHEAD FLASHING

EMBED BOTTOM OF THE

TOP LEFT CORNER OF WINDOW

T

LANT BEAD BETWEEN
FLASHING AND MOUNTING
FLANGE.

D

\
~
// ' N HEAD FLASHING AGAINST
S S~ THE PREVIOUSLY APPLIED
N SEALANT (FLASHING GOES
OVER SEALANT). EXTEN
ZZ HEAD FLASHING BEYOND
= | EACH JAMB FLASHING.
Z | FASTEN IN PLACE.
2 |
'
2 |
| A
| i
I A I
| |
L +— |
| |
I )
| Z
9" < | =z
|
/| ~o ! _ SEALANT
~N 7
~N I 7
~ "~
~N | 7’
N
SILL FLASHING N
SHIM AND ADJUST WINDOW TO ACHIEVE SQUARE,
PLUMB, AND LEVEL CONDITION. USE CORROSION
RESISTANT FASTENERS. FASTEN WINDOWS PER
WINDOW MANUFACTURER SPECIFICATIONS.
(DWEATHER RESISTANT
BARRIER (WRB)
AT A 45 DEGREE ANGLE, CAREFULLY CUT THE
BARRIER ON A DIAGONAL. GENTLY RAISE THE
TOP EDGE OF THE BARRER UP AND TAPE THE
TOP CORNERS AND CENTER TO THE EXTERIOR
WRB SURFACE ABOVE.

SECURE WRB
AT HEAD

4 CONC. SLAB W/

FIPERMESH CONC.

o

FPERIMETER WALL FTG:

TYP.

%

MIL. VAPOR ﬁARRIER\&

W/2 #5 CONT.

'

,IO”

)

4" MIN.

Ix& HARDIE FASCIA
PT. ZXe SUp FASCIA
HARDIE POARD SOFFEIT

FINISHED GRAPE

TYPICAL WALL SECTION

SCALE: 3/47 =

WINDOW INSTALLATION (METHOD B-1)

FLASHING APPLIED BEHIND THE MOUNTING FLANGE.

STEPS
((DIN WATER SHEDDING FASHION,
STARTING AT THE BASE OF
THE WALL & WORKING TOWARDS
THE TOP, INSTALL THE WRB
T0 THE FACE OF THE
SHEATHING.

(D) APPLY SILL FLASHING
I® APPLY JAMB FLASHING

APPLY BEAD OF SEALANT
AROUND THE PERIMETER OF
THE BACK SIDE (INTERIOR
SURFACE) OF WINDOW
MOUNTING FLANGE.

@ IMMEDIATELY INSTALL WINDOW
USING PAN HEAD SCREWS TO
FACILITATE INSPECTION.

(® APPLY BEAD OF SEALANT
ACROSS THE FACE OF
MOUNTING FLANGE AT HEAD

(@ APPLY HEAD FLASHING

@REMOVE PREVIOUSLY APPLIED
TAPE, ALLOWING WRB TO LAY
FLAT OVER HEAD FLASHING.
APPLY NEW SHEATHING TAPE
OVER DIAGONAL CUT — SEE
DIAGRAM.

SECTION A
THROUGH WINDOW JAMB

=

@nPPLY A % NOM. DIA.
BEAD OF SEALANT TO THE
BACKSIDE (INTERIOR) OF THE
MOUNTING FLANGE AROUND
THE ENTIRE PERMETER.
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